

Family and Community Services Annual Report 2015–16

Volume 3

Funds granted to non-government organisations

## Contents

Funds granted to non-government organisations (NGOs) 2015–16

by recipient organisation	3
by service type	47
Community support for people with disability, their family and carers	47
Homelessness services	61
Out-of-home care for vulnerable children and young people	65
Short-term interventions for people with disability, their family and carers	67
Social housing assistance and tenancy support	75
Statutory child protection	77
Supported accommodation for people with disability	78
Targeted earlier intervention for vulnerable children, young people and families	84

## Funds to NGOs 2015-16

## by recipient organisation

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	107 Projects Incorporated	22,600
FACS	3Bridges Community Limited	1,889,308
FACS	Aberdeen Men's Shed Incorporated	6,000
FACS	Ability Incorporated	207,288
FACS	Ability Options Ltd	20,020,638
FACS	Aboriginal Child, Family & Community Care State Secretariat (NSW) Inc	1,121,629
FACS	Aboriginal Corporation for Homeless & Rehabilitation Community Services	371,160
FACS	Aboriginal Disability Network Incorporated	242,350
FACS	Access Sydney Community Transport Inc	172,264
FACS	Accessible Arts	209,228
FACS	Accessible Living Options Incorporated	1,774,620
FACS	Accommodation Network Pty Ltd	12,936,726
FACS	Aces Inc	2,695,895
FACS	Achieve Australia Limited	19,267,178
FACS	Acon Health Limited	11,187
FACS	Acquired Brain Injury Services NSW Incorporated	4,764,240
FACS	ACSN Inc	875,893
FACS	Action for People With Disability Inc	248,344
FACS	Addison Road Centre for Arts; Culture; Community & Environment Ltd	18,000
FACS	Address Housing Limited	80,000
FACS	Adele Dundas Inc	197,661
FACS	Adelong Alive Museum Inc	8,712
FACS	Adelong Men's Shed Inc	13,000
FACS	Ads Care Pty Ltd	70,150
FACS	Adssi Limited	1,495,966
FACS	Advance Diversity Services Inc	285,536
FACS	Advocacy Law Alliance Incorporated	562,836
FACS	Aerialize Sydney Aerial theatre Incorporated	3,100
FACS	Affordable Community Housing Limited	10,862,474
FACS	Aftercare	3,873,662
FACS	Age Concern Albury Wodonga Inc	437,519
FACS	Aged & Community Services NSW & Act	5,219,902
FACS	Airds Bradbury Community Centre Inc	191,376
FACS	Al Zahra Muslim Women's Association	66,347
FACS	Albion Park Youth & Community Care Inc	134,622
FACS	Albury Wodonga Volunteer Resource Bureau Inc	91,801
FACS	Albury Wodonga Youth Emergency Services Ltd	2,964,122
FACS	Alcyone Care Pty Ltd	363,387
FACS	Alfalfa House Community Food Co-Operative	15,000
FACS	Alice's Cottages Inc	409,209
FACS	All About Caring Australia Pty Ltd	563,298

\*Grant amount rounded to nearest dollar

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	All Parental Care Australia Pty Ltd	312,218
FACS	All Sustainable Futures Incorporated	90,909
FACS	Allambi Care Limited	37,106,651
FACS	Allambie Heights Community Tennis Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	Allambie Heights P&C Association	17,000
FACS	Allcare Nursing Services Pty Limited	71,965
FACS	Alliance Health Services Group Pty Limited	2,404,504
FACS	Alzheimer's Australia NSW	533,889
FACS	Anglican Church Diocese of Sydney Community Building Partnership Grant Fund	465,768
FACS	Anglican Retirement Villages Diocese of Sydney Foundation for Aged Care	400
FACS	Anglicare North Coast	18,304
FACS	Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	32,690,038
FACS	Annecto Inc	245,988
FACS	Anowah Community Living Inc	2,596,850
FACS	Appin Junior Rugby League Football Club	10,000
FACS	Appin Mens Shed Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Aquatic Club Lord Howe Island Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Arab Council Australia Inc	486,601
FACS	Arbias Limited	1,082,431
FACS	Archangel Michael & St Bishoy	50,000
FACS	Argyle Community Housing Ltd	3,522,478
FACS	Ariah Park Community Projects Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Armenian Community Welfare Committee	33,321
FACS	Armenian Cultural Centre Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Armenian Relief Society Regional Executive of Australia Incorporated	27,060
FACS	Armidale District Netball Association Incorporated	20,000
FACS	Armidale Family Support Service Inc	442,144
FACS	Armidale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	213,041
FACS	Arncliffe Scots Baseball Club	80,532
FACS	Aspire Support Services Ltd	8,420,130
FACS	Assisted Community Living Limited	1,625,325
FACS	Association of Blind Citizens of NSW Inc	58,126
FACS	Association of Children's Welfare Agencies Inc	3,189,960
FACS	Asylum Seekers Centre Incorporated	35,000
FACS	Auburn Asian Welfare Centre Inc	155,886
FACS	Auburn Community Development Network	43,210
FACS	Auburn Diversity Services Inc	313,252
FACS	Auburn Youth Centre Inc	321,144
FACS	Aunties & Uncles (Illawarra) Inc	48,439
FACS	Australian Affordable Housing Securities Limited	583,327
FACS	Australian Afghan Hassanian Youth Association Incorporated	50,000
FACS	Australian Air League Incorporated New South Wales Boy's Group	16,753
FACS	Australian Anatolian Community Services Co-Op Ltd	137,845
FACS	Australian Chinese Buddhist Society	30,000
FACS	Australian Chinese Community Association of New South Wales	93,835
FACS	Australian Chinese Descendants Mutual Association	100,459

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Australian Chinese Youth Sports Federation Incorporated	13,000
FACS	Australian Foundation for Disability (AFFORD)	19,068,095
FACS	Australian Home Care Services Pty Ltd	7,391,589
FACS	Australian Huntington's Disease Association (NSW) Inc	72,344
FACS	Australian Lebanese Association of NSW Ltd	92,451
FACS	Australian Lebanese Christian Federation Inc	193,513
FACS	Australian National Sports Club Incorporated	40,000
FACS	Australian Nursing Home Foundation	500
FACS	Australian Red Cross Society	2,370,486
FACS	Australian Seniors Computer Clubs Association	5,000
FACS	Australian South Sea Islanders (Port Jacksons) Limited	49,950
FACS	Australian South Sea Islanders United Council Incorporated	8,000
FACS	Australian Stock Horse Society	4,647
FACS	Australian Trust for Conservation Volunteers	26,000
FACS	Australian Unity Home Care Service Pty Ltd	27,477,873
FACS	Australian Unity Retirement Living Management Pty Ltd	1,906
FACS	Australian Unity Retirement Living Services Limited	300
FACS	Autism Advisory and Support Service Inc	547,893
FACS	Autism Behavioural Intervention Association of NSW Limited	3,233,877
FACS	Autism Community Network	4,131
FACS	Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect)	10,687,241
FACS	Avoca Beach P&C Association	28,880
FACS	Awabakal Ltd	318,137
FACS	B Miles Women's Foundation Inc	1,715,920
FACS	Balgowlah Golf Club Ltd	50,000
FACS	Balgownie Village Community Centre Inc.	10,000
FACS	Ballina District Community Services Assoc Inc	1,289,718
FACS	Ballina Soccer Club Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Ballina-Byron Family Centre Inc	151,190
FACS	Balmain Junior Rugby League Football Club	25,000
FACS	Balranald Senior Citizens Incorporated	380
FACS	Bamreta Pty Ltd	63,967
FACS	Bangalow Historical Society Inc	52,500
FACS	Bankstown Area Multicultural Network Inc	506,279
FACS	Bankstown Canterbury Community Transport Inc	240,480
FACS	Bankstown City FC Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Bankstown Community Resource Group Inc	418,447
FACS	Bankstown Girls Parents and Citizens Association	30,000
FACS	Bankstown Handicapped Children's Centre Association Inc	6,349,142
FACS	Bankstown Multicultural Youth Service Inc	437,166
FACS	Bankstown Women's Health Centre Inc	190,772
FACS	Baptist Church Bega	5,000
FACS	Baptist Churches of New South Wales Property Trust	75,000
FACS	Baptistcare NSW & ACT	4,618,345
FACS	Bar Beach Bowling and Sporting Club Limited	5,000
FACS	Baradine and District Progress Association	30,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Barkuma Neighbourhood Centre	1,120,859
FACS	Barnardos Australia	38,355,318
FACS	Barraba Pre-School Inc	12,865
FACS	Barraba Rugby League Football Club Incorporated	63,500
FACS	Barton Park Giant Trees Arboretum Incorporated	3,400
FACS	Barwon Aboriginal Corporation	10,636
FACS	Baryulgil Fine Flower Campdraft Incorporated	15,798
FACS	Bathurst Bushrangers ARFC Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Bathurst Community Transport Group Inc	116,237
FACS	Bathurst Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	456,061
FACS	Bathurst Family Support Service Inc	414,689
FACS	Bathurst Information and Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	280,109
FACS	Bathurst Macquarie Lions Club Inc	10,000
FACS	Bathurst Meals on Wheels Services Inc	5,278
FACS	Bathurst Seymour Centre Inc	118,836
FACS	Bathurst Young Mob	9,096
FACS	Bay & Basin Community Resources Inc	210,251
FACS	Bayt Zakat Charity Inc	25,000
FACS	Bcd Community Care Inc	189,300
FACS	Beconnected Community Services Incorporated	47,557
FACS	Bee Cos We Care Pty Limited	321,300
FACS	Beehive Industries Co-Operative Ltd	319,276
FACS	Bega District Poultry Club	8,000
FACS	Bega Valley Community Transport Service Inc	35,458
FACS	Bega Valley Home Modification and Maintenance Project Inc	96,894
FACS	Bega Valley Meals on Wheels Co-operative Ltd	101,314
FACS	Behha Enterprises Inc	553,098
FACS	Bellambi Neighbourhood Centre Inc	182,175
FACS	Bellambi Surf Life Saving Club Inc	38,000
FACS	Bellingen Neighbourhood Centre Inc	260,669
FACS	Bellingen RSL Country Club Limited	19,500
FACS	Bellinger River Pony Club Inc	20,000
FACS	Belmont Golf Club Ltd	20,000
FACS	Belmont Neighbourhood Centre Inc	112,390
FACS	Belmont Swansea United Football Club ACN 002 324 754 Ltd	35,240
FACS	Beresfield & District Community Care Inc	9,716
FACS	Berkeley Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	188,747
FACS	Berkeley Vale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	187,188
FACS	Berrigan Sub Branch of RSL NSW	4,604
FACS	Berry Courthouse Conservation and Museum Committee Inc	12,515
FACS	Berry Show Society Incorporated	21,388
FACS	BEST Employment Ltd	1,187,450
FACS	Better Hearing Australia NSW State Council Inc	140,172
FACS	Beverley Park Kids Incorporated	82,289
FACS	Biala Services Incorporated	216,632
FACS	Biala Support Services Inc	504,236

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Big Fat Smile Group Ltd	139,559
FACS	Big River Cutting Club Incorporated	11,799
FACS	Binalong Brahmans RLFC Inc	5,000
FACS	Biripi Aboriginal Corporation Medical Centre	5,966,694
FACS	Birrang Enterprise Development Co Ltd	22,076
FACS	Birrong Public School P&C Assoc	60,000
FACS	Black Diamond District Heritage Centre Inc	300
FACS	Blackheath Area Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,232,042
FACS	Blacktown Aquatic Centre	900
FACS	Blacktown Area Community Centres Incorporated	685,886
FACS	Blacktown Community Transport Inc	202,936
FACS	Blacktown Youth Service Association Inc	254,417
FACS	Blaxland Ridge Rural Fire Brigade	24,750
FACS	Blayney Golf Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	Bligh Park Community Services Inc	216,482
FACS	Blindness Australia Pty Ltd	500
FACS	Blue Gum Hills Mens Shed	35,000
FACS	Blue Mountains Aboriginal Culture & Resource Centre Inc.	273,772
FACS	Blue Mountains Family Support Service Inc	539,855
FACS	Blue Mountains Food Service Inc	160,610
FACS	Blue Mountains Recreation and Respite Service Inc	114,050
FACS	Blue Mountains Women's Health and Resource Centre Incorporated	120,896
FACS	BlueCHP Limited	662,241
FACS	Boambee East Community Centre Incorporated	68,815
FACS	Boat Harbour Recreation Club Inc	26,516
FACS	Bondi Beach Cottage Inc	229,764
FACS	Bong Bong Picnic Race Club Ltd	15,000
FACS	Bonnie Support Services Ltd	2,382,946
FACS	Bonny Hills Progress Association	9,020
FACS	Boomalli Aboriginal Artists Co-Operative Ltd	13,320
FACS	Booroongen Djugun Aboriginal Corporation	1,751,611
FACS	Boronia Multicultural Services Inc	132,846
FACS	Botany Family & Children's Centre Inc	380,227
FACS	Bourke & District Garden Club Inc	400
FACS	Bowen Residents Action Group	2,490
FACS	Boys' Town Engadine	1,468,700
FACS	Bradbury Ambavale Soccer Club Incorporated	33,764
FACS	Brain Injury Association of NSW Inc	603,740
FACS	Branxton District Netall Club	20,000
FACS	Branxton Greta Community Business Chamber Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Branxton-Greta Men's Shed	3,795
FACS	Break the Cycle Glenquarie Inc	9,530
FACS	Break Thru People Solutions	8,063,038
FACS	Breona Residential Services Inc	893,033
FACS	Brewarrina Business Cooperative Ltd	776,303
FACS	Briars At Greenlees Limited	20,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Bridge Housing Limited	14,970,332
FACS	Bridges Disability Services Hawkesbury Inc	534,925
FACS	Bridges Incorporated	124,763
FACS	Bridging the Gap Sydney West Inc	205,026
FACS	Broken Hill & District Hearing Resource Centre	94,746
FACS	Broken Hill Regional Events Centre Reserve Trust	39,067
FACS	Broken Hill Speedboat Club	12,500
FACS	Broken Hill Youth Accommodation & Support Service Inc	81,083
FACS	Broulee Surfers Surf Lifesaving Clubinc	30,000
FACS	Brushgrove Cowper Community and Sports Association	1,568
FACS	Bucketts Way Neighbourhood Group Inc	870,499
FACS	Bulahdelah and District Historical Society Inc	6,000
FACS	Bulahdelah Chamber of Commerce and Tourism	3,000
FACS	Bulgarr Ngaru Medical Aboriginal Corporation	863,050
FACS	Bullaburra Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade	3,680
FACS	Bundarra Pre-School Kindergarten Association Inc	21,765
FACS	Bungonia & District Historical Society Inc	2,450
FACS	Bungree Aboriginal Association Inc	1,922,535
FACS	Bunjum Aboriginal Co-Operative Ltd	328,767
FACS	Bunyarra - Accommodation Service for People With Disabilities Inc	9,923
FACS	Burmese Christian Church	70,000
FACS	Burragorang District Soccer Club Inc.	20,000
FACS	Burrun Dalai Aboriginal Corporation Inc	12,286,234
FACS	Burwood Community Welfare Services Inc	326,854
FACS	Butucarbin Aboriginal Corporation	280,139
FACS	Buyinbin Aboriginal Corporation	91,437
FACS	Byamee Proclaimed Place Inc	1,282,334
FACS	Byron Bay Community Association Inc	480
FACS	Byron Shire Early Intervention Association Inc	211,119
FACS	Byron Shire Respite Service Inc	30,742
FACS	Byron Youth Service Inc	152,930
FACS	Cabarita Beach Pony Club Inc	20,000
FACS	Caffreys Flat Community Hall Inc	11,000
FACS	Calvary Home Care Services Limited	171,599
FACS	Camden Community Connections Inc	296,369
FACS	Camden Cricket Club	10,000
FACS	Camden District Care Incorporated	56,784
FACS	Camden Haven Historical Society Incorporated	6,900
FACS	Camden Haven Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated	18,685
FACS	Camden R.S.L. Club Limited	15,000
FACS	Camden Rugby League Football Club	9,000
FACS	Camden Soccer Club Incorporated	18,950
FACS	Camp Breakaway Inc	23,090
FACS	Campbell Page Limited	1,890,360
FACS	Campbelltown Family Support Service Inc	1,147,804
FACS	Campbelltown Harlequin Rugby Club Incorporated	20,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Campbelltown UWS Collegians Athletics Club Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Campbelltown Warriors Junior Rugby League Football Club	130,000
FACS	Cancer Council NSW	61,852
FACS	Cancer Patients Assistance Society of New South Wales	23,800
FACS	CanRevive Inc	70,232
FACS	Canterbury Bankstown Tennis Association Inc	32,643
FACS	Canterbury City Community Centre Inc	249,126
FACS	Canterbury Community Child Care Centre	15,000
FACS	Canterbury Earlwood Caring Association Ltd	205,926
FACS	Cardiff Boolaroo District Cricket Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Care & Concern Ministries Incorporated	39,000
FACS	Care Connect Ltd	1,039,267
FACS	Care for Children with Disabilities Inc - Armidale	275,755
FACS	Care Leavers Australia Network (CLAN) Inc	47,440
FACS	Care1 Pty Ltd	102,647
FACS	Carers NSW Inc	4,778,629
FACS	CareSouth	21,672,084
FACS	Caretakers Cottage Inc	3,015,705
FACS	Careways Community Inc	500,616
FACS	Carewest Inc	154,256
FACS	Carewest Ltd	13,048,895
FACS	Cargo Rugby League Football Club Inc	25,000
FACS	Carinda Rugby Union Incorp	2,723
FACS	Caringa Enterprises Ltd	8,290,766
FACS	Caringbah Redbacks Football Club Inc	10,645
FACS	Carrie's Place Domestic Violence and Homelessness Services Incorporated	1,783,805
FACS	Carrington Centennial Care Limited	218,974
FACS	Casino Community Men's Shed Incorporated	12,000
FACS	Casino Neighbourhood Centre Inc	3,090,133
FACS	Casinos Own Wireless Association Inc	600
FACS	CASPA - Child & Adolescent Specialist Programs & Accommodation	3,401,527
FACS	Cass Care Limited	1,387,362
FACS	Cassia Community Centre/Holroyd Community Development Assoc Inc	260,142
FACS	Castle Personnel Services Ltd	1,793,519
FACS	Caswell Health Care Pty Limited	37,894
FACS	Catalina Players Inc	5,840
FACS	Catherine Hill Bay Surf Life Saving Club Inc	97,500
FACS	Catherine Sullivan Centre	294,078
FACS	Catholic Cathedral Parish of St Carthages Lismore - Catholic Care of the Aged	1,247,734
FACS	Catholic Education office Diocese of Parramatta	109,350
FACS	Catholic Family Welfare Services	5,895,154
FACS	Catholic Healthcare Ltd	4,113,782
FACS	Catholic Parish of Epping and Carlingford	18,200
FACS	Catholic Parish of Our Lady of Fatima Peakhurst	25,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Aloysius the Oak	10,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Joseph Moorebank	11,118

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Joseph Oatley	10,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Margaret Mary Merrylands	50,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Mary Immaculate Mother of God Bellingen - St Marys Primary Bellingen	22,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Mary Queen of Heaven Georges Hall	50,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Michael Baukham Hills	33,223
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Patrick Mortlake	20,000
FACS	Catholic Parish of St Vincent De Paul Ashfield	34,000
FACS	Catholiccare	21,520,784
FACS	Catholiccare Social Services - Diocese of Parramatta	1,333,744
FACS	Catholiccare Social Services - Hunter Manning	9,478,788
FACS	Catholiccare, Diocese of Broken Bay	22,655,927
FACS	Caves Beach Surf Life Saving Club Inc	19,970
FACS	Centacare - Port Macquarie	5,345,020
FACS	Centacare Managers Inc	112,133
FACS	Centacare New England North West	615,877
FACS	Central Coast Alternative Care Group Ltd	4,361,355
FACS	Central Coast Baseball Association Inc	15,000
FACS	Central Coast Disability Network Inc	1,014,768
FACS	Central Coast Emergency Accommodation Services Ltd	9,724,185
FACS	Central Coast Family Support Service Inc	685,789
FACS	Central Coast Living Options Inc	1,503,701
FACS	Central Coast Multicultural Children's Resource Centre Inc	65,926
FACS	Central Coast Post School Options Inc	4,540,515
FACS	Central Coast Primary Care Limited	32,820
FACS	Central West Family Support Group Inc	658,446
FACS	Central West Womens Health Centre Inc	102,385
FACS	Cerebral Palsy Alliance	54,086,060
FACS	Cessnock City Hornets Football Club Incorporated	50,000
FACS	Cessnock Community Transport Inc	28,089
FACS	Cessnock Family Support Service Inc	237,017
FACS	Cessnock Tennis Club Inc	13,000
FACS	Challenge Community Services	37,537,792
FACS	Challenge Foundation Goulburn Inc	587,857
FACS	Charlestown Caring Group Incorporated	500
FACS	Charmhaven Tennis Centre Inc	30,000
FACS	Chatsworth-Iluka RSL Sub Branch	400
FACS	Cherrybrook Rural Fire Brigade	98,000
FACS	Chester Hill Neighbourhood Centre Inc	543,334
FACS	Child Abuse Prevention Service (Sydney) Inc	207,314
FACS	Chinese Australian Services Society Limited	36,273
FACS	Chinese Christian Community Service	4,000
FACS	Christ Church Gladesville Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	17,407
FACS	Christian Community Aid Service Inc	439,013
FACS	Christian Outreach Centre	36,721
FACS	Churches Housing Incorporated	268,614

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Churches of Christ Community Care (NSW)	579,526
FACS	Churches of Christ In NSW	31,350
FACS	Citizen Advocacy Western Sydney Inc	357,295
FACS	City of Canada Bay Men's Shed Incorporated	4,900
FACS	City of Liverpool Meals On Wheels Inc	10,444
FACS	City of Wollongong Aerial Patrol Inc	18,000
FACS	City of Wollongong Brass Band Inc.	20,000
FACS	Civic Disability Services Limited	18,315,912
FACS	Claireleigh Holdings Pty Ltd	63,967
FACS	Clarence Community Transport Incorporated	341,038
FACS	Clarence Town & District Historical Museum Association Inc	8,000
FACS	Clarence Valley Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	89,495
FACS	Clovelly Bowling & Recreation Club Ltd	12,740
FACS	Clubs NSW	100,000
FACS	CO AS IT Italian Association of Assistance	97,129
FACS	Coa Sydney Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Coal Point Progress Association Inc	19,993
FACS	Coast Community Connections Limited	2,169,178
FACS	Coastal Paddle Surf	2,000
FACS	Coastwide Child & Family Services Inc	132,904
FACS	Coastwide Community Transport Inc	295,903
FACS	Coffs Harbour & District Sporting Car Club Inc	10,028
FACS	Coffs Harbour Aboriginal Family Community Care Centre Inc	1,821,205
FACS	Coffs Harbour Bellingen Nambucca Community Transport Incorporated	135,267
FACS	Coffs Harbour Employment Support Services Ltd	67,500
FACS	Coffs Harbour Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	168,402
FACS	Coffs Harbour Regional Conservatorium Limited	86,450
FACS	Coffs Harbour Rugby League Football Club Limited	100,000
FACS	Coffs Harbour Showground & Public Recreation Trust Inc	17,004
FACS	Coffs Harbour Support Services Inc	6,670,386
FACS	Collaroy Plateau Community Kindergarten	5,000
FACS	Combined Pensioners & Superannuants Association of NSW Incorporated	355,518
FACS	Combined Pensioners and Superannuants of New South Wales Inc	1,220
FACS	Committee for Wagga Incorporated	40,000
FACS	Community & Cultural Connections Inc	300
FACS	Community Activities Lake Macquarie Inc	375,761
FACS	Community and Specialist Support Inc	1,310,399
FACS	Community Care (Northern Beaches) Limited	2,936,404
FACS	Community Care Options Inc	3,335,724
FACS	Community Care Services - Central Coast	127,413
FACS	Community Compass Inc	98,712
FACS	Community Compass inc  Community Connections Australia	5,996,696
FACS		
	Community Housing Limited	3,415,413
FACS	Community Housing Limited  Community Jungtion Incorporated	2,576,626
FACS FACS	Community Junction Incorporated  Community Life Batemans Bay Inc	829,128 40,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Community Links Wollondilly Incorporated	1,071,204
FACS	Community Living & Respite Services Inc	558,040
FACS	Community Management Advisory Project Inc.	137,594
FACS	Community Options Australia Inc.	112,016
FACS	Community Resource Network (CRN) Inc	319,593
FACS	Community Restorative Centre Inc	3,557,890
FACS	Community Transport (Central Coast) Inc	313,384
FACS	Community Transport Port Stephens Limited	47,631
FACS	Community Transport Warren Inc	28,969
FACS	Community Wheels Inc	194,936
FACS	Community Work Pty Ltd	7,242,636
FACS	Community Workshed Incorporation	4,765
FACS	Compass Housing Services Co Ltd	4,346,013
FACS	Computer Pals Blacktown Inc	18,288
FACS	Computer Pals For Seniors – Concord Inc	200
FACS	Computer Pals for Seniors Northern Beaches Inc	445
FACS	Concord & Ryde Sailing Club Inc	40,000
FACS	Concord Golf Club Ltd	40,000
FACS	Concord RSL & Community Club Limited	30,000
FACS	Condobolin & District Historical Society Inc	4,325
FACS	Connect Child and Family Services Inc	943,563
FACS	ConnectAbility Australia Incorporated	1,963,314
FACS	Connections Plus Australia Incorporated	1,222,700
FACS	Connells Point Rovers Football Club	18,500
FACS	Continence Foundation of Australia in NSW Inc	27,414
FACS	Coolaburoo Neighbourhood Centre Inc	280,873
FACS	Coolah Senior Citizens Recreation	800
FACS	Cooma Challenge Ltd	1,074,889
FACS	Coonamble Aero Club Incorporated	140,225
FACS	Coonamble Neighbourhood Centre Inc	44,060
FACS	Coonamble Parent Support Host Family Respite Care	276,777
FACS	Cootamundra Turf Club	15,000
FACS	Copmanhurst Campdraft Club Inc	5,000
FACS	Coptic Orthodox Church St Mark	30,000
FACS	Core Community Services Limited	4,912,405
FACS	Corporate Trustees of the Diocese	9,504
FACS	Corrimal Rugby League Football Club	19,000
FACS	Council of Social Service of NSW	1,924,717
FACS	Council On the Ageing NSW Inc	498,482
FACS	Council To Homeless Persons	20,000
FACS	Counterpoint Community Services Inc	182,837
FACS	Country Rugby League of NSW Inc	172,145
FACS	Country Womens Association of NSW	99,425
FACS	Cowra Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	460,063
FACS	Cowra Special Needs Services Inc	2,516,338
FACS	Cowra Women's Netball Association Inc	15,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Cram Foundation	6,049,900
FACS	Cranebrook Little Athletics	15,000
FACS	Cranes Community Support Programs Pty Ltd	4,440,453
FACS	Create Foundation Inc	346,751
FACS	Creating Links (NSW) Limited	4,273,482
FACS	Creativity and Community Wellness Centre Incorporated	14,933
FACS	Creativity Incorporated	5,903,211
FACS	Crescent Head Country Club Ltd	15,797
FACS	Cringila Children House Incorporated	6,550
FACS	Cringila Community Co-Operative	89,990
FACS	Cringila Lions Soccer Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Cronulla Junior Australian Football	19,620
FACS	Crookwell Neighbourhood Centre Inc	142,172
FACS	Crookwell/Taralga Aged Care Ltd	29,086
FACS	Crossroads Community Care Centre Inc	154,420
FACS	Css-Care & Support Services Pty Ltd	1,672,870
FACS	Cudal & District Men's Shed Inc	5,294
FACS	Cudal Campdrafting Association Inc	30,000
FACS	Cudgen Headland Junior Rugby	39,000
FACS	Culburra Beach Progress Assoc Inc	50,000
FACS	Culcairn Early Childhood Centre	40,000
FACS	Cullunghutti Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Inc	1,168,620
FACS	Cundletown & Lower Manning Historic	13,636
FACS	Currajong Disability Services Incorporated	2,936,608
FACS	Dadirri Inc	2,419,030
FACS	DARE Disability Support	5,679,124
FACS	David G Stead Memorial Wild Life	9,428
FACS	Davistown Progress Assoc Inc	6,500
FACS	Dee Why Surf Life Saving Club	10,000
FACS	Deepwater Jockey Club	7,372
FACS	Delando Corporation Ltd	68,812
FACS	Delegate Country Club Ltd	35,125
FACS	Delhuntie Park Youth Care & Life Style Centre Inc	15,000
FACS	Delungra Memorial Bowling & Recreation	5,505
FACS	Deniliquin Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,707,010
FACS	Deniliquin Rams Football & Netball	35,000
FACS	Denman & District Development Association Inc	86,310
FACS	Denman Childrens Centre Association	20,361
FACS	Denman Pony Club	5,000
FACS	Detour House Inc.	538,091
FACS	Diocese of Maitland - Newcastle Catholic	1,500
FACS	Disability Advocacy and Information Service - Albury	210,356
FACS	Disability and Aged Information Service Inc	359,256
FACS	Disability Information Advocacy Service Incorp	233,906
FACS	Disability Services Australia Limited	43,666,188
FACS	Disability Services Port Stephens Incorporated	457,695

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Disability South West Limited	1,528,917
FACS	Disabled Alternative Road Travel Service	260,973
FACS	Diverse Community Care	3,159,942
FACS	Dolleina Pty Limited	6,604,161
FACS	Domestic Violence NSW Inc	361,930
FACS	Domestic Violence NSW Service Management Ltd	4,466,599
FACS	Dorrigo Chamber of Commerce Inc	6,711
FACS	Dorrigo Highlanders Football Club Inc	25,000
FACS	Douglas Vale Conservation Group Inc	11,022
FACS	Down Syndrome Association of NSW Inc	216,487
FACS	Drake Australia Pty Ltd	488,269
FACS	Drug Arm Australasia	361,125
FACS	Drummoyne Community Centre Inc	94,294
FACS	Dubbo Field & Game Assoc Inc	15,000
FACS	Dubbo Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	365,567
FACS	Dubbo Show Society Inc	10,000
FACS	Dudley-Redhead Junior Rugby League Football Club Incorporated	24,000
FACS	Dundaloo Foundation Ltd	4,607,998
FACS	Dundas Area Neighbourhood Centre	179,728
FACS	Dunedoo Lions Club Incorporated	10,623
FACS	Dungog & District Neighbourcare Inc	122,657
FACS	Dungog A & H Association Inc	4,000
FACS	Dungog Shire Community Centre	219,418
FACS	Dungowan and District Rugby League Football Club	43,760
FACS	Durri Aboriginal Corporation Medical Service	72,252
FACS	EACH	458,674
FACS	Early Childhood Intervention Australia (NSW Chapter) Inc	1,272,981
FACS	Early Education (EarlyEd) Incorporated	2,514,712
FACS	Early Links Inclusion Support Service Inc	708,238
FACS	East Coast Cutting Horse Association	20,000
FACS	Eastlake Youth Centre Inc	223,923
FACS	Eastlakes Family Support Service Inc	630,735
FACS	Eastwood Chinese Senior Citizens	390
FACS	Eastwood Croquet Club Inc	2,500
FACS	Easy Care Gardening Inc	105,375
FACS	Ecclesia Housing Limited	627,235
FACS	Eden Community Access Centre Inc	500
FACS	Edgeworth Memorial Neighbourhood Centre Inc	261,480
FACS	Edsacc Croquet Club Inc	7,350
FACS	Eirin Health Services Pty Ltd	106,556
FACS	Elermore Vale Men's Shed	35,000
FACS	Elouera Association Inc	193,085
FACS	Emmanuel Care Inc	6,095
FACS	Empowerability Incorporated	1,683,336
FACS	Endeavour Industries Ltd	3,901,862
FACS	Engadine Church of Christ Pre School Kindergarten	4,559

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Engadine Community Services Inc	61,773
FACS	Engadine Eagles Soccer Club Inc	15,000
FACS	Enterprise & Training Company Limited	43,891
FACS	Epilepsy Association	136,279
FACS	Epping Church of Christ Inc	16,000
FACS	Erac Australia Ltd	11,087
FACS	ESP Healthcare	134,329
FACS	Essential Employment and Training Limited	2,947,747
FACS	Estia Foundation of Australia	2,954,379
FACS	Ethnic Communities Council of Newcastle and Hunter Region Inc	6,732
FACS	Ethnic Communities' Council of NSW Inc	33,877
FACS	Ethnic Community Services Co-Operative Ltd	1,884,016
FACS	Ettalong Baptist Church	3,552
FACS	Eugowra Promotion and Progress Association Incorporated	6,939
FACS	Eurella Community Services Inc	1,336,740
FACS	Eurobodalla Family Support Service Inc	559,756
FACS	Eurobodalla Meals On Wheels Co-Operative Ltd	39,402
FACS	EuroSCUG Inc	800
FACS	Fairfield Community Resource Centre	1,447,991
FACS	Fairfield Liverpool Cricket Association Incorporated	27,183
FACS	Fairfield Parent Support Centre Inc	469,262
FACS	Fairhaven Services Ltd	1,875,081
FACS	Family InSight Inc	823,202
FACS	Family Link Care & Support Service Incorporated	2,300,193
FACS	Family Resource & Network Support Inc	5,790,554
FACS	Family Services Illawarra Incorporated	1,718,644
FACS	Family Support Network Inc	781,889
FACS	Family Support Newcastle Inc	1,248,862
FACS	Family Worker Training & Development Program	667,234
FACS	Far North Coast Baseball Association Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Far South Coast Family Support Service Inc	481,808
FACS	Far West Community Legal Centre Incorporated	219,420
FACS	Far West HACC Services Inc	214,394
FACS	Feros Care Limited	184,974
FACS	Fighting Chance Australia Limited	70,154
FACS	Filipino Australian Society of the Hunter Valley Inc	10,110
FACS	Filipino Community Co-operative Ltd	12,000
FACS	Financial Counselling Hunter Valley Project Inc	80,059
FACS	Finding Yellow Ltd	700,238
FACS	First Aid and Safety Training Macarthur Pty Ltd (Macarthur Respite Care MRC)	125,656
FACS	First Peoples Disability Network (Australia) Limited	1,000,000
FACS	Firstchance Incorporated	1,934,928
FACS	Flexible Living Ltd	324,500
FACS	Flintwood Disability Services Ltd	11,712,390
FACS	FOCAS Shoalhaven Inc	949,326
FACS	Food Distribution Network Inc	183,762

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Foodbank NSW Ltd	3,443,187
FACS	Forbes Amateur Swimming Club Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Forbes Basketball Association Incorporated	3,949
FACS	Forbes Croquet Club Inc	3,361
FACS	Forbes Pony Club Inc	10,000
FACS	Forbes Rugby League Football Club	10,000
FACS	Forbes Wiradjuri Dreaming Centre Indigenous Corporation	10,000
FACS	Forbes/Bland Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	71,965
FACS	Form Dance Projects Incorporated	500
FACS	Forster Croquet Club Inc	5,000
FACS	Forster Neighbourhood Centre Inc	224,299
FACS	Forster Tuncurry Lions Club Inc	7,000
FACS	Forster Tuncurry Little Athletics Club	12,000
FACS	Fort Scratchley Historical Society Inc	6,800
FACS	Foundations Care Ltd	7,259,999
FACS	Friendly Inn Village Gardens Incorporated	6,397
FACS	Friends of Currawong Inc	28,000
FACS	Friends of Freshwater Inc	29,001
FACS	Friends of the James Theatre Incorporated	7,000
FACS	FSG Australia	3,589,059
FACS	Fusion Australia Ltd	1,801,521
FACS	Gamumbi Early Childhood Education Centre Incorporated	11,500
FACS	Gandangara Transport Services Limited	365,320
FACS	Garden Suburb Junior Soccer Club Inc	13,500
FACS	Gateway Health	117,749
FACS	Genetic Alliance Australia	122,685
FACS	Georges River Softball Association	7,500
FACS	Geurie Racecourse and Recreation Reserve Trust	20,000
FACS	Gilgai Aboriginal Centre Inc	679,011
FACS	Girl Guides Association NSW	263,131
FACS	Glebe House Inc	160,224
FACS	Glebe Youth Service Inc	279,049
FACS	Glen Innes & District Community Centre Inc	66,104
FACS	Glen Innes & District Historical Society	25,000
FACS	Glen Innes Family & Youth Support Service Inc	129,059
FACS	Glenbrook Blaxland Cricket Club Incorporated	13,000
FACS	Glenmore Park Football Club Inc	50,000
FACS	Glenray Industries Ltd	5,938,267
FACS	Glenreagh Mountain Railway Incorporated	13,500
FACS	Global Disability & Health Care Services Pty Limited	521,726
FACS	Glossodia Community Information Centre	111,413
FACS	Gloucester Basketball Association Inc	3,000
FACS	Gloucester Country Club Ltd	15,248
FACS	Gloucester Pre-School Inc	50,311
FACS	Gloucester Rifle Club Incorporated	2,000
FACS	Gloucester Soccer Club Inc	8,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Gloucester Thunderbolts Swimming Club	12,845
FACS	Good Directions Pty Ltd	561,026
FACS	Good Shepherd Australia New Zealand	740,080
FACS	Gooloogong Log Cabin Incorporated	25,000
FACS	Gosford City Community & Information Service	57,148
FACS	Gosford Community Mens Shed	200
FACS	Gosford Race Club Limited	34,195
FACS	Goulburn & District Children's Services Assoc	378,643
FACS	Goulburn Agricultural Pastoral & Horticultural Society Incorporated	6,000
FACS	Goulburn Club	7,150
FACS	Goulburn Family Support Service Inc	288,350
FACS	Goulburn Strikers Football Club	2,450
FACS	Goulburn Table Tennis Association	2,450
FACS	Graceades Community Cottage Inc	302,834
FACS	Grafton Aero Club Inc	21,144
FACS	Grafton Baptist Church	450
FACS	Grafton Junior Rugby League Club	26,991
FACS	Grand Pacific Health Ltd	25,000
FACS	Granville Multicultural Community Centre Inc	683,317
FACS	Great Community Transport Inc	169,070
FACS	Great Eastland Archers Incorporated	2,904
FACS	Great Lakes Area FM Community Radio Association Incorporated	6,000
FACS	Great Lakes Community Resources Inc	1,291,420
FACS	Great Lakes Historical Co-Operative Society Ltd	4,000
FACS	Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia Consolidated Trust Greek Welfare Centre NSW	81,701
FACS	Greek Orthodox Community of Illawarra Saint Nektarios	15,000
FACS	Greek Orthodox Parish of St George Rose Bay	30,000
FACS	Green Point Community Centre Inc	84,262
FACS	Green Point On Wallis Lake Community Association Incorporated	3,000
FACS	Greenacre Area Community Centre Inc	289,851
FACS	Greenacres Disability Services	10,221,730
FACS	Gresford Park Trust	2,651
FACS	Greystanes Disability Services	8,657,611
FACS	Griffith Aboriginal Medical Service	53,963
FACS	Griffith Meals on Wheels Inc	15,000
FACS	Griffith Neighbourhood House Community Centre Inc	88,080
FACS	Griffith Post School Options Inc	1,362,276
FACS	Grong Grong Progress Association	10,000
FACS	Growing Potential Limited	2,634,285
FACS	Gulgong Historical Society Inc	619
FACS	Gulgong RSL Sub-Branch	6,200
FACS	Gummyaney Aboriginal Corp	228,803
FACS	Gundagai Historical Museum Incorporated	12,000
FACS	Gundagai Neighbourhood Centre Inc	32,523
FACS	Gunnedah Family and Children's Services Incorporated	118,590

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Gunnedah Family Support Inc	842,073
FACS	Gunning District Community Health Service	407,888
FACS	Gurehlgam Corporation Limited	50,000
FACS	Guthrie House Co-Operative Ltd	109,822
FACS	Guyra Neighbourhood Centre Inc	92,162
FACS	Guyra Show Society Ltd	18,000
FACS	Gwymac Incorporated	480
FACS	Gymea Community Aid & Information Service Incorporated	5,100
FACS	HAARG	15,000
FACS	Hamilton Child Care Centre Inc.	10,036
FACS	HammondCare	717,509
FACS	Handital - NSW Inc	103,576
FACS	Hannam Vale Hall Society Incorporated	8,351
FACS	Harb Charity Association of Tannourine Inc	22,000
FACS	Harris Park Community Centre Inc	116,106
FACS	Hastings District Flying Club Inc	5,240
FACS	Hastings District Respite Care Inc	2,179,574
FACS	Hastings Early Intervention Inc	402,973
FACS	Hastings Gateway Limited	30,000
FACS	Hastings Headway Inc	654,109
FACS	Hastings Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	58,728
FACS	Hastings Macleay Community Transport Serv Inc	59,716
FACS	Hawkesbury Area Women & Kids Services Collective Inc	260,805
FACS	Hawkesbury Community Outreach Services Inc	256,305
FACS	Hawkesbury Community Services Inc	76,167
FACS	Hawkesbury District Tennis Assoc Inc	5,390
FACS	Hawkesbury Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	245,783
FACS	Hawks Nest Tea Gardens Progress Association	17,000
FACS	Haymarket Foundation Ltd	1,060,519
FACS	Headeast Eastern Sydney Acquired Brain Injury CAS Inc	422,363
FACS	Headstart Acquired Brain Injury Service Incorporated	1,404,751
FACS	Headway Adult Development Program Inc	403,649
FACS	HealthCall Pty Ltd	819,110
FACS	Heart Support- Australia Limited	10,000
FACS	Heathdene Community Services Inc	32,670
FACS	Helensburgh Community Centre Inc	98,917
FACS	Helensburgh Cricket Club Inc.	16,500
FACS	Hellenic Lyceum Club	22,000
FACS	Hellenic Orthodox Parish and Community of Blacktown Districts Limited	56,547
FACS	Highlands Community Centres Inc	311,669
FACS	Hills Outreach Service	53,249
FACS	Hillsong Citycare Ltd	150,489
FACS	Hinchinbrook Hornet J R L F C	31,185
FACS	Hippocrates Australian Greek Aged Persons Association	21,344
FACS	His House Incorporated	27,000
FACS	Holbrook Meals On Wheels Service Inc	550

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Holdsworth Community Ltd	1,133,642
FACS	Holroyd Parramatta Blacktown AFC	50,000
FACS	Holroyd Youth Service Inc	189,909
FACS	Holroyd/Parramatta Mobile Minders Inc	94,914
FACS	Holy Family Parish - Mount Druitt	117,327
FACS	Home Assistance and Regional Transport Services Incorporated	437,513
FACS	Home Care Heroes Pty Ltd	800
FACS	Home Modifications Lake Macquarie/Newcastle Ltd	71,988
FACS	Homelessness NSW Incorporated	1,494,878
FACS	Homenetmen Ararat Association	10,000
FACS	Homes North Community Housing Company Ltd	1,445,805
FACS	Homes Out West	535,714
FACS	Home-Start National Inc	732,006
FACS	Home-Start Western Area Inc	118,645
FACS	Hope Bathurst Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Hope Mission Centre	33,000
FACS	Horizon Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	380,638
FACS	Horizon theatre Company Ltd	19,000
FACS	Horizons Central Coast Family Services Inc	1,330,016
FACS	Horn of Africa Relief and Development Agency of Australia	13,500
FACS	Hornsby Art Society Incorporated	3,000
FACS	Hornsby Cathedral Parish	16,590
FACS	Hornsby Kuring-Gai Community Aged/Disabled Transport Service Inc	47,257
FACS	Hornsby Shire Historical Society Inc	6,194
FACS	House with No Steps	73,401,138
FACS	Housing Plus	2,576,346
FACS	Howe Park Tennis Club	8,000
FACS	Howlong Country Golf Club Limited	3,000
FACS	Hume Community Housing Association Co Ltd	4,321,369
FACS	Hunter Brain Injury Respite Options Inc	828,348
FACS	Hunter Carers for Intellectual Disability	580,734
FACS	Hunter Prelude Early Intervention Centre Inc	1,373,668
FACS	Hunter Primary Care Ltd	1,581,752
FACS	Hunter Region Botanic Gardens Ltd	400
FACS	Hunter Simba FC	60,000
FACS	Hunter Surf Life Saving Inc	19,500
FACS	Hunter Volunteer Centre Inc	8,882
FACS	Hunters Hill Ryde Community Services Incorporated	337,540
FACS	IDO Illawarra Disability Options	250
FACS	IDEAS - Information on Disability & Education Awareness Services Inc	2,665,278
FACS	Illaroo Cooperative Aboriginal Corporation	75,512
FACS	Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation	3,157,873
FACS	Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation - Warrigal Employment	794,857
FACS	Illawarra Aboriginal Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	85,985
FACS	Illawarra Area Child Care Ltd	93,200
FACS	Illawarra Drug Awareness Group Ltd	9,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Illawarra Forum Inc	551,406
FACS	Illawarra Koori Men's Support Group	80,878
FACS	Illawarra Light Railway Museum Society Ltd	30,000
FACS	Illawarra Multicultural Services Inc	923,557
FACS	Illawarra Retirement Trust	53,955
FACS	Immigrant Women's Speakout Association of NSW Inc	421,020
FACS	Impact Eurobodalla Inc	253,836
FACS	Impact Youth Services Pty Ltd	6,136,819
FACS	Inala	12,938,264
FACS	Independence Ulladulla Inc	307,634
FACS	Independent Community Living Australia Limited	2,595,569
FACS	Independent Living Centre NSW	926,083
FACS	Indian Seniors Group Hornsby Incorporated	14,500
FACS	Individual Ability Supports Incorporated	1,727,448
FACS	Indonesian Welfare Association Incorporated	300
FACS	Information and Cultural Exchange Inc	110,977
FACS	Innari Housing Inc	310,024
FACS	Inner South West Community Development Organisation	292,155
FACS	Inner Sydney Regional Council for Social Development Incorporated	191,312
FACS	Inner West Community Transport Inc	90,069
FACS	Inner West Neighbour Aid Incorporated	48,022
FACS	Inspire Community Services Incorporated	60,000
FACS	Institute for Family Advocacy & Leadership Development	1,042,396
FACS	Integratedliving Australia Ltd	3,949,478
FACS	Integricare	581,735
FACS	Intellectual Disability Rights Service Inc	1,174,805
FACS	Interaction Disability Services Ltd	12,335,723
FACS	Interactive Community Care Pty Ltd	693,904
FACS	Interchange Bathurst Inc	4,332,243
FACS	Interchange Illawarra Inc	2,715,678
FACS	Interchange Shoalhaven Inc	1,753,353
FACS	Interchange Wingecarribee Inc	4,346,744
FACS	Intereach Limited	3,534,422
FACS	International Social Service Australia	250,055
FACS	Inverell Churches Retirement Community	4,500
FACS	Inverell Disability Services Inc	1,447,679
FACS	Inverell Hacc Services Inc	13,343
FACS	Inverell Pioneer Village Reserve Trust	20,000
FACS	Inverell Refuge Centre	305,551
FACS	Islamic Womens Welfare Association	33,050
FACS	IT. SO. WELItalian Social Welfare Organisation of Wollongong	103,488
FACS	Italian Welfare Organisation Inc	63,286
FACS	Javas Care Pty Ltd	1,133,090
FACS	Jennings Lodge	670,366
FACS	Jenny's Place Inc	1,230,707
FACS	Jerilderie Golf Club Ltd	30,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Jetty Bunker Youth Service Inc	254,225
FACS	Jewish Care	2,777,876
FACS	Jewish House Limited	25,000
FACS	Job Centre Australia Limited, T/A First Contact Human Resources	2,917,510
FACS	Joblink Plus Limited	106,879
FACS	Jobsupport	3,395,963
FACS	Johns River Community Hall & Recreation Reserve Trust	15,000
FACS	Joining In the Dreaming Aboriginal Corporation	51,923
FACS	Joy Cummings Centre (R170023) Reserve Trust	19,036
FACS	Jubilee Community Services Incorporated	87,935
FACS	Judge Rainbow Memorial Fund Inc	57,040
FACS	Jumbunna Community Pre-School & Early Intervention Centre Inc	954,569
FACS	Junaya Family Development Services	748,388
FACS	Junee Community Centre Inc	105,479
FACS	Just Better Care Hawkesbury Nepean Pty Ltd	924,809
FACS	Just Better Care Pty Ltd	2,121,408
FACS	Justice Connect	92,727
FACS	Justor Pty Limited T/As Newcastle & District Nursing Service	52,048
FACS	Kalianna Enterprises Inc, Marro Training and Community Access Services	1,456,256
FACS	Kandos Museum Incorporated	13,006
FACS	Karabi Community & Development Services Inc	610,762
FACS	Kari Aboriginal Resource Inc	17,881,337
FACS	Kariong Neighbourhood Centre Inc	92,355
FACS	Karitane	2,267,718
FACS	Karuah & District Golf Club Ltd	10,450
FACS	Katoomba Junior Rugby League Club	27,000
FACS	Katoomba Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	409,570
FACS	Kempsey Early Intervention Program Inc	199,551
FACS	Kempsey Family Support Service Inc	777,491
FACS	Kempsey Neighbourhood Centre Inc	120,071
FACS	Kempsey Respite Services Inc	1,690,489
FACS	Kendall Rugby League Football Club Inc	20,000
FACS	Kentlyn Rural Bushfire Brigade	29,000
FACS	Key Assets the Children's Services Provider (Australia) Limited	3,119,782
FACS	Kids Korner Combined Occasional Care Centre Inc	48,144
FACS	Killarney Vale Australian Football Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Kimbriki Progress & Recreation Association	2,000
FACS	Kincare Community Services Ltd	2,926,639
FACS	Kincumber & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	106,257
FACS	Kincumber Rotary Club	25,473
FACS	Kincumber-Avoca Cricket	13,853
FACS	Kindi Capers Pty Ltd	1,938,938
FACS	Kings Cross Community Centre Inc	53,265
FACS	Kingsford-Maroubra Hebrew Congregation	47,749
FACS	Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre Inc	80,862
FACS	Kirinari Community Services Ltd	9,036,021

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Kogarah Community Services Inc	229,228
FACS	Kogarah Waratah Soccer Football Club	20,000
FACS	Kooloora & Soldiers Settlement Community Centre Inc	154,191
FACS	Koorana Child & Family Services Inc	2,821,782
FACS	Kootingal and District Pony Club Inc	35,595
FACS	Korean Society of Sydney Australia	27,225
FACS	Krambach Golf Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	KU Children's Services	1,734,649
FACS	Kulai Pre-School Aboriginal Corporation	21,271
FACS	Ku-ring-gai Neighbourhood Centre Inc	4,419
FACS	Kurrajong-Waratah	13,844,004
FACS	Kurranulla Aboriginal Corporation	575,484
FACS	Kurri Kurri Community Services Limited	1,719,743
FACS	Kurri Kurri Tennis Club Incorporated	27,000
FACS	Kyogle and District Historical Society Incorporated	60,000
FACS	Kyogle District Care Connections Incorporated	174,415
FACS	Kyogle Family Support Service Inc	245,912
FACS	Kyogle Together Incorporated	134,431
FACS	La Perouse Local Aboriginal Land Council	20,000
FACS	Lacework Productions	15,485
FACS	Lady Game Community Kindergarten Inc	2,845
FACS	Lake Cargelligo & District Care for Aged Association Inc	11,181
FACS	Lake George Men Shed Inc	8,966
FACS	Lake Macquarie Rowing Club Inc	39,000
FACS	Lake Macquarie Sustainable Neighbourhood Alliance (Inc)	8,750
FACS	Lakeside Netball Association Inc	60,000
FACS	Lambing Flat Enterprises Ltd	2,704,427
FACS	Lambton Bowling Club Co-Operative Limited	45,000
FACS	Lana and Terry Beyond Care Pty Ltd	1,136,513
FACS	Lane Cove & North Side Community Services	385,306
FACS	Lansdowne Hall Reserve Trust	2,250
FACS	Lapstone Pre-School Kindergarten Association Inc	715,778
FACS	L'Arche Sydney Inc	1,356,273
FACS	Launchpad Youth Community Incorporated	2,041,448
FACS	Laurieton Mens Shed Inc	4,099
FACS	Laurieton Swimming Club Incorporated	2,899
FACS	Lavington/Springdale Heights Community Centre Inc	98,216
FACS	Leapfrog Ability Incorporated	5,208,083
FACS	Learning Links	108,139
FACS	Leichhardt Community Transport Group Incorporated	123,095
FACS	Leichhardt Rowing Club Ltd	26,838
FACS	Liberty Church of Christ	43,000
FACS	Life Beyond Barriers Inc	14,327
FACS	Life Education NSW Limited	129,886
FACS	Life Resources Centre Inc	205,163
FACS	Life Without Barriers	143,556,464

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Lifebridge Australia Ltd	7,844,953
FACS	Lifegate Community Church	20,000
FACS	Lifeline - Broken Hill Inc	49,784
FACS	Lifeline Central West Inc	6,503
FACS	Lifeline Northern Beaches Inc	32,670
FACS	Lifeskills Plus Inc	1,380,747
FACS	Lifestart Co-Operative Ltd	11,100,444
FACS	Lifestyle Solutions (Aust) Ltd	62,278,535
FACS	Lifetime Connect Inc	83,392
FACS	Lighthouse Community Care Ltd	91,876
FACS	Lightning Ridge Neighbourhood Centre Inc	29,633
FACS	Linden Place Inc	105,915
FACS	Lindfield Killara Catholic Parish	15,000
FACS	Link Housing Ltd	7,489,824
FACS	Linking Communities Network Ltd	2,449,707
FACS	Link-Up (NSW) Aboriginal Corporation	905,279
FACS	Lions Club of Bulahdelah Inc	16,000
FACS	Lions Club of Mudgee Inc	2,400
FACS	Lions Club of Pambula-Merimbula Incorporated	20,000
FACS	Lions Club of Taree Inc	8,000
FACS	Lions Club of Toukley Inc	12,000
FACS	Lismore Home Modification Service Inc	281,809
FACS	Lismore Neighbourhood Centre Inc	206,755
FACS	Lismore Target Rifle Club Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Lismore Thistles Soccer Club	10,000
FACS	Lithgow City Band Incorporated	4,500
FACS	Lithgow City Rangers Soccer Club Incorporated	26,000
FACS	Lithgow Community Housing Incorporated	165,655
FACS	Lithgow Community Projects Inc	832,098
FACS	Lithgow Community Transport (Translinc) Inc	17,342
FACS	Lithgow Golf Club Ltd	15,000
FACS	Lithgow Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,861,021
FACS	Lithgow Tidy Towns	15,000
FACS	Lithgow Uniting Church	2,054,854
FACS	Little Bay Coast Centre for Seniors Inc	7,594
FACS	Little By Little Inc	20,762
FACS	Liverpool Migrant Resource Centre Inc	286,595
FACS	Liverpool Neighbourhood Connections Incorporated	851,469
FACS	Liverpool Volunteer Resource Centre Inc	35,468
FACS	Liverpool Women's Resource Centre Inc	251,198
FACS	Living and Learning Services for Adults With Disabilities Inc	635,602
FACS	Living My Way Brokers Ltd	14,980,190
FACS	Local Community Services Association	363,005
FACS	Local Government NSW	495,768
FACS	Local Health Medical Trust	53,001
FACS	Long Reef Golf Club Ltd	197,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Loreto Normanhurst Limited	480
FACS	Lovely Care Pty Ltd	556,511
FACS	Lower Hunter Peer Support Inc	104,213
FACS	Lower Lachlan Community Services Inc	600
FACS	Lower Mountains Neighbourhood Centre Inc	201,569
FACS	Lower North Shore Community Transport Inc	45,405
FACS	LTC Care Services Pty Ltd	1,669,340
FACS	Luke Priddis Foundation	20,000
FACS	Luminosity Youth Incorporated	1,000
FACS	Maari Ma Health Aboriginal Corporation	295,662
FACS	Macarthur Arabic Australian Welfare Centre Inc	64,967
FACS	Macarthur Disability Services Ltd	13,544,193
FACS	Macarthur District Temporary Family Care Inc	3,695,101
FACS	Macarthur Diversity Services Initiative Ltd	546,686
FACS	Macedonian Australian Welfare Association of Sydney Inc	129,421
FACS	Macedonian Orthodox Community of Queanbeyan & Districts Inc	75,000
FACS	Macedonian Welfare Association of NSW Inc	113,828
FACS	Mackillop Family Services Ltd	6,081,293
FACS	Mackillop Rural Community Services Ltd	1,139,024
FACS	Maclean Community Preschool Inc	34,133
FACS	Macleay Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	31,748
FACS	Macleay Options Inc	1,493,309
FACS	Macquarie Legal Centre Inc	49,401
FACS	Macquarie Shores Swimming Club Inc	4,096
FACS	Magenta Community Services Pty Ltd	588,092
FACS	Magic Cupboard Interactive Pty Ltd	69,150
FACS	Maitland Community Care Services Incorporated	274,420
FACS	Maitland Family Support Scheme Inc	298,936
FACS	Maitland Hockey Turf Association Incorporated	7,000
FACS	Maitland Neighbourhood Centre Inc	227,308
FACS	Maitland Repertory theatre Incorporated	48,000
FACS	Maitland Tenambit BMX Club Inc	63,676
FACS	Mai-Wel Ltd	7,485,039
FACS	Majellan Bowling Club Ltd	12,280
FACS	Mallee Accommodation & Support Program Incorporated	704,671
FACS	Mallee Family Care Inc	2,096,940
FACS	Manly Community Centre Inc	225,810
FACS	Manly Warringah Basketball Association Limited	105,081
FACS	Manly Warringah Gymnastics Club	10,000
FACS	Manly Warringah Pittwater Community Aid Service Inc	412,255
FACS	Manly Warringah Pittwater Community Transport Incorporated	29,609
FACS	Manly Warringah Women's Resource Centre Ltd	228,610
FACS	Manly West P&C Association	20,000
FACS	Manning & Great Lakes Early Intervention Inc	640,155
FACS	Manning River Agricultural and Horticultural Society Taree Inc	18,000
FACS	Manning River Sailing Club	8,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Manning Support Services Inc	714,962
FACS	Manning Valley and Area Community Transport Group	184,950
FACS	Manning Valley Neighbourhood Services Inc	116,353
FACS	Manning Valley Respite Care Service Inc	2,176,348
FACS	Manning Valley Senior Citizen Association	300
FACS	Marathon Health Ltd	633,380
FACS	Marayong Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	58,708
FACS	Marcia Women's Refuge Inc	632,660
FACS	Marist Youth Care Ltd	18,034,457
FACS	Marlee Hall and Progress Association Incorporated	11,500
FACS	Maronite Catholic Family & Social Apostolate	49,730
FACS	Maronite Catholic Parish of Our Lady of Lebanon Harris Park	40,000
FACS	Maroubra Rsl Memorial Bowling Club Co Op Ltd	20,000
FACS	Marrickville Women's Refuge Ltd	604,988
FACS	Marrickville Youth Resource Centre Inc	298,772
FACS	Maryland Care and Early Education Centre Incorporated	17,650
FACS	Matcham Public Hall Incorporated	6,949
FACS	Mater Dei Ltd	937,817
FACS	Mathoura Football Netball Club Inc	26,000
FACS	Mcas Incorporated	230,172
FACS	Mccall Gardens Community Ltd	10,760,691
FACS	Mclean Care Ltd	3,000
FACS	Meals On Wheels Central Coast Limited	148,062
FACS	Meals On Wheels Dubbo Inc	11,948
FACS	Meals On Wheels Mid North Coast Limited	40,000
FACS	Medowie Football Club Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Meeting House Inc	39,699
FACS	Melkite Catholic Eparchy Corporation	77,750
FACS	Men & Family Centre Inc	107,091
FACS	Menindee Regional Tourist Association incorporated	13,720
FACS	Mental Health Carers Arafmi NSW Incorporated	126,176
FACS	Merana Aboriginal Community Association for the Hawkesbury	129,682
FACS	Mercy Connect Limited	12,450,917
FACS	Mercy Health & Aged Care Inc.	35,565
FACS	Mercy Services	816,673
FACS	Merewether Bowling Club Ltd	5,000
FACS	Merewether Golf Club Limited	10,000
FACS	Merimbula Area Chamber of Commerce & Tourism	60,111
FACS	Merimbula Home Nursing Service	856,911
FACS	Merriganowry Progress Association	10,000
FACS	Merriwa Tennis Club Inc	5,000
FACS	Merry Makers (Central Coast) Inc	24,301
FACS	Metro Assist Incorporated	1,362,067
FACS	Metro Community Housing Co-Operative Ltd	5,764,862
FACS	Mid Coast Communities Incorporated	867,576
FACS	Mid Mountains Neighbourhood Centre Inc	143,702

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Mid Richmond Neighbourhood Centre Inc	3,318,158
FACS	Middle Harbour Amateur Sailing Club	8,000
FACS	Milton Ulladulla Rugby League Football Club Inc	25,300
FACS	Mindaribba Local Aboriginal Land Council	213,576
FACS	Minimbah Challenge Inc	2,785,303
FACS	Mission Australia	36,418,737
FACS	Mission Australia Housing Limited	529,396
FACS	Mitchell Conservatorium Inc	6,017
FACS	Mitchells Island P&C Assoc	3,000
FACS	Miyay Birray Youth Service Inc	395,038
FACS	Molong Advancement Group Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Molonglo Support Services Limited	693,337
FACS	Monaro Early Intervention Service Inc	357,648
FACS	Monaro Family Support Service Inc	200,845
FACS	Mondrook Public Hall Association	2,000
FACS	Mooral Creek Hall and Progress Assoc Incorporated	10,500
FACS	Moorebank Baseball Softball Club Inc	32,944
FACS	Moorebank Liverpool District Hockey	35,000
FACS	Moorland Recreation Reserve Trust	16,200
FACS	Moorland Soccer Club	7,000
FACS	Moree Aged & Disability Services Inc	138,057
FACS	Moree Family Support Inc	712,734
FACS	Moree Pre-School Inc	121,135
FACS	Morisset & Toronto Meals On Wheels Incorporated	2,662
FACS	Morisset Lake Macquarie Agriculture Assoc Inc	5,944
FACS	Morpett Men's Shed	75,000
FACS	Morriset & District Children's Centre Co-Operative Limited	29,700
FACS	Morundah Bush Entertainment Committee Inc	5,000
FACS	Moruya and District Historical Society Incorporated	4,768
FACS	Moruya Surf Life Saving Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Mosman Rowers Limited	30,000
FACS	Motor Neurone Disease Association of NSW Inc	117,799
FACS	Moulamein District War Memorial Swimming Pool Trust	7,255
FACS	Mount Druitt Ethnic Communities Agency Inc	82,914
FACS	Mount Pritchard & District Community Club Ltd	8,000
FACS	Mount Sugarloaf Croquet Club	7,420
FACS	Mountains Community Resource Network Inc	149,010
FACS	Mountains Outreach Community Service Inc	219,768
FACS	Mountains Youth Services Team Inc	1,017,648
FACS	Moving forward DFV Case Management Services Inc	247,732
FACS	Mt Druitt & Area Community Legal Centre Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Mt Druitt Town Rangers Soccer Club.	106,750
FACS	Mt Kuring Gai Rural Fire Brigade	21,500
FACS	MTC Australia	196,478
FACS	Mudgee Disability Support Service Inc	1,281,398
FACS	Mudgee Miniature Railway Co-Operative Society Ltd	5,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Mudgin-Gal Aboriginal Corporation	92,108
FACS	Mullumbimby & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	240,612
FACS	Muloobinba Aboriginal Corporation	2,676,908
FACS	Multicultural Communities Council of Illawarra Incorporated	328,105
FACS	Multicultural Disability Advocacy Association of NSW	2,028,248
FACS	Multicultural Home Respite Inc	28,624
FACS	Multicultural Neighbourhood Centre Inc	138,807
FACS	Multiple Sclerosis Limited (MSL)	7,095,083
FACS	Multitask Human Resource Foundation Limited	10,552,304
FACS	Murdi Paaki Regional Enterprise Corp Ltd	260,733
FACS	Murdi Paaki Regional Rugby League Council Incorporated	47,150
FACS	Murramarang Men's Shed Inc	40,000
FACS	Murray Human Services Inc	216,350
FACS	Murray Magpies Football & Netball Club Inc & New City Cricket Club Incorporated	60,000
FACS	Murringo Community Association Inc	10,350
FACS	Murrumbateman Progress Association	22,000
FACS	Murrumburrah-Harden Flexible Care Services Inc	4,593
FACS	Murwillumbah Adult Education Centre Inc	450
FACS	Murwillumbah Community Centre Inc	75,573
FACS	Murwillumbah Community Men's Shed Inc	8,000
FACS	Murwillumbah Cricket Club Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Murwillumbah Rugby League Football Club Limited	10,000
FACS	Murwillumbah Showground Trust	20,000
FACS	Muscular Dystrophy Association of NSW	548,381
FACS	Muslim Women Association Linking Hearts Multicultural Family Service	2,448,553
FACS	Muswellbrook & District Junior Rugby League Club	20,000
FACS	My Home Living Care Pty Limited	585,936
FACS	Myrtle Cottage Group Inc	331,070
FACS	N.I.L.C. Inc	548,085
FACS	N.S.W. Indo-China Chinese Association Incorporated	33,000
FACS	Nado Inc	6,709,557
FACS	Nambucca Bellingen Home Maintenance Service Inc	31,251
FACS	Nambucca Valley Children's Group Inc	761,828
FACS	Nambucca Valley Disability Services Inc	2,314,923
FACS	Nambucca Valley Phoenix Ltd	355,406
FACS	Nambucca Valley Youth Services Inc.	89,600
FACS	Nardy House Inc	2,515,737
FACS	Narellan Junior Rugby League Football club Incorporated	14,500
FACS	Narellan Rangers Soccer Club Inc	50,000
FACS	Narrabeen Beach Surf lifesaving Club Inc Commercial Activities Division	12,000
FACS	Narrabeen Community Kindergarten Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Narrabri & District Community Aid Service Inc	1,045,463
FACS	Narrabri Community Tenancy Scheme Inc	768,237
FACS	Narrabri Home and Community Care Inc	9,437
FACS	Narrabri Showground Trust	34,575
FACS	Narrabri West Development Committee	25,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Narromine Community Skills Project	37,500
FACS	National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Corporation Community Transport Network	614,971
FACS	National Affordable Housing Consortium Ltd	111,942
FACS	National Disability Services Limited	3,357,342
FACS	National Parks Association of NSW	44,955
FACS	National Respite Association Inc	28,780
FACS	National Rugby League Limited	50,000
FACS	National Trust of Australia (NSW)	31,900
FACS	Nationwide News Pty Ltd	6,525
FACS	Neami Limited	2,736,892
FACS	Neighbour Connections Inc	149,966
FACS	Nelson Bay Croquet Club Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Nepean Community and Neighbourhood Services	1,342,136
FACS	Nepean District Tennis Assn Inc	50,000
FACS	Nepean Football Association Inc	18,675
FACS	Nepean Men's Shed Incorporated	34,141
FACS	Nepean Volunteer Services Inc	58,889
FACS	Nesh Women's Scheme Inc	180,852
FACS	Neville Showground and Recreation Reserve Trust	18,008
FACS	New England HACC Development Inc	1,144,855
FACS	New Era Independent Living Centre	766,248
FACS	New Haven Farm Home Ltd	1,608,448
FACS	New Horizons Enterprises Ltd	29,035,155
FACS	NewIDAFE Inc	2,045,789
FACS	New Lake Peer Support Inc	1,086,612
FACS	New Lambton Junior Soccer Club	20,000
FACS	New School of Arts Neighbourhood House Inc	175,432
FACS	Newcastle Athletic Field Management Incorporated	23,250
FACS	Newcastle Business Improvement Association Inc.	20,000
FACS	Newcastle Community Transport Group Inc	40,959
FACS	Newcastle Maritime Museum Society Incorporated	10,753
FACS	Newcastle Meals On Wheels Inc	73,185
FACS	Newcastle Muslim Association Incorp	34,949
FACS	Newcastle Olympic Soccer Football	8,590
FACS	Newcastle Temporary Care Ltd	493,333
FACS	Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	1,744,582
FACS	Ngaimpe Aboriginal Corporation.	15,000
FACS	Ngallingnee Jarjum Tabulam & District Community Preschool Inc	393,108
FACS	Ngambaga Bindarry Girrwaa Community Service Inc	122,994
FACS	Ngulingah Local Aboriginal Land Council	53,266
FACS	Ngunnawal Aboriginal Corporation	121,217
FACS	Ngunya Jarjum Aboriginal Child and Family Network Inc	5,722,989
FACS	Ngurrala Aboriginal Corporation	245,988
FACS	Nimbin Health and Welfare	3,200
FACS	Nimbin Neighbourhood & Information Centre Inc	75,847

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Ningana Enterprises Inc	3,780,788
FACS	Noah's Ark Centre of Shoalhaven Inc	2,363,538
FACS	Nordoff-Robbins Music therapy Australia Limited	500
FACS	NORTEC Employment and Training Limited	14,618
FACS	North Bondi RSL Sub-Branch of Australia	25,000
FACS	North Dalton Park Regional Sports Centre Inc	12,000
FACS	North Entrance Surf Life Saving Club	13,750
FACS	North Epping Rangers Sports Club In	14,000
FACS	North Kiama Neighbourhood Centre Inc	101,089
FACS	North Richmond Community Centre Inc	219,678
FACS	North Ryde Community Aid & Information Centre Inc	23,923
FACS	North Sydney Community Service Ltd	57,170
FACS	North West Disability Services Inc	9,024,817
FACS	Northern Beaches Community Services Ltd	445,180
FACS	Northern Beaches Indoor Sports Centre	20,000
FACS	Northern Beaches Interchange Inc	1,163,587
FACS	Northern Beaches Montessori Association	10,000
FACS	Northern Coalfields Community Care Association (Neighbourcare) Limited	211,015
FACS	Northern Illawarra Community Connections Inc	83,885
FACS	Northern Illawarra Neighbour Aid Inc	7,750
FACS	Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	11,050,253
FACS	Northern Settlement Services Ltd	528,972
FACS	Northern Storm Football and Sports Club Inc	6,000
FACS	Northern Suburbs Football Association Incorporated	6,800
FACS	Northside Broadcasting Co-Operative Limited	10,518
FACS	Northside Community forum Incorporated	105,387
FACS	Northside Enterprise Inc	1,312,180
FACS	Nova Employment & Training Program Incorporated	4,368,876
FACS	NOVA Women's Accommodation & Support Inc	2,664,342
FACS	Novacare Community Services Limited	97,586
FACS	Novita Children Services	271,702
FACS	Nowra Family Support Service Inc	619,559
FACS	Nowra Youth Services Inc	81,850
FACS	NSW Business Chamber Limited	100,000
FACS	NSW Council for Intellectual Disability	3,899,474
FACS	NSW Family Services Inc	557,350
FACS	NSW Federation of Housing Associations Inc	1,052,120
FACS	NSW Meals On Wheels Association Inc	245,456
FACS	NSW Outback Division of General Practice Ltd	125,041
FACS	NSW Service for the Treatment and Rehabilitation of Torture and Trauma Survivors (STARTTS)	81,445
FACS	NSW Spanish & Latin American Association for Social Assistance Inc	91,037
FACS	NSW Vietnamese Elderly Friendship Assoc Inc	21,104
FACS	Nundle District Lions Club Incorporated	23,620
FACS	Nungera Co-Operative Society Ltd	76,226
FACS	Nurses On Wheels Inc	197,908

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Nursing Group Pty Ltd	92,221
FACS	Oberon Childrens Centre Inc	10,295
FACS	Oberon United Football Club	1,222
FACS	Odyssey House Mcgrath Foundation	199,000
FACS	Old Bonalbo Soldiers Memorial Hall	20,000
FACS	Older Women's Network New South Wales Inc	107,545
FACS	On Track Community Programs Limited	14,012,394
FACS	On-Focus Inc	3,740,761
FACS	On-Q Human Resources Ltd	634,354
FACS	Ooranga Family Mobile Resource Unit Assoc Inc	28,092
FACS	Open Arms Care Incorporated	1,742,512
FACS	Orana Accommodation & Support Services Committee Inc	1,349,660
FACS	Orana Early Childhood Intervention & Education Project Inc	458,259
FACS	Orana NSW Inc	258,622
FACS	Orange & District Soccer Association	5,000
FACS	Orange and District Early Education Program Inc	921,404
FACS	Orange Family Support Service Inc	170,882
FACS	Orange Golf Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	Orange Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,621,995
FACS	Oria Holding Pty Ltd	140,000
FACS	Our Community Place Inc	115,424
FACS	Our Community Project Incorporated	117,227
FACS	Our Lady of Consolation Aged Care Services	243,987
FACS	Ourcare Services Limited	1,502,169
FACS	Ourimbah United Football Club	22,000
FACS	Outer Liverpool Community Services Inc	298,579
FACS	Oxley Community Transport Service Inc	50,999
FACS	Ozzie Care Services Incorporated	43,285
FACS	Pacific Link Housing Limited	3,440,204
FACS	PACS Inc	103,003
FACS	Padstow Community Care	7,000
FACS	Panania Assembly of Brethren	20,000
FACS	Panania Rsl Youthclub Inc	10,000
FACS	Para Co-Operative Limited	353,053
FACS	Parent To Parent Association Inc	129,969
FACS	Parents of Deaf Children Incorporated	119,222
FACS	Parkes & District Neighbourhood & Community Information Centre Inc	601,658
FACS	Parkes Memorial Hill Rejuvenation Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Parkes Forbes Community Housing Inc	166,950
FACS	Parkinson's NSW Inc	796
FACS	Parramatta Holroyd Family Support Inc	934,656
FACS	Parramatta Mission	7,835,474
FACS	Path 2 Change Limited	299,028
FACS	PATH Inc	643,569
FACS	Pathfinders Ltd	6,544,431
FACS	Pathways Community Care Inc	39,702

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Pathways To Leadership	1,745,357
FACS	Peak Hill Showground Trust	12,299
FACS	Peakhill Community Bus Inc	2,617
FACS	Pearl Beach Progress Association Inc	25,000
FACS	Peckys Limited	3,261,619
FACS	Pedal Early Childhood Intervention Service Incorporated	237,026
FACS	Penrith City Archers Incorporated	19,500
FACS	Penrith Disabilities Resource Centre Inc	262,468
FACS	Penrith Rugby Club Inc	30,600
FACS	Penrith Women's Health Centre	210,514
FACS	People With Disability Australia Incorporated	760,677
FACS	Peppercorn Services Inc.	4,215
FACS	Perthville Development Group Inc.	3,000
FACS	Petersham Bowling Club Ltd	16,089
FACS	PHFM Peak Hill	2,500
FACS	Phoenix House Youth Services Inc	718,739
FACS	Phoenix Rising for Children Pty Ltd	831,641
FACS	Physical Disability Council of NSW Inc	1,271,290
FACS	Picton Ahel Soc Inc Picton Show Society	4,450
FACS	Picton-Thirlmere-Bargo Rsl Sub-Branch	3,300
FACS	Pius X Aboriginal Corporation	568,021
FACS	Platform Youth Services Ltd	2,947,646
FACS	Playability Incorporated	406,539
FACS	Playgroup NSW Inc	225,856
FACS	Plumtree Children's Services Inc	2,429,296
FACS	Polish Association of Cabramatta Inc	5,450
FACS	Polish Association of Newcastle Inc	5,060
FACS	Port Kembla Baptist Church	7,405
FACS	Port Kembla Sailing Club Co-Operative Limited	13,000
FACS	Port Kembla Youth Project Inc	48,445
FACS	Port Macquarie Art & Craft Centre Inc	9,091
FACS	Port Macquarie Hastings Band Inc	3,296
FACS	Port Macquarie Hastings Bridge Association	24,000
FACS	Port Macquarie Hastings Domestic & Family Violence Specialist Service Inc	1,292,546
FACS	Port Macquarie Historical Society Inc	11,500
FACS	Port Macquarie Hospital Lodge Association Inc	20,000
FACS	Port Macquarie Little Athletics Centre Inc	5,000
FACS	Port Macquarie Neighbourhood Centre Inc	160,774
FACS	Port Stephens Church of Christ	5,000
FACS	Port Stephens Family and Neighbourhood Services Incorporated	1,487,694
FACS	Port Stephens Family Support Service Inc	10,444
FACS	Port Stephens Historical Society Incorporated	10,600
FACS	Portland Bowling Club Co-Op Limited	13,000
FACS	Portland District Motor Sports Club Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Portland Golf Club Ltd	14,554
FACS	Pottsville and District Men's Shed	37,500

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Pottsville Beach Neighbourhood Centre Inc	49,238
FACS	Powerhouse Youth theatre Inc	70,000
FACS	Pratten Park Community Sports and Bowling Club Limited	24,579
FACS	Premier Youthworks Pty Ltd	6,021,056
FACS	Presbyterian Church Beecroft	8,500
FACS	Presbyterian Church of Australia In the State of New South Wales Parish of Mittagong	25,000
FACS	Presbyterian Social Services	101,288
FACS	Project Youth Inc	1,913,751
FACS	Pt Bowling & Community Club Ltd	28,800
FACS	Putney Rangers Sports Club	25,000
FACS	Putty Community Association Inc	2,000
FACS	Quality Health Care Pty Ltd	9,967,812
FACS	Queanbeyan Children's Special Needs Group Inc	412,313
FACS	Queanbeyan Multilingual Centre Inc	108,131
FACS	Queanbeyan Rugby Union Football Club Incorporated	37,000
FACS	R&R Disability Services Inc	3,781,343
FACS	Radio for the Print Handicapped of NSW Co-op Ltd	136,364
FACS	Raiders Rugby Incorporated	50,000
FACS	Rainbow Children's Centre Inc	186,677
FACS	Rally for Recovery	20,000
FACS	Randwick Golf Club Ltd	30,000
FACS	Randwick Waverley Community Transport Group Inc	136,691
FACS	Raymond Terrace Athletics Centre Inc	24,046
FACS	RED (Realising Every Dream) Inc	5,601,921
FACS	Redhead Surf Life Saving Club	16,750
FACS	Regional Youth Support Services Inc	1,118,588
FACS	Rekindling the Spirit Limited	127,270
FACS	Relationships Australia (NSW) Limited	3,301,457
FACS	Resourceful Australian Indian Network Inc	20,000
FACS	Response Services Incorporated	3,270,882
FACS	Returned Services League of Australia City of Lismore Sub Branch	6,937
FACS	Revesby Workers Garden Club	500
FACS	Richmond Community Services Inc	348,592
FACS	Richmond Players Inc	3,655
FACS	Richmond River Gun Club Incorporated	8,000
FACS	RichmondPRA	3,873,578
FACS	Riding for the Disabled (NSW) Nepean Centre	40,865
FACS	Riding for the Disabled Association (NSW)	72,209
FACS	RiskReward Pty Ltd	1,000
FACS	Riverina Medical & Dental Aboriginal Corporation	973,981
FACS	Riverlink Interchange Inc	2,079,142
FACS	Riversmart Australia Limited	29,100
FACS	Riverstone Neighbourhood Centre & Community Aid Service Inc	276,655
FACS	Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	882,845
FACS	Robina Beard Theatrical Dance School	600

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Rockdale Community Services Inc	177,917
FACS	Rockdale Ilinden Soccer Club Inc	15,306
FACS	Ronald McDonald House Tamworth	15,000
FACS	Rosebank Child Sexual Abuse Service Inc	207,103
FACS	Rosie's Place Inc	407,541
FACS	Rotary Club of Blackheath Incorporated	23,027
FACS	Rotary Club of Blayney Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Rotary Club of Cobar Inc	15,455
FACS	Rotary Club of Concord	33,790
FACS	Rotary Club of Kiama	50,000
FACS	Rotary Club of Manly Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Rotary Club of Newcastle Enterprise Inc	21,406
FACS	Rotary Club of Port Macquarie Sunrise	25,159
FACS	Rotary Club of Wagga Kooringal Inc	25,000
FACS	Rouse Hill Sports Club Incorporated	20,000
FACS	Royal Institute for Deaf & Blind Children	5,683,948
FACS	Royal Life Saving Society of Australia (New South Wales Branch)	500
FACS	Royal Rehab	14,516,358
FACS	Rozelle Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,007,763
FACS	Rugby Union Cricket Club Inc	4,500
FACS	Rui's Place Incorporated	415,594
FACS	Ruse Football Club Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Russell Vale Golf & Social Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	Rydalmere East Parents and Citizens Association	84,256
FACS	Ryde Family Support Service Inc	519,201
FACS	Ryde Hunters Hill Community Transport Association Inc	79,158
FACS	Ryde Multicultural Centre Incorporated	4,500
FACS	Rylstone District Care & Transport Inc	63,111
FACS	Saints Care Limited	838,998
FACS	Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	38,898,471
FACS	San Remo Community Men's Shed	300
FACS	San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Inc	301,029
FACS	Sapphire Coast Tenancy Scheme Inc	265,448
FACS	Sarmace Pty Ltd T/A Sue Mann's Nursing & Community Care	567,142
FACS	Save the Children Australia	484,160
FACS	Sawtell Croquet Club Inc	10,000
FACS	Sawtell-Toormina Little Athletics Centre Inc	10,000
FACS	Saxton Speakers Bureau Pty Ltd	5,779
FACS	Scarf Incorporated	23,188
FACS	Schizophrenia Fellowship of NSW Inc	30,800
FACS	Scone Neighbourhood Resource Centre Inc	71,599
FACS	Scotts Head Sports Field Committee of Management and Promotion Incorporated	44,000
FACS	Scout Association of Australia NSW Branch	423,165
FACS	SDN Child and Family Services Pty Ltd	13,267,333
FACS	Seaforth Bowling Club Ltd	97,640

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Sector Connect Inc	285,244
FACS	SEE Foundation Inc	1,403,095
FACS	Seton Villa	2,949,088
FACS	Settlement Services International Inc	4,885,729
FACS	Shalvey Community Centre Inc	129,551
FACS	Shannon House Special Services Centre Inc	21,560
FACS	Share Care Inc	6,557,017
FACS	Sharing Places Inc	103,224
FACS	Shell Cove F.C Incorporated	45,000
FACS	Shellharbour Aboriginal Community Youth Association Inc	67,581
FACS	Shellharbour City U3a Inc	900
FACS	Shell Harbour Junior Football Club Incorporated	65,870
FACS	Shelter NSW Incorporated	635,180
FACS	Shine for Kids Co-Op Ltd	120,721
FACS	Shoalhaven Community Transport Service Inc	141,416
FACS	Shoalhaven Heads Golf Club Ltd	35,000
FACS	Shoalhaven Little Athletics Centre Inc	50,000
FACS	Shoalhaven Neighbourhood Services Inc	184,334
FACS	Shoalhaven Rural Fire Service Fire Control	80,000
FACS	Shoalhaven Women's Resource Group Ltd	511,569
FACS	Shoalhaven Youth Accommodation Company Ltd	314,607
FACS	Shopfront theatre for Young People Co-Op Ltd	118,048
FACS	Shortland Wetlands Centre Ltd	600
FACS	Silverlea Early Childhood Services Inc	230,548
FACS	Singleton District Cricket Assoc incorporated	8,000
FACS	Singleton Family Support Scheme Inc	239,027
FACS	Singleton Historical Society and Museum Inc	5,000
FACS	Singleton Neighbourhood Centre Inc	104,227
FACS	Singleton Rugby Club Ltd	10,000
FACS	Skills Innovative Training Enterprise Inc (SITE)	554,798
FACS	SNAP Programs Limited	209,537
FACS	Snugglepot Day Care Centre Inc	1,680
FACS	SOL liawarra Cultural Arts	7,000
FACS	Sorento Care Limited	144,493
FACS	South Coast Home Modification and Maintenance Service Limited	996,286
FACS	South Coast Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	4,690,652
FACS	South Coast Portuguese Association Ltd	49,468
FACS	South Coast Women's Health and Welfare Aboriginal Corporation	304,280
FACS	South Coast Writers' Centre Incorporated	390
FACS	South East Women and Children's Services Inc	1,129,692
FACS	South Eastern Community Connect Inc	704,600
FACS	South Sydney Community Aid Co-Operative Ltd	200,823
FACS	South West Child Adolescent & Family Services Association (CAFS) Inc	757,951
FACS	South West Community Transport Inc	715,385
FACS	South West Multicultural & Community Centre Inc	96,904
FACS	South West Rocks Netball Club	34,650

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	South West Sydney Legal Centre Inc	719,243
FACS	Southern Cross Care Services Pty Limited	5,426,489
FACS	Southern Cross Community Housing Limited	1,249,993
FACS	Southern Districts Rugby Club Limited	25,000
FACS	Southern Districts Soccer Football Association Incorporated	15,035
FACS	Southern Highlands Botanic Gardens Limited	5,000
FACS	Southern Highlands Community Transport Inc	252,495
FACS	Southern Women's Group Inc	79,461
FACS	Southern Youth and Family Services Association Inc	16,480,866
FACS	Southlake Community Services Inc	347,160
FACS	Southlakes Carers Inc	26,177
FACS	Spanish & Latin American Community Organisation Inc	129,946
FACS	Spanish Community Care Association	2,000
FACS	Special Needs Support Group Inc	456,044
FACS	Spinal Cord Injuries Australia Limited	3,696,361
FACS	Sport NSW	100,000
FACS	Springwood Children's Centre Inc	54,139
FACS	Springwood Neighbourhood Centre Co-Operative Ltd	184,907
FACS	Springwood United Football Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Sri Durgadevi Devasthanam-Sydney Inc	14,500
FACS	Sri Guru Singh Sabah Sydney the Sikh Association of Sydney Inc	15,000
FACS	Sri Om Foundation Limited	500
FACS	St Agnes Parish Port Macquarie	15,000
FACS	St Andrew's Village Ballina Ltd	500
FACS	St Anthony's Family Care	867,082
FACS	St Francis Social Services	540,855
FACS	St George Accommodation for Youth Ltd	258,808
FACS	St George Australian Football Club Incorporated	40,000
FACS	St George Community Housing Limited	9,335,579
FACS	St George Community Transport Inc	118,233
FACS	St George Family Support Services Inc	411,352
FACS	St George Football Club Ltd	37,172
FACS	St George Randwick Hockey Club Incorporated	80,000
FACS	St George Youth Services Inc	163,603
FACS	St Ives Rugby Union Club Inc	11,616
FACS	St James Anglican Church	5,000
FACS	St John Ambulance Australia (N.S.W.)	1,100
FACS	St John of God Health Care Inc	5,000
FACS	St John of God Outreach Services	32,518
FACS	St Joseph's Cowper Ltd	2,476,323
FACS	St Laurence House Inc	314,855
FACS	St Marys Area Community Development Project Inc	186,128
FACS	St Marys District Baseball Club Inc	18,000
FACS	St Matthews Anglican Church of Australia Windsor	8,900
FACS	St Peter & Paul Antiochian Orthodox Church	45,029
FACS	St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	36,638,079

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Stanhope Healthcare Services Pty Ltd	96,532
FACS	Stingrays RLFC	37,280
FACS	Strathfield One Stop Child Care Service Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Stretch-A-Family Inc	3,754,376
FACS	Stroke and Disability Information Hunter Incorporated	64,778
FACS	Stroke Recovery Association Inc	84,464
FACS	Stuart Town Advancement Association	12,981
FACS	Studio Artes Northside Inc	1,055,667
FACS	Subee Pty Limited	303,449
FACS	Sugar valley Neighbourhood Advancement Group	167,713
FACS	Summer Hill P&C Association	28,879
FACS	Summerland Early Intervention Programme	236,955
FACS	Summerland Point Progress Association Incorporated	5,727
FACS	Sunnyfield	54,494,119
FACS	Sunnyhaven Ltd	6,209,212
FACS	Sunraysia Residential Services Inc	308,156
FACS	Supported Accommodation and Homelessness Services Illawarra Shoalhaven (SAHSSI) Inc	4,197,081
FACS	Surf Life Saving Central Coast Inc	45,430
FACS	Surf Life Saving Far North Coast Branch Inc	60,739
FACS	Surf Life Saving Illawarra Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Surry Hills Neighbourhood Centre Inc	152,806
FACS	Sussex Inlet River Dragons Inc	9,000
FACS	Sutherland Ben (Business Education Network) Incorporated	224,772
FACS	Sutherland Bowling & Recreation Club Ltd	300
FACS	Sutherland Shire Carer Support Services Inc	28,898
FACS	Sutherland Shire Community Care Network Inc	87,011
FACS	Sutherland Shire Community Transport Inc	83,653
FACS	Sutherland Shire Family Services Inc	905,798
FACS	Sutherland Shire Home Modification & Maintenance Service Inc	33,040
FACS	Swansea & District Community Mens Shed	4,308
FACS	Swansea Community Cottage Inc	101,429
FACS	Swimming North Coast Incorporated	2,000
FACS	Swinson Cottage Family Centre Inc	210,149
FACS	Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	18,686,911
FACS	Sydney Catholic Schools	238,456
FACS	Sydney Darling harbour Rotary Club	7,200
FACS	Sydney Flying Squadron Ltd	10,000
FACS	Sydney Jewish Museum	21,236
FACS	Sydney Multicultural Community Services Inc	42,276
FACS	Sydney Region Aboriginal Corporation	796,467
FACS	Sydney Stepping Stone Inc	593,980
FACS	Sydney Women's MLC Rowing Club	18,182
FACS	Sydwest Multicultural Services Limited	567,590
FACS	Sylvania Heights Community and Youth Club Incorporated	20,125
FACS	Sylvanvale Foundation	39,481,673

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Taldumande Youth Services Inc	1,914,611
FACS	Tamworth Community Men's Shed Inc	1,118
FACS	Tamworth Family Support Service Inc	4,100,400
FACS	Tamworth Gymnastics Club Incorporated	40,000
FACS	Tamworth Historical Society Incorporated	34,000
FACS	Tamworth Meals On Wheel Inc	10,790
FACS	Tamworth Oxley Community Activities Network	20,782
FACS	Tamworth Town & Country Club Ltd	5,010
FACS	Tanshams Pty Ltd	17,900
FACS	Taree Old Bar Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated	12,000
FACS	Taree-Volunteer Rescue Association Inc	6,500
FACS	Tathra Beach Bowling Club Ltd	20,000
FACS	Tea Garden Soccer Club Inc	15,000
FACS	Technical Aid to the Disabled	338,025
FACS	Temora Community Centre Inc	144,220
FACS	Temora Junior Australian Football Association Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Temora Preschool and Out of School Hours Inc	24,713
FACS	Tenterfield Social Development Committee	318,203
FACS	Tenterfield Total Care & Transport Inc	156,439
FACS	Tenterfield Transport Museum	30,000
FACS	Teralba Amateur Sailing Club Inc	37,650
FACS	Terrigal Community Men's Shed	4,716
FACS	Terrigal Rugby Club Incorporated	6,248
FACS	Thankakali Aboriginal Corporation	200,602
FACS	Tharawal Aboriginal Corporation	1,911,218
FACS	Tharawal Local Aboriginal Land Council	32,610
FACS	The Aged-Care Rights Service Inc	119,967
FACS	The Ascent Group Australia Limited	4,280,668
FACS	The Association of Bhanin El Minieh Australian Arabic Community Welfare Centre Inc	30,000
FACS	The Australian Arabic Association of Western Sydney Incorporated	17,000
FACS	The Australian Centre for Social Innovation	781,200
FACS	The Australian Motorlife Museum	19,400
FACS	The Australiana Pioneer Village	5,000
FACS	The Baredman Development Assoc. Inc	5,000
FACS	The Benevolent Society	33,273,605
FACS	The Bridge Youth Service Inc	106,226
FACS	The Burdekin Association Inc	1,332,451
FACS	The Canopy Inc.	932,303
FACS	The Centre for Volunteering	578,725
FACS	The City of Greater Lithgow Mining Museum Incorporated	8,000
FACS	The Committee of Emmaville War Memorial Hall Fund	15,769
FACS	The Community Migrant Resource Centre	372,475
FACS	The Coomba Mens Shed Inc	15,000
FACS	The Deaf Society of New South Wales	1,306,496
FACS	The Deli Women & Children's Centre Inc	290,440

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	The Disability Trust	42,468,439
FACS	The Drug and Alcohol Multicultural Education Centre (DAMEC)	95,078
FACS	The Duke of Edinburgh's International Award - Australia	22,727
FACS	The Eastern Sydney Islamic Welfare Services Incorporated	15,000
FACS	The Fact Tree Youth Service	245,158
FACS	The Family Centre Inc	2,042,106
FACS	The Festivalists Ltd	18,000
FACS	The Flagstaff Group Ltd	199,573
FACS	The forsight Foundation for the Deaf/Blind	7,858,600
FACS	The Gender Centre	359,949
FACS	The General Church of the New Jerusalem In Australia Property Trust	1,800
FACS	The Girls Brigade NSW Inc	13,000
FACS	The Greek Orthodox Community of New South Wales Ltd	15,000
FACS	The Greek Orthodox Parish & Community of Belmore & District All Saints Ltd	25,000
FACS	The Greek Orthodox Parish & Community of Burwood & District Saint Nectarios Limited	63,847
FACS	The Hills Community Aid and Information Service Inc	338,016
FACS	The Housing Connection Limited	3,065,431
FACS	The Illawarra Community Housing Trust Ltd	2,822,491
FACS	The Infants Home Ashfield	125,587
FACS	The Junction Neighbourhood Centre Inc	938,509
FACS	The Junction Works Limited	12,917,333
FACS	The KidzWish Foundation	290,177
FACS	The Lakes Surf Life Saving Club Limited	15,000
FACS	The Lebanese Moslem Association	254,768
FACS	The Legacy Club of Goulburn Inc	2,450
FACS	The Leisure Company Integrated Recreation Inc	2,684,933
FACS	The Lions Club of Port Macquarie-Tacking Point Inc	15,000
FACS	The Lions Club of Tenterfield Inc	10,400
FACS	The Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home	29,037,111
FACS	The Manning Media Co-Operative Ltd	6,000
FACS	The Mona Vale Golf Club Ltd	120,000
FACS	The Nambucca River District Agricultural Association Limited	22,000
FACS	The Newcastle Hebrew Congregation Incorporated	10,000
FACS	The North Coast Community Housing Company Ltd	1,631,237
FACS	The Northcott Society	51,291,259
FACS	The Paraplegic & Quadriplegic Association OF NSW - T/A Paraquad-NSW	8,130,231
FACS	The Parents and Citizens Association of Holsworthy Public School	30,000
FACS	The Parks Community Network Inc	464,085
FACS	The Rail Neighbourhood Association Inc	89,260
FACS	The Richmond Fellowship of NSW	8,272
FACS	The Rock & District Men's Shed Inc	17,633
FACS	The Rotary Club of Kariong Somersby	14,916
FACS	The Sabian Mandaean Association In Australia Limited	9,636
FACS	The Shepherd Centre - for Deaf Children	1,289,539
FACS	The Slim Dusty Foundation Limited	60,000
17.00	THO SILLI DUCLY I CALIBRATION	00,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	The Smith Family	10,163
FACS	The Sri Lankan Buddhist Vihara Association of Sydney Incorporated	25,000
FACS	The Station Ltd	440,796
FACS	The Sydney Writers' Festival Limited	25,000
FACS	The Ted Noffs Foundation Inc	314,965
FACS	The Toukley & District Senior Citizens Club Inc	7,654
FACS	The Toy Box Centre Inc T/A Bridges FOR Learning	604,800
FACS	The Trustee for Black Hill Uniting Church	6,800
FACS	The Trustee for Dirnaseer Public Hall Trust	10,000
FACS	The Trustee for East Maitland War Memorial & Rest Park Reserve Trust	13,056
FACS	The Trustee for Magcorp Investment Trust	7,636
FACS	The Trustee for Marra Creek Recreation Reserve Trust	3,500
FACS	The Trustee for Nelson Family Trust	103,731
FACS	The Trustee for Pm Unit Trust	517,233
FACS	The Trustee for Raise Foundation	167,360
FACS	The Trustee for Save the Children Australia Trust	551,487
FACS	The Trustee for the Baker Family Trust	184,445
FACS	The Trustee for the Eastnor Unit Trust	3,500
FACS	The Trustee for the Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	9,237,185
FACS	The Tumbarumba Bowling Club Ltd	9,000
FACS	The Twenty Ten Association Inc	796,669
FACS	The United Hospital Auxiliaries of NSW Inc	154,000
FACS	The Uniting Church in Aust Property Trust (NSW) - Sydney South (Ella)	2,742,075
FACS	The Uniting Church In Australia Killara Uniting Church	23,000
FACS	The Uniting Church In Australia Property Trust (NSW)	775,057
FACS	The Uniting Church In Australia Property Trust (NSW) T/A Jannawi Family Centre	525,523
FACS	The Wisemans Ferry Sunshine Group Inc	300
FACS	The Woolgoolga Shed Inc	18,349
FACS	Thirroul Junior Soccer Club Inc.	35,000
FACS	Thirroul Neighbourhood Centre Inc	66,913
FACS	Thorndale Foundation Ltd	2,577,930
FACS	Tibooburra Village Committee Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Tina's Home Care Services Incorporated	271,393
FACS	Tirkandi Inaburra Cultural & Development Centre Inc	1,991,044
FACS	TNC Incorporated	184,645
FACS	Tobwabba Aboriginal Medical Service Inc	90,812
FACS	Tocumwal Lions Community Hostel Limited	20,000
FACS	Tomakin Sports and Social Club Limited	50,000
FACS	Tomaree Neighbourhood Centre Inc	130,425
FACS	Toukley Neighbourhood Centre	126,597
FACS	Toukley Sailing Club Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Touriandi Limited	13,000
FACS	Transcare Hunter Limited	184,075
FACS	Tri Community Exchange Inc	218,346
FACS	Tribal Warrior Association Incorporated	100,000
FACS	Trio Support Services Pty Ltd	71,823

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Tripoli and Mena Association Limited	102,930
FACS	Trustees for the Wollongong Diocese Catholic School System	40,000
FACS	Trustees of The Roman Catholic Church for The Archdiocese Of Canberra & Goulburn as Trustee for Marymead Child & Family Centre	4,562,409
FACS	Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Bathurst - Trading as Centacare Bathurst	268,409
FACS	Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Broken Bay	45,000
FACS	Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Wilcannia-Forbes	2,752,559
FACS	Trustees of The Roman Catholic Church Diocese of Lismore	153,015
FACS	Tuggerah Lake R1003002 Reserve Trust (Pioneer Dairy)	27,720
FACS	Tulgeen Group	4,856,962
FACS	Tullera Community Hall Incorporated no Y17180 27	5,000
FACS	Tumbarumba Australia Rules Football	4,000
FACS	Tumbarumba Womens Bowling Club	7,500
FACS	Tumut & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	62,044
FACS	Tumut Aero Club Incorporated	56,331
FACS	Tumut Regional Family Services Incorporated	16,341
FACS	Tuross Head Tennis Club Inc	15,000
FACS	Tweed Byron & Ballina Community Transport Inc	245,075
FACS	Tweed Heads Community Men's Shed Incorporated	32,584
FACS	Tweed River Home Modification and Maintenance Association Inc	39,547
FACS	Tweed Valley Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	996,935
FACS	Tweed Valley Women's Service Inc	72,698
FACS	Tweed Valley Woodcraft Association Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Twin Towns Services Club Ltd	25,650
FACS	Twofold Aboriginal Corporation	47,908
FACS	U3A Goulburn Mulwaree Inc	700
FACS	U3A Northern Rivers (Lismore) Incorporated	300
FACS	UCA - Caringbah Craft Activity Centre for Disabled	8,000
FACS	UCA - Forestville Beacon Hill Uniting Church	5,000
FACS	UCA - Windsor Congregation	19,132
FACS	UCA Bankstown District Congregation	30,000
FACS	UCA Kenthurst Congregation	10,898
FACS	UCA Leaura Uniting Church	27,539
FACS	UCA Life Line Macarthur	24,225
FACS	UCA Parramatta Nepean Presbytery	101,383
FACS	UCA Picton Congregation	2,700
FACS	Uki Village and Districts Residents Association	5,000
FACS	Ulladulla & District Community Resources Centre Inc	139,855
FACS	Ulladulla Men's Shed Incorporated	30,861
FACS	Ulladulla Residential Services	766,486
FACS	Ulmarra Pool Preservation Association Incorporated	18,300
FACS	Unanderra/Figtree Area Residents Association Inc	129,062
FACS	Ungooroo Aboriginal Corporation	273,138
FACS	United Christian Youth Incorporated	4,000
FACS	United Protestant Association	2,886,940
FACS	United Way Australia	300,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Uniting (NSW.ACT)	74,882,032
FACS	Uniting Care Northmead	105,227
FACS	Uniting Church Australia Jannali	14,256
FACS	Uniting Church In Australia Baulkham Hills Congregation	35,750
FACS	Uniting Church In Australia Camden	10,000
FACS	Uniting Church In Australia Quirindi	4,000
FACS	Unlimited Options Pty Ltd	927,777
FACS	Upper Hunter Community Services Inc	618,742
FACS	Upper Hunter Homeless Specialist and Outreach Service Limited	1,080,287
FACS	Upper Hunter Youth Services Inc	395,303
FACS	Upper Lansdowne Memorial Hall Committee Incorporated	4,760
FACS	Uralba Carcoar Inc	10,000
FACS	Uralla Neighbourhood Centre Inc	105,991
FACS	Uralla Showground Trust Board	7,300
FACS	Urbenville Progress Association Incorporated	10,000
FACS	Urunga Football Club Incorporated	30,000
FACS	Urunga Neighbourhood Centre Inc	158,747
FACS	Valentine Eleebana Junior Cricket Club Inc	25,000
FACS	Valley Industries Limited	2,361,683
FACS	Valmar Support Services Ltd	9,251,721
FACS	Veritas House Inc	5,195,124
FACS	VERTO Ltd	223,531
FACS	VGan Pty Ltd	371,519
FACS	Vietnamese Association of Wollongong	127,108
FACS	Vietnamese Australian Welfare Association	109,985
FACS	Vietnamese Community In Australia - NSW Chapter Incorporated	50,000
FACS	Villawood Senior Citizens Inc	500
FACS	Vishva Hindu Parishad of Australia Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Vision Australia Limited	6,649,276
FACS	Volunteer Marine Rescue NSW	601
FACS	Volunteering Central Coast Inc	133,715
FACS	Volunteering Coffs Harbour Inc	229,768
FACS	Wagga and District Pony Club Inc	9,000
FACS	Wagga Wagga Country Club Ltd	21,000
FACS	Wagga Wagga Family Support Service Inc	274,067
FACS	Walcha and District Historical Society Incorporated	27,947
FACS	Walcha District Tennis Association Inc	24,000
FACS	Walla Mulla Family & Community Support Ltd	276,329
FACS	Wallacia Rural Fire Brigade	19,500
FACS	Wallsend Bowling Club Co-Op Limited	22,755
FACS	Wandiyali ATSI Inc	6,204,409
FACS	Wangi Men's Shed Inc	14,667
FACS	Wangi RSL Amateur Sailing Club Ltd	9,230
FACS	Waratah Respite Centre (Mid North Coast) Inc	83,448
FACS	Warilla Barrack Point Surf Life Saving Club Inc	48,000
FACS	Warilla Neighbourhood Centre Inc	144,436

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Warlga Ngurra Women's and Children's Refuge Inc	646,363
FACS	Warradale Little Athletics Club Inc	4,818
FACS	Warragamba-Silverdale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	209,025
FACS	Warrah Society	7,311,833
FACS	Warrawong Residents forum Inc	208,440
FACS	Warrina Domestic and Family Violence Specialist Services Co-Operative Limited	1,075,657
FACS	Warroo District Memorial Hall	4,378
FACS	Water Board Bowling Club Co-Op Ltd	35,000
FACS	Wauchope Show Society Ltd	11,641
FACS	Wauchope Soccer Club Inc	6,000
FACS	Wauchope Tennis Club	32,375
FACS	Waverley Action for Youth Services	284,331
FACS	Weave Youth and Community Services	1,015,556
FACS	Weddin Community Services Inc	5,920
FACS	Wee Waa Community Care Service Inc	48,026
FACS	Weldon Children's Services	58,960
FACS	Wellington Information & Neighbourhood Services Inc	231,828
FACS	Wellington Junior Soccer Club Incorporated	15,000
FACS	Wellington Multi Service Centre Incorporated	69,510
FACS	Wendy's Home Care Pty Ltd	1,237,320
FACS	Wentworth Community Housing Ltd	7,648,734
FACS	Wesley Community Services Limited	67,924,940
FACS	West Connect Domestic Violence Services Inc	2,945,273
FACS	West Pennant Hills Public School P&C Association Inc	24,000
FACS	Western Information & Neighbourhood Centres	9,067
FACS	Western Region Community Transport forum Inc	4,109
FACS	Western Sydney Community Centre Incorporated	206,227
FACS	Western Sydney Community Forum Inc	567,659
FACS	Westhaven Association	8,805,931
FACS	Westir Ltd	422,414
FACS	Westlakes Accommodation Service Inc	766,404
FACS	Westlakes District Netball Association Inc	28,220
FACS	Westlakes Youth Action Committee	49,869
FACS	Weston Amateur Soccer Club Inc	30,000
FACS	Weston Workers Club Cricket Club	19,000
FACS	Westside Community Centre Inc	78,908
FACS	Westside Tennis Club Inc	40,000
FACS	Westwords Ltd	18,500
FACS	Wherrol Flat Hall Incorporated	12,000
FACS	Whitelion Inc	182
FACS	Whoosh Care Incorporated	6,260
FACS	William Campbell Foundation	5,145,822
FACS	Winanga-Li Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Incorporated	1,881,606
FACS	Windgap Foundation Ltd	8,908,579
FACS	Wingecarribee Family Support Service Inc	326,956
FACS	Wingecarribee Food Services Co-Operative Ltd	3,000

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Wingham Men's Shed Incorporated	2,000
FACS	Wingham Show Society Incorporated	4,900
FACS	Winmalee Neighbourhood Centre Inc	168,968
FACS	Wisemans Ferry Community Men's Shed	40,000
FACS	Witmore Enterprises Incorporated	716,269
FACS	Wollondilly Support and Community Care Inc	112,712
FACS	Wollongong Conservatorium of Music Limited	15,000
FACS	Wollongong District Cricket Club	5,000
FACS	Wollongong Emergency Family Housing Inc	288,735
FACS	Wollongong Olympic Sports & Social Ltd	5,000
FACS	Wollongong West Street Centre Inc	279,272
FACS	Wollongong Women's Information Service Inc	348,601
FACS	Wollongong Yacht Club	10,000
FACS	Women & Girls' Emergency Centre Inc	3,528,524
FACS	Women In Prison Advocacy Network (WIPAN) Inc	249,633
FACS	Women's Activities & Self Help House - The WASH House	933,660
FACS	Women's Alcohol & Drug Advisory	38,916
FACS	Women's Community Shelters Ltd	15,000
FACS	Women's Housing Company Ltd	3,531,031
FACS	Women's Shelter Armidale Inc	713,016
FACS	Wonnarua Nation Aboriginal Corporation	50,000
FACS	Woodbine Neighbourhood Centre Inc	73,960
FACS	Woodburn Evans Head Golf Club Ltd	34,000
FACS	Woodrising Neighbourhood Centre Inc	228,100
FACS	Woodville Alliance Limited	4,872,496
FACS	Woolgoolga Neighbourhood Centre Inc	71,939
FACS	Woomera Aboriginal Corporation Albury	494,041
FACS	Woonona Pony Club Inc	8,000
FACS	Work & Leisure Centre for Adult Association Inc	2,021,682
FACS	Workers Educational Association - Hunter	13,000
FACS	Workers' Educational Association Sydney	200
FACS	Wundarra Services Pty Ltd	2,440,160
FACS	Wyalong and District Community Transport Group Incorporated	12,065
FACS	Wyanga Aboriginal Aged Care Program	49,547
FACS	Wyoming Community Centre Inc	124,269
FACS	Wyong District Tennis Association Incorporated	40,000
FACS	Wyong Neighbourhood Centre Inc	428,463
FACS	Wyrallah Hall Association Inc	2,600
FACS	Yacaaba Centre Information and Counselling Service Port Stephens Inc	165,669
FACS	Yarkuwa Indigenous Knowledge Centre Aboriginal Corporation	104,524
FACS	Yarrahapinni Community House Inc	39,223
FACS	Yarran Early Intervention Centre	1,588,945
FACS	Yass Early Childhood Centre Assn Inc	35,000
FACS	Yass Valley Community Drug Action Team Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Yass Youth Association Inc	61,433
FACS	Yawarra Aboriginal Corporation	201,936

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FACS	Yenda Memorial Hall Youth Association	57,500
FACS	Yenu Allowah Aboriginal Corporation	915,549
FACS	Yeoval & District Men's Shed Incorporated	11,000
FACS	Yetman Hall and Progress Association	6,060
FACS	Yfoundations Incorporated	359,878
FACS	YMCA of Sydney Youth and Community Services Incorporated	48,401
FACS	Young Adults Disabled Association Inc - Yada	84,546
FACS	Young Community Transport Service Inc	49,399
FACS	Young Historical Society Incorporated	5,000
FACS	Young Men's Christian Association of Sydney	838,341
FACS	Young Neighbourhood Centre Inc	345,673
FACS	Young Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	27,990
FACS	Youth Action & Policy Association	650,780
FACS	Youth for Christ Australia Inc Central Coast Region	178,838
FACS	Youth off the Streets Ltd	5,376,099
FACS	youthconnections.com.au	1,495,207
FACS	YP Space MNC Inc	2,856,048
FACS	YWCA NSW	1,601,278
FACS	YWCA of Broken Hill Inc	25,751
AHO	Amaroo Aboriginal Corporation	2,289
AHO	Amaroo Local Aboriginal Land Council	44,660
AHO	Anaiwan Local Aboriginal Land Council	516,376
AHO	Argyle Community Housing Ltd	18,568
AHO	Armidale Local Aboriginal Land Council	82,940
AHO	Balranald Local Aboriginal Land Council	17,733
AHO	Barriekneal Housing and Community Ltd	207,869
AHO	Batemans Bay Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,781
AHO	Bogal Local Aboriginal Land Council	205,452
AHO	Bogan Aboriginal Corporation	24,750
AHO	Bowraville Local Aboriginal Land Council	2,830,725
AHO	Browns Flat Aboriginal Corporation	95,248
AHO	Brungle/Tumut Local Aboriginal Land Council	100,944
AHO	Budawang Aboriginal Corporation	213,177
AHO	Bundjalung Tribal Society Ltd	5,329
AHO	Bungee Ngurra Aboriginal Corporation	6,188
AHO	Bungree Aboriginal Association Incorporation	137,980
AHO	Bunjum Aboriginal Corporation	583,980
AHO	Bunyah Local Aboriginal Land Council	33,133
AHO	Coffs Harbour and District Local Land Council	12,375
AHO	Compass Housing Services Co. Ltd	80,000
AHO	Coonamble Local Aboriginal Land Council	144,675
AHO	Cooramah Aboriginal Corporation	233,165
AHO	Cooramah Housing and Enterprise Aboriginal Corporation	7,838
AHO	Cowra Local Aboriginal Land Council	404,592
AHO	Dubbo Local Aboriginal Land Council	34,778
AHO	Forster Local Aboriginal Land Council	65,395

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
AHO	Gilgandra Local Aboriginal Land Council	21,343
AHO	Grafton Ngerrie Local Aboriginal Land Council	752,081
AHO	Gunida Gunyah Aboriginal Corporation	1,820,249
AHO	Guyra Local Aboriginal Land Council	675,450
AHO	Hay Local Aboriginal Land Council	27,905
AHO	Hillston Aboriginal Corporation	627
AHO	Home Outwest Incorporation	7,233
AHO	Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation	86,625
AHO	Karuah Local Aboriginal Land Council	72,100
AHO	Lightning Ridge Local Aboriginal Land Council	101
AHO	Many Rivers Regional Housing MSA Corporation	881,856
AHO	Merrimans Local Aboriginal Land Council	82,887
AHO	Mid Lachlan Aboriginal Housing Management Cooperative Ltd	4,106,093
AHO	Mindaribba Local Aboriginal Land Council	7,425
AHO	Moombahlene Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,238
AHO	Moreton Consulting	5,195
AHO	Moych Aboriginal Corporation	36,675
AHO	Mrangalli Aboriginal Corporation	254,137
AHO	Murdi Paaki Regional Housing Corporation Ltd	540,375
AHO	Nambucca Heads Local Aboriginal Land Council	32,175
AHO	Ngalawi Aboriginal Housing Corporation	43,313
AHO	Ngalawi Housing Co-operative	2,127
AHO	Ngemba Aboriginal Corporation	98,858
AHO	Ngulingah Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,650
AHO	NSW Aboriginal Land Council	8,231
AHO	Nungaroo Local Aboriginal Land Council	660,761
AHO	Nyngan Local Aboriginal Land Council	8,250
AHO	Parkes Multi Purpose Aboriginal Corporation	91,507
AHO	Purfleet Taree Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,079,169
AHO	Quirindi Aboriginal Corporation	607,900
AHO	Red Chief Local Aboriginal Land Council	7,233
AHO	Searms Aboriginal Corporation	418,427
AHO	Tamworth Local Aboriginal Land Council	12,375
AHO	Thungutti Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,018,440
AHO	Toomelah Local Aboriginal Land Council	12,711
AHO	Trangie Local Aboriginal Land Council	26,813
AHO	Tweed Aboriginal Co-operative Society Ltd	111,294
AHO	Tweed Aboriginal Corporation	11,138
AHO	Twofold Aboriginal Corporation	219,423
AHO	Unkya Local Aboriginal Land Council	5,757
AHO	Uralla Anaiwan Aboriginal Corporation	23,809
AHO	Wagga Wagga Local Aboriginal Land Council	70,907
AHO	Wagonga Local Aboriginal Land Council	160,294
AHO	Wangunyah (Housing) Aboriginal Corporation	43,313
AHO	Walhallow Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,713,922
AHO	Warren Macquarie Local Aboriginal Land Council	34,119

FACS body	Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
AHO	Wellington Local Aboriginal Land Council	70,180
AHO	West Wyalong Local Aboriginal Land Council	137,242
AHO	Woomera Aboriginal Corporation	881,381
AHO	Young Local Aboriginal Land Council	172,975
LAHC	City West Housing Pty Limited	14,250,000
LAHC	The Illawarra Community Housing Trust Ltd	45,978,140

# Funds granted to non-government organisations 2015–16 **by service type**

## Community support for people with disability, their family and carers

This service group focuses on building skills, strengthening family and carer relationships by providing assistance with the activities of everyday living to enable people to live in their own home and to participate in economic and community life.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
3Bridges Community Limited	414,163
Ability Options Ltd	7,221,267
Access Sydney Community Transport Inc	172,264
Accessible Arts	209,228
Accessible Living Options Incorporated	1,266,163
Accommodation Network Pty Ltd	2,724,119
Aces Inc	2,625,784
Achieve Australia Limited	2,067,859
Acon Health Limited	11,187
Acquired Brain Injury Services NSW Incorporated	3,917,946
ACSN Inc	39,054
Adssi Limited	806,901
Advance Diversity Services Inc	285,536
Aerialize Sydney Aerial theatre Incorporated	3,100
Aftercare	533,727
Age Concern Albury Wodonga Inc	27,418
Aged & Community Services NSW & Act	5,219,902
Alcyone Care Pty Ltd	354,693
All About Caring Australia Pty Ltd	490,707
All Parental Care Australia Pty Ltd	312,218
All Sustainable Futures Incorporated	90,909
Allcare Nursing Services Pty Limited	69,259
Alliance Health Services Group Pty Limited	2,366,002
Alzheimer's Australia NSW	408,707
Anglican Retirement Villages Diocese of Sydney Foundation for Aged Care	400
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	1,618,754
Annecto Inc	245,988
Anowah Community Living Inc	332,466
Arab Council Australia Inc	41,350
Armenian Community Welfare Committee	33,321
Aspire Support Services Ltd	5,591,556
Auburn Diversity Services Inc	66,517
Australian Chinese Community Association of New South Wales	88,835
Australian Chinese Descendants Mutual Association	500
Australian Foundation for Disability (AFFORD)	15,248,241
Australian Home Care Services Pty Ltd	6,415,586
Australian Huntington's Disease Association (NSW) Inc	67,030
Australian Nursing Home Foundation	500

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Australian Red Cross Society	236,675
Australian Seniors Computer Clubs Association	5,000
Australian Unity Home Care Service Pty Ltd	25,263,187
Australian Unity Retirement Living Management Pty Ltd	1,906
Australian Unity Retirement Living Services Limited	300
Autism Behavioural Intervention Association of NSW Limited	467,668
Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect)	3,560,940
Awabakal Ltd	113,874
Ballina District Community Services Assoc Inc	586,503
Balranald Senior Citizens Incorporated	380
Bankstown Area Multicultural Network Inc	366,457
Bankstown Canterbury Community Transport Inc	240,480
Bankstown Community Resource Group Inc	117,095
Bankstown Handicapped Children's Centre Association Inc	1,172,927
Bankstown Women's Health Centre Inc	100,000
Baptistcare NSW & Act	4,007,163
Barkuma Neighbourhood Centre	1,120,859
Barnardos Australia	759,708
Bathurst Community Transport Group Inc	116,237
Bathurst Information and Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	15,075
Bathurst Meals on Wheels Services Inc	5,278
Bathurst Seymour Centre Inc	39,129
Bcd Community Care Inc	189,300
BeConnected Community Services Incorporated	600
Bee Cos We Care Pty Limited	321,300
Beehive Industries Co-Operative Ltd	319,276
Bega Valley Community Transport Service Inc	35,458
Bega Valley Meals on Wheels Co-operative Ltd	71,693
Belmont Neighbourhood Centre Inc	500
Beresfield & District Community Care Inc	7,896
BEST Employment Ltd	1,097,928
Biala Services Incorporated	132,563
Biala Support Services Inc	504,236
Biripi Aboriginal Corporation Medical Centre	65,494
Black Diamond District Heritage Centre Inc	300
Blackheath Area Neighbourhood Centre Inc	607,532
Blacktown Aquatic Centre	900
Blacktown Community Transport Inc	202,936
Blindness Australia Pty Ltd	500
Blue Mountains Aboriginal Culture & Resource Centre Inc.	16,280
Blue Mountains Food Service Inc	160,610
Blue Mountains Recreation and Respite Service Inc	114,050
Blue Mountains Women's Health and Resource Centre Incorporated	600
Booroongen Djugun Aboriginal Corporation	1,160,050
Bourke & District Garden Club Inc	400
Break Thru People Solutions	4,906,738

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Brewarrina Business Cooperative Ltd	245,988
Bridges Disability Services Hawkesbury Inc	534,925
Bucketts Way Neighbourhood Group Inc	716,484
Bungree Aboriginal Association Inc	285,225
Bunjum Aboriginal Co-Operative Ltd	241,019
Bunyarra - Accommodation Service for People With Disabilities Inc	9,923
Byron Bay Community Association Inc	480
Byron Shire Respite Service Inc	16,189
Calvary Home Care Services Limited	171,599
Camden District Care Incorporated	54,234
Camp Breakaway Inc	500
Cancer Council NSW	61,852
CanRevive Inc	70,232
Canterbury City Community Centre Inc	84,172
Care Connect Ltd	171,991
Care for Children with Disabilities Inc - Armidale	275,755
Care Leavers Australia Network (CLAN) Inc	7,273
Care1 Pty Ltd	7,101
Carers NSW Inc	4,641,978
CareSouth	264,393
Careways Community Inc	166,201
Carewest Ltd	5,314,655
Caringa Enterprises Ltd	1,620,318
Carrington Centennial Care Limited	218,974
Casino Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,534,729
Casinos Own Wireless Association Inc	600
CASPA - Child & Adolescent Specialist Programs & Accommodation	17,245
Cass Care Limited	287,530
Castle Personnel Services Ltd	1,030,976
Caswell Health Care Pty Limited	37,894
Catholic Cathedral Parish of St Carthages Lismore - Catholic Care of the Aged	1,214,623
Catholic Family Welfare Services	986,815
Catholic Healthcare Ltd	1,769,067
Catholiccare	5,728,831
Catholiccare Social Services - Diocese of Parramatta	77,953
Catholiccare, Diocese of Broken Bay	7,698,186
Centacare - Port Macquarie	1,784,599
Centacare New England North West	91,748
Central Coast Alternative Care Group Ltd	4,065,463
Central Coast Disability Network Inc	488,342
Central Coast Living Options Inc	193,840
Central Coast Post School Options Inc	4,095,938
Central Coast Primary Care Limited	32,820
Cerebral Palsy Alliance	16,223,704
Cessnock Community Transport Inc	28,089
Challenge Community Services	8,363,031

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Challenge Foundation Goulburn Inc	29,239
Charlestown Caring Group Incorporated	500
Chatsworth-Iluka RSL Sub Branch	400
Chester Hill Neighbourhood Centre Inc	500
Chinese Australian Services Society Limited	150
Chinese Christian Community Service	4,000
Christian Community Aid Service Inc	93,058
Churches of Christ Community Care (NSW)	200
Citizen Advocacy Western Sydney Inc	108,541
Civic Disability Services Limited	5,695,312
Clarence Community Transport Incorporated	320,908
Coast Community Connections Limited	1,022,937
Coastal Paddle Surf	2,000
Coastwide Community Transport Inc	295,903
Coffs Harbour Bellingen Nambucca Community Transport Incorporated	135,267
Coffs Harbour Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	125,199
Coffs Harbour Support Services Inc	1,520,601
Community & Cultural Connections Inc	300
Community and Specialist Support Inc	308,961
Community Care (Northern Beaches) Limited	2,076,778
Community Care Options Inc	2,358,793
Community Care Services - Central Coast	73,907
Community Connections Australia	3,426,391
Community Gateway Incorporated	1,706,826
Community Links Wollondilly Incorporated	153,420
Community Living & Respite Services Inc	113,001
Community Options Australia Inc.	112,016
Community Transport (Central Coast) Inc	313,384
Community Transport Port Stephens Limited	47,631
Community Transport Warren Inc	28,969
Community Wheels Inc	194,936
Computer Pals For Seniors – Concord Inc	200
Computer Pals for Seniors Northern Beaches Inc	445
ConnectAbility Australia Incorporated	1,676,629
Connections Plus Australia Incorporated	1,029,706
Continence Foundation of Australia in NSW Inc	27,414
Coolah Senior Citizens Recreation	800
Cooma Challenge Ltd	241,466
Coonamble Parent Support Host Family Respite Care	276,777
Core Community Services Limited	415,830
Council of Social Service of NSW	164,305
Council On the Ageing NSW Inc	182,303
Country Womens Association of NSW	500
Cowra Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	85,529
Cowra Special Needs Services Inc	1,808,365
Cram Foundation	231,287

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Cranes Community Support Programs Pty Ltd	2,286,777
Creating Links (NSW) Limited	372,577
Creativity Incorporated	5,430,205
Crookwell/Taralga Aged Care Ltd	29,086
Css-Care & Support Services Pty Ltd	1,672,870
Cullunghutti Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Inc	122,994
Currajong Disability Services Incorporated	1,803,190
DARE Disability Support	1,146,048
Delando Corporation Ltd	68,812
Deniliquin Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,707,010
Disability and Aged Information Service Inc	126,833
Disability Services Australia Limited	13,172,442
Disability Services Port Stephens Incorporated	430,665
Disability South West Limited	1,225,624
Disabled Alternative Road Travel Service	260,973
Diverse Community Care	1,113,887
Dolleina Pty Limited	6,350,899
Down Syndrome Association of NSW Inc	119,704
Drake Australia Pty Ltd	488,269
Dubbo Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	144,367
Dungog & District Neighbourcare Inc	105,782
Early Education (EarlyEd) Incorporated	254,563
Eastwood Chinese Senior Citizens	390
Easy Care Gardening Inc	95,375
Eden Community Access Centre Inc	500
Eirin Health Services Pty Ltd	106,556
Elouera Association Inc	176,483
EMPOWERability Incorporated	1,220,940
Endeavour Industries Ltd	2,435,211
ESP Healthcare	77,652
Essential Employment and Training Limited	1,430,429
Estia Foundation of Australia	1,243,430
Ethnic Communities Council of Newcastle and Hunter Region Inc	1,884
Ethnic Communities' Council of NSW Inc	33,877
Ethnic Community Services Co-Operative Ltd	452,056
Eurella Community Services Inc	743,861
Eurobodalla Meals On Wheels Co-Operative Ltd	36,332
EuroSCUG Inc	800
Fairfield Community Resource Centre	296,707
Fairhaven Services Ltd	443,877
Family Link Care & Support Service Incorporated	1,026,985
Family Resource & Network Support Inc	3,485,292
Far West HACC Services Inc	209,182
Feros Care Limited	184,974
Finding Yellow Ltd	106,828
Flintwood Disability Services Ltd	9,437,348

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
FOCAS Shoalhaven Inc	780,848
Food Distribution Network Inc	183,762
Forbes/Bland Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	71,965
Form Dance Projects Incorporated	500
FSG Australia	2,357,163
Fusion Australia Ltd	285,340
Gandangara Transport Services Limited	365,320
Genetic Alliance Australia	122,685
Gilgai Aboriginal Centre Inc	481,630
Glenray Industries Ltd	1,717,442
Global Disability & Health Care Services Pty Limited	8,759
Good Directions Pty Ltd	123,184
Gosford Community Mens Shed	200
Grafton Baptist Church	450
Great Community Transport Inc	169,070
Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia Consolidated Trust Greek Welfare Centre NSW	15,066
Greenacre Area Community Centre Inc	150
Greenacres Disability Services	9,246,011
Greystanes Disability Services	1,582,280
Griffith Post School Options Inc	914,957
Growing Potential Limited	623,029
Gunning District Community Health Service	246,322
Gwymac Incorporated	480
HammondCare	333,186
Hastings District Respite Care Inc	1,933,677
Hastings Headway Inc	277,726
Hastings Macleay Community Transport Serv Inc	59,716
Hawks Nest Tea Gardens Progress Association	1,500
Headeast Eastern Sydney Acquired Brain Injury CAS Inc	422,363
Headstart Acquired Brain Injury Service Incorporated	853,095
Headway Adult Development Program Inc	403,649
HealthCall Pty Ltd	746,106
Holbrook Meals On Wheels Service Inc	550
Holdsworth Community Ltd	1,069,990
Home Assistance and Regional Transport Services Incorporated	437,513
Home Care Heroes Pty Ltd	800
Home Modifications Lake Macquarie/Newcastle Ltd	71,988
Hornsby Art Society Incorporated	3,000
Hornsby Kuring-Gai Community Aged/Disabled Transport Service Inc	47,257
House with No Steps	14,810,064
Howlong Country Golf Club Limited	3,000
Hume Community Housing Association Co Ltd	49,000
Hunter Brain Injury Respite Options Inc	828,348
Hunter Region Botanic Gardens Ltd	400
Hunters Hill Ryde Community Services Incorporated	283,424
IDEAS - Information on Disability & Education Awareness Services Inc	169,266

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Illaroo Cooperative Aboriginal Corporation	22,407
Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation - Warrigal Employment	378,988
Illawarra Forum Inc	202,832
Illawarra Multicultural Services Inc	536,403
Illawarra Retirement Trust	53,955
Inala	5,128,291
Independent Living Centre NSW	55,335
Indian Seniors Group Hornsby Incorporated	500
Indonesian Welfare Association Incorporated	300
Inner South West Community Development Organisation	64,293
Inner West Community Transport Inc	90,069
Inner West Neighbour Aid Incorporated	22,127
Integratedliving Australia Ltd	3,113,543
Interaction Disability Services Ltd	2,397,875
Interchange Bathurst Inc	2,163,719
Interchange Illawarra Inc	2,250,006
Interchange Shoalhaven Inc	1,434,889
Interchange Wingecarribee Inc	3,672,765
Intereach Limited	667,810
Inverell Disability Services Inc	721,763
Inverell Hacc Services Inc	13,343
IT. SO. WELItalian Social Welfare Organisation of Wollongong	17,050
Javas Care Pty Ltd	1,088,460
Jewish Care	43,966
Joblink Plus Limited	35,518
Joining In the Dreaming Aboriginal Corporation	51,923
Jubilee Community Services Incorporated	9,147
Junee Community Centre Inc	13,778
Just Better Care Hawkesbury Nepean Pty Ltd	882,200
Just Better Care Pty Ltd	1,903,264
Justice Connect	49,727
Justor Pty Limited T/As Newcastle & District Nursing Service	52,048
Kalianna Enterprises Inc, Marro Training and Community Access Services	1,379,486
Karabi Community & Development Services Inc	38,183
Kariong Neighbourhood Centre Inc	200
Katoomba Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	93,566
Kempsey Respite Services Inc	1,690,489
Kincare Community Services Ltd	2,904,741
Kindi Capers Pty Ltd	1,898,006
Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre Inc	38,853
Kirinari Community Services Ltd	710,050
Kogarah Community Services Inc	43,097
Koorana Child & Family Services Inc	122,994
Kurrajong-Waratah	5,146,260
Kurranulla Aboriginal Corporation	502,351
Kurri Kurri Community Services Limited	1,308,250

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Kyogle District Care Connections Incorporated	137,374
Lake Cargelligo & District Care for Aged Association Inc	11,181
Lambing Flat Enterprises Ltd	1,140,762
Lana and Terry Beyond Care Pty Ltd	961,640
Lane Cove & North Side Community Services	350,714
Lapstone Pre-School Kindergarten Association Inc	32,773
Leapfrog Ability Incorporated	3,093,171
Leichhardt Community Transport Group Incorporated	123,095
Life Without Barriers	16,950,497
Lifebridge Australia Ltd	6,122,435
Lifeskills Plus Inc	1,042,180
Lifestart Co-Operative Ltd	1,261,674
Lifestyle Solutions (Aust) Ltd	13,553,986
Link-Up (NSW) Aboriginal Corporation	100,019
Lismore Home Modification Service Inc	281,809
Lithgow Community Transport (Translinc) Inc	17,342
Lithgow Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	171,195
Lithgow Uniting Church	1,701,568
Liverpool Migrant Resource Centre Inc	72,132
Liverpool Neighbourhood Connections Incorporated	400
Living and Learning Services for Adults With Disabilities Inc	635,602
Living My Way Brokers Ltd	14,900,443
Local Government NSW	41,223
Loreto Normanhurst Limited	480
Lower Hunter Peer Support Inc	104,213
Lower Lachlan Community Services Inc	600
Lower North Shore Community Transport Inc	45,405
LTC Care Services Pty Ltd	1,669,340
Macarthur Disability Services Ltd	10,653,026
Macarthur District Temporary Family Care Inc	3,211,519
Macarthur Diversity Services Initiative Ltd	79,823
Macedonian Australian Welfare Association of Sydney Inc	129,421
Macedonian Welfare Association of NSW Inc	250
Mackillop Rural Community Services Ltd	185,469
Macleay Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	31,748
Macleay Options Inc	331,066
Magenta Community Services Pty Ltd	486,798
Magic Cupboard Interactive Pty Ltd	69,150
Maitland Community Care Services Incorporated	274,420
Mai-Wel Ltd	3,919,196
Manly Warringah Pittwater Community Aid Service Inc	412,255
Manly Warringah Pittwater Community Transport Incorporated	29,609
Manning Support Services Inc	143,066
Manning Valley and Area Community Transport Group	184,950
Manning Valley Respite Care Service Inc	2,021,532
Manning Valley Senior Citizen Association	300

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Mater Dei Ltd	150,019
McCall Gardens Community Ltd	578,049
McLean Care Ltd	3,000
Meals On Wheels Central Coast Limited	148,062
Meals On Wheels Dubbo Inc	11,948
Meeting House Inc	375
Mental Health Carers Arafmi NSW Incorporated	126,176
Merana Aboriginal Community Association for the Hawkesbury	36,392
Mercy Connect Limited	2,075,380
Mercy Health & Aged Care Inc.	35,565
Mercy Services	61,315
Merimbula Home Nursing Service	856,911
Merry Makers (Central Coast) Inc	24,301
Mid Coast Communities Incorporated	75,755
Mid Mountains Neighbourhood Centre Inc	3,900
Mid Richmond Neighbourhood Centre Inc	64,511
Minimbah Challenge Inc	2,741,216
Mission Australia	632,790
Moree Aged & Disability Services Inc	122,949
Moruya and District Historical Society Incorporated	150
Mudgee Disability Support Service Inc	344,523
Muloobinba Aboriginal Corporation	122,994
Multicultural Communities Council of Illawarra Incorporated	94,230
Multicultural Disability Advocacy Association of NSW	7,508
Multiple Sclerosis Limited (MSL)	1,374,379
Multitask Human Resource Foundation Limited	1,904,471
Murray Human Services Inc	179,596
Murrumburrah-Harden Flexible Care Services Inc	4,593
Murwillumbah Adult Education Centre Inc	450
Muscular Dystrophy Association of NSW	316,062
My Home Living Care Pty Limited	577,345
Myrtle Cottage Group Inc	269,657
NADO Inc	5,925,570
Nambucca Bellingen Home Maintenance Service Inc	31,251
Nambucca Valley Disability Services Inc	459,186
Nambucca Valley Phoenix Ltd	355,406
Nardy House Inc	1,264,497
Narrabri Home and Community Care Inc	9,437
National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Corporation Community Transport Network	614,971
National Disability Services Limited	1,333,435
National Parks Association of NSW	44,955
National Respite Association Inc	28,780
Nationwide News Pty Ltd	6,525
Neighbour Connections Inc	149,966
New England HACC Development Inc	144,855
New Era Independent Living Centre	766,248

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
New Horizons Enterprises Ltd	877,285
NewIDAFE Inc	2,023,753
New Lake Peer Support Inc	1,086,612
Newcastle Community Transport Group Inc	40,959
Newcastle Meals On Wheels Inc	73,185
Newcastle Temporary Care Ltd	350,600
Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	322,754
Ngambaga Bindarry Girrwaa Community Service Inc	122,994
Ngurrala Aboriginal Corporation	245,988
Nimbin Health and Welfare	3,200
Ningana Enterprises Inc	1,690,932
Nordoff-Robbins Music therapy Australia Limited	500
North Sydney Community Service Ltd	57,170
North West Disability Services Inc	8,819,129
Northern Beaches Community Services Ltd	110,828
Northern Beaches Interchange Inc	1,066,531
Northern Coalfields Community Care Association (Neighbourcare) Limited	211,015
Northern Illawarra Neighbour Aid Inc	7,750
Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	6,845,396
Northern Settlement Services Ltd	94,248
Northside Community forum Incorporated	105,387
Northside Enterprise Inc	1,130,744
Novacare Community Services Limited	59,711
NSW Meals On Wheels Association Inc	245,456
NSW Service for the Treatment and Rehabilitation of Torture and Trauma Survivors (STARTTS)	81,445
Nurses On Wheels Inc	197,908
Nursing Group Pty Ltd	92,221
Older Women's Network New South Wales Inc	920
On Track Community Programs Limited	840,320
On-Focus Inc	1,766,938
On-Q Human Resources Ltd	163,012
Open Arms Care Incorporated	1,549,596
Orange and District Early Education Program Inc	101,826
Our Lady of Consolation Aged Care Services	41,167
Ourcare Services Limited	1,376,410
Oxley Community Transport Service Inc	50,999
Parent To Parent Association Inc	129,969
Parkes & District Neighbourhood & Community Information Centre Inc	173,360
Parkinson's NSW Inc	796
Pathways To Leadership	1,059,863
Peakhill Community Bus Inc	2,617
Peckys Limited	2,991,808
Playability Incorporated	43,651
Plumtree Children's Services Inc	359,044
Port Macquarie Historical Society Inc	500
Pottsville Beach Neighbourhood Centre Inc	18,582

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Presbyterian Social Services	14,111
Quality Health Care Pty Ltd	1,047,756
Queanbeyan Multilingual Centre Inc	22,416
R&R Disability Services Inc	3,190,010
Randwick Waverley Community Transport Group Inc	136,691
RED (Realising Every Dream) Inc	4,391,017
Response Services Incorporated	2,719,210
Revesby Workers Garden Club	500
Richmond Community Services Inc	41,808
Riding for the Disabled Association (NSW)	72,209
RiskReward Pty Ltd	1,000
Riverlink Interchange Inc	2,079,142
Riverstone Neighbourhood Centre & Community Aid Service Inc	39,885
Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	32,679
Robina Beard Theatrical Dance School	600
Rockdale Community Services Inc	37,398
Royal Life Saving Society of Australia (New South Wales Branch)	500
Royal Rehab	224,006
Rozelle Neighbourhood Centre Inc	712,752
Rui's Place Incorporated	415,594
Ryde Hunters Hill Community Transport Association Inc	79,158
Rylstone District Care & Transport Inc	63,111
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	5,116,692
San Remo Community Men's Shed	300
San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Inc	200
Sarmace Pty Ltd T/A Sue Mann's Nursing & Community Care	567,142
Saxton Speakers Bureau Pty Ltd	5,779
SDN Child and Family Services Pty Ltd	82,940
SEE Foundation Inc	1,403,095
Seton Villa	103,021
Share Care Inc	4,773,315
Sharing Places Inc	103,224
Shellharbour City U3A Inc	900
Shoalhaven Community Transport Service Inc	141,416
Shoalhaven Neighbourhood Services Inc	28,077
Shortland Wetlands Centre Ltd	600
Skills Innovative Training Enterprise Inc (SITE)	554,798
Sorento Care Limited	44,495
South Coast Home Modification and Maintenance Service Limited	176,493
South Coast Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	615,038
South Coast Writers' Centre Incorporated	390
South Eastern Community Connect Inc	132,247
South West Community Transport Inc	715,385
Southern Cross Care Services Pty Limited	5,426,262
Southern Highlands Community Transport Inc	252,495
Southlake Community Services Inc	127,985

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Southlakes Carers Inc	7,877
Spanish Community Care Association	2,000
Spinal Cord Injuries Australia Limited	610,801
Sri Om Foundation Limited	500
St Andrew's Village Ballina Ltd	500
St Anthony's Family Care	857,082
St George Community Transport Inc	118,233
St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	13,924,443
Stanhope Healthcare Services Pty Ltd	26,565
Stroke and Disability Information Hunter Incorporated	61,808
Studio Artes Northside Inc	1,055,667
Subee Pty Limited	303,449
Sunnyfield	23,504,961
Sunnyhaven Ltd	2,344,823
Sunraysia Residential Services Inc	259,163
Sutherland Bowling & Recreation Club Ltd	300
Sutherland Shire Carer Support Services Inc	28,898
Sutherland Shire Community Care Network Inc	87,011
Sutherland Shire Community Transport Inc	83,653
Sutherland Shire Home Modification & Maintenance Service Inc	21,325
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	5,665,309
Sydney Multicultural Community Services Inc	42,276
Sydney Region Aboriginal Corporation	602,197
SydWest Multicultural Services Limited	56,405
Sylvanvale Foundation	6,280,703
Tamworth Oxley Community Activities Network	20,782
Tenterfield Total Care & Transport Inc	156,439
Tharawal Local Aboriginal Land Council	32,610
The Aged-Care Rights Service Inc	59,091
The Ascent Group Australia Limited	1,695,791
The Benevolent Society	1,905,119
The Deaf Society of New South Wales	491,924
The Disability Trust	21,435,912
The Drug and Alcohol Multicultural Education Centre (DAMEC)	95,078
The Festivalists Ltd	18,000
The Hills Community Aid and Information Service Inc	500
The Housing Connection Limited	336,399
The Junction Neighbourhood Centre Inc	184,668
The Junction Works Limited	7,868,786
The Leisure Company Integrated Recreation Inc	2,447,698
The Lions Club of Tenterfield Inc	400
The Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home	8,687,020
The Northcott Society	27,715,030
The Paraplegic & Quadriplegic Association OF NSW - T/A Paraquad-NSW	4,425,001
The Toukley & District Senior Citizens Club Inc	250
The Trustee for Magcorp Investment Trust	7,636

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
The Trustee for Nelson Family Trust	103,731
The Trustee for Pm Unit Trust	242,550
The Trustee for the Baker Family Trust	184,445
The Trustee for the Eastnor Unit Trust	3,500
The Trustee for the Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	190,629
The Uniting Church in Aust Property Trust (NSW) - Sydney South (Ella)	2,665,284
The Wisemans Ferry Sunshine Group Inc	300
Thorndale Foundation Ltd	371,280
Tina's Home Care Services Incorporated	271,393
TNC Incorporated	184,645
Toukley Neighbourhood Centre	380
Transcare Hunter Limited	180,916
Tri Community Exchange Inc	172,892
Trio Support Services Pty Ltd	71,823
Tulgeen Group	1,260,995
Tweed Byron & Ballina Community Transport Inc	245,075
Twofold Aboriginal Corporation	39,525
U3A Goulburn Mulwaree Inc	700
U3A Northern Rivers (Lismore) Incorporated	300
UCA Parramatta Nepean Presbytery	480
Unanderra/Figtree Area Residents Association Inc	992
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	17,633,383
Unlimited Options Pty Ltd	825,518
Valley Industries Limited	2,084,733
Valmar Support Services Ltd	3,049,378
VERTO Ltd	113,169
VGan Pty Ltd	324,175
Villawood Senior Citizens Inc	500
Vishva Hindu Parishad of Australia Incorporated	5,000
Vision Australia Limited	22,533
Volunteering Coffs Harbour Inc	69,973
Waratah Respite Centre (Mid North Coast) Inc	72,077
Warragamba-Silverdale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,000
Warrah Society	2,247,448
Weddin Community Services Inc	5,920
Wee Waa Community Care Service Inc	34,321
Wellington Multi Service Centre Incorporated	46,958
Wendy's Home Care Pty Ltd	1,143,289
Wesley Community Services Limited	6,341,017
Western Region Community Transport forum Inc	4,109
Western Sydney Community Centre Incorporated	37,732
Western Sydney Community Forum Inc	125,265
Westhaven Association	1,127,102
Winanga-Li Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Incorporated	763,660
Windgap Foundation Ltd	4,271,306
Witmore Enterprises Incorporated	706,269

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Wollondilly Support and Community Care Inc	112,712
Woodville Alliance Limited	3,849,230
Work & Leisure Centre for Adult Association Inc	2,021,682
Workers' Educational Association Sydney	200
Wyalong and District Community Transport Group Incorporated	12,065
Wyanga Aboriginal Aged Care Program	49,547
Yarkuwa Indigenous Knowledge Centre Aboriginal Corporation	104,524
Yawarra Aboriginal Corporation	196,134
Young Adults Disabled Association Inc - YADA	84,546
Young Community Transport Service Inc	49,399
Young Men's Christian Association of Sydney	645,831
youthconnections.com.au	659,583

#### Homelessness services

This service group supports people who are homeless or at risk of homelessness. It includes crisis and medium-term accommodation, and prevention and early intervention services such as living skills, family support and employment support.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Aboriginal Corporation for Homeless & Rehabilitation Community Services	371,160
Address Housing Limited	80,000
Adele Dundas Inc	197,661
Affordable Community Housing Limited	1,313,955
Albury Wodonga Youth Emergency Services Ltd	2,506,300
Alice's Cottages Inc	409,209
Allambi Care Limited	1,063,966
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	1,751,241
Argyle Community Housing Ltd	128,699
Australian Affordable Housing Securities Limited	583,327
Australian Chinese Community Association of New South Wales	5,000
B Miles Women's Foundation Inc	1,715,920
Bamreta Pty Ltd	63,967
Baptistcare NSW & Act	215,655
Barnardos Australia	2,070,569
Barwon Aboriginal Corporation	10,000
Bathurst Young Mob	9,096
BlueCHP Limited	662,241
Bonnie Support Services Ltd	2,328,358
Bridge Housing Limited	2,454,740
Broken Hill Youth Accommodation & Support Service Inc	81,083
Bungree Aboriginal Association Inc	603,973
Byamee Proclaimed Place Inc	1,282,334
Campbell Page Limited	1,270,507
CareSouth	449,936
Caretakers Cottage Inc	1,912,155
Carewest Ltd	771
Carrie's Place Domestic Violence and Homelessness Services Incorporated	1,368,525
CatholicCare Social Services - Diocese of Parramatta	394,885
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	2,541,742
Central Coast Emergency Accommodation Services Ltd	9,714,185
Christian Community Aid Service Inc	16,818
Churches Housing Incorporated	268,614
Claireleigh Holdings Pty Ltd	63,967
Community Housing Limited	482,548
Community Life Batemans Bay Inc	40,000
Community Restorative Centre Inc	31,818
Compass Housing Services Co Ltd	796,724
Core Community Services Limited	3,217,307
Council To Homeless Persons	20,000
Counterpoint Community Services Inc	18,500
Detour House Inc.	525,196

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Diocese of Maitland - Newcastle Catholic	1,500
Domestic Violence NSW Service Management Ltd	4,466,599
EACH	407,589
Ecclesia Housing Limited	379,435
Glebe House Inc	160,224
Glebe Youth Service Inc	4,000
Goulburn Family Support Service Inc	50,000
Graceades Community Cottage Inc	106,493
Grand Pacific Health Ltd	25,000
Great Lakes Community Resources Inc	1,051,735
Gunnedah Family Support Inc	599,209
Gurehlgam Corporation Limited	50,000
Guthrie House Co-Operative Ltd	109,822
Haymarket Foundation Ltd	1,060,519
Homelessness NSW Incorporated	1,494,878
Homes North Community Housing Company Ltd	53,750
Homes Out West	13,993
Housing Plus	1,429,179
Hume Community Housing Association Co Ltd	594,019
Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation	434,056
Immigrant Women's Speakout Association of NSW Inc	286,999
Impact Eurobodalla Inc	253,836
Innari Housing Inc	310,024
Inner Sydney Regional Council for Social Development Incorporated	36,352
Intereach Limited	39,182
Inverell Refuge Centre	305,551
Jenny's Place Inc	1,230,707
Jetty Bunker Youth Service Inc	254,225
Judge Rainbow Memorial Fund Inc	57,040
Kooloora & Soldiers Settlement Community Centre Inc	7,700
Lacework Productions	15,485
Launchpad Youth Community Incorporated	2,041,448
Liberty Church of Christ	43,000
Life Beyond Barriers Inc	14,327
Life Resources Centre Inc	191,293
Lighthouse Community Care Ltd	91,876
Link Housing Ltd	537,034
Linking Communities Network Ltd	2,337,315
Lithgow Community Housing Incorporated	43,855
Lithgow Community Projects Inc	832,098
Liverpool Neighbourhood Connections Incorporated	50,000
Mallee Accommodation & Support Program Incorporated	704,671
Marcia Women's Refuge Inc	632,660
Marist Youth Care Ltd	4,159,829
Marrickville Women's Refuge Ltd	604,988
Mcas Incorporated	230,172

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Metro Community Housing Co-Operative Ltd	447,551
Mid Coast Communities Incorporated	211,704
Mission Australia	20,553,501
Mission Australia Housing Limited	529,396
Molonglo Support Services Limited	693,337
Moving forward DFV Case Management Services Inc	247,732
Muslim Women Association Linking Hearts Multicultural Family Service	2,443,557
Narrabri & District Community Aid Service Inc	645,791
Narrabri Community Tenancy Scheme Inc	2,790
National Affordable Housing Consortium Ltd	111,942
Neami Limited	2,642,999
Nesh Women's Scheme Inc	180,852
New Horizons Enterprises Ltd	1,828,858
Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	1,058,673
Ngulingah Local Aboriginal Land Council	53,266
Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	3,364,145
NOVA Women's Accommodation & Support Inc	2,664,342
Nowra Family Support Service Inc	22,727
NSW Federation of Housing Associations Inc	1,017,000
On Track Community Programs Limited	5,641,598
Orana Accommodation & Support Services Committee Inc	1,349,660
Orange Local Aboriginal Land Council	1,621,995
Oria Holding Pty Ltd	140,000
Pacific Link Housing Limited	351,207
Parramatta Mission	6,129,138
Path 2 Change Limited	299,028
Pathfinders Ltd	2,153,035
Phoenix House Youth Services Inc	484,439
Platform Youth Services Ltd	2,947,646
Port Macquarie Hastings Domestic & Family Violence Specialist Service Inc	921,857
Port Stephens Family and Neighbourhood Services Incorporated	936,926
Project Youth Inc	1,745,290
RichmondPRA	465,287
Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	33,699
Rozelle Neighbourhood Centre Inc	4,532
Saints Care Limited	838,998
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	4,913,942
Sapphire Coast Tenancy Scheme Inc	11,348
Scarf Incorporated	23,188
Shelter NSW Incorporated	635,180
Shoalhaven Women's Resource Group Ltd	511,569
Shoalhaven Youth Accommodation Company Ltd	197,753
South East Women and Children's Services Inc	913,916
South Sydney Community Aid Co-Operative Ltd	17,100
Southern Cross Community Housing Limited	123,247
Southern Youth and Family Services Association Inc	7,708,274

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
St George Accommodation for Youth Ltd	258,808
St George Community Housing Limited	780,762
St George Youth Services Inc	163,603
St John of God Outreach Services	32,518
St Laurence House Inc	314,855
St Matthews Anglican Church of Australia Windsor	8,900
St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	19,421,939
Supported Accommodation and Homelessness Services Illawarra Shoalhaven (SAHSSI) Inc	4,188,969
Surry Hills Neighbourhood Centre Inc	5,500
Taldumande Youth Services Inc	1,905,611
Tamworth Family Support Service Inc	2,081,391
Tanshams Pty Ltd	17,900
The Burdekin Association Inc	923,543
The Gender Centre	359,949
The North Coast Community Housing Company Ltd	109,585
The Smith Family	10,163
The Station Ltd	440,796
The Trustee for the Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	6,087,590
The Twenty Ten Association Inc	444,643
Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Wilcannia-Forbes	1,838,192
Tumut Regional Family Services Incorporated	16,341
Ungooroo Aboriginal Corporation	273,138
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	5,631,148
Upper Hunter Homeless Specialist and Outreach Service Limited	1,080,287
Veritas House Inc	2,958,457
Wandiyali ATSI Inc	273,138
Warlga Ngurra Women's and Children's Refuge Inc	544,158
Warrina Domestic and Family Violence Specialist Services Co-Operative Limited	1,026,907
Weave Youth and Community Services	172,000
Wentworth Community Housing Ltd	1,461,910
Wesley Community Services Limited	6,823,564
West Connect Domestic Violence Services Inc	2,945,273
Whitelion Inc	182
Wollongong Emergency Family Housing Inc	284,385
Women & Girls' Emergency Centre Inc	3,528,524
Women In Prison Advocacy Network (WIPAN) Inc	249,633
Women's Housing Company Ltd	976,523
Women's Shelter Armidale Inc	713,016
Yacaaba Centre Information and Counselling Service Port Stephens Inc	165,669
Yfoundations Incorporated	359,878
YMCA of Sydney Youth and Community Services Incorporated	48,401
Youth off the Streets Ltd	2,208,469
YP Space MNC Inc	2,856,048
YWCA NSW	826,536

## Out-of-home care for vulnerable children and young people

Funding in this service group supports vulnerable children and young people who cannot live safely with parent/s. Out-of-home care (OOHC) includes restoration, general foster care, kinship care, residential care, and adoptions delivered by the non-government sector and the Department of Family and Community Services. The service includes planning, monitoring and supporting non-government organisations (NGOs) to deliver services to children and young people in care.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Aboriginal Medical Service Western Sydney Co-operative Limited	114,641
Allambi Youth Services Incorporated	28,526,608
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	24,558,260
Barnardos Australia	26,669,420
Biripi Aboriginal Corporation Medical Centre	5,302,468
Boys' Town Engadine	1,425,166
Burrun Dalai Aboriginal Corporation Inc	9,121,270
Care Leavers Australia Network (CLAN) Inc	38,348
CareSouth	13,274,800
Caretakers Cottage Inc	1,073,853
CASPA - Child & Adolescent Specialist Programs & Accommodation	2,886,135
Catholic Family Welfare Services	3,928,324
CatholicCare	5,017,191
CatholicCare Social Services - Hunter Manning	7,138,925
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	8,630,703
Central West Family Support Group Inc	144,633
Challenge Community Services	18,482,175
Coffs Harbour Aboriginal Family Community Care Centre Inc	1,238,403
Community Work Pty Ltd	6,717,843
Creating Links (NSW) Limited	1,699,118
Foundations Care Ltd	5,943,280
House with No Steps	627,654
Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation	1,751,643
Impact Youth Services Pty Ltd	5,902,661
International Social Service Australia	241,811
KARI Aboriginal Resource Inc	14,269,636
Karitane	1,596,106
Key Assets NSW Limited	1,484,967
Life Without Barriers	93,230,029
Lifestyle Solutions (Aust) Ltd	15,217,154
Link-Up NSW Aboriginal Corporation	623,103
MacKillop Family Services Ltd	5,229,793
Mallee Family Care Inc	1,529,453
Marist Youth Care Ltd	12,825,491
Mission Australia (Sydney City Mission)	206,457
Muloobinba Aboriginal Corporation	401,506
Ngunya Jarjum Aboriginal Child and Family Network Inc	5,407,961
Pathfinders Ltd	3,611,696
Phoenix Rising for Children Pty Ltd	821,839
Premier Youthworks Pty Ltd	3,939,827

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Relationships Australia (NSW) Limited	1,792,943
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	6,436,405
Settlement Services International Inc	3,807,387
South Coast Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	3,027,096
Southern Youth and Family Services Association Inc	8,217,721
St Joseph's Cowper Ltd	2,147,637
Stretch-A-Family Inc	2,799,084
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	7,469,896
Sydney Stepping Stone Inc	652,398
The Benevolent Society	11,651,189
The Burdekin Assoc Inc	361,567
The Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	2,905,195
Trustees of The Roman Catholic Church for The Archdiocese Of Canberra & Goulburn as Trustee for Marymead Child & Family Centre	3,603,716
United Protestant Association	2,811,147
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	24,694,669
UnitingCare NSW.ACT	22,867,933
Veritas House Inc	1,208,307
Wandiyali ATSI Inc	4,806,293
Wesley Community Services Limited	29,588,396
William Campbell Foundation	4,314,826
Wundarra Services Pty Ltd	2,297,329
Youth Off the Streets Ltd	3,113,232

## Short-term interventions for people with disability, their family and carers

This service group supports people with disability and carers, as well as older people to access services and community support in order to maximise independence, wellbeing and quality of life.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
3Bridges Community Limited	301,681
Ability Incorporated	207,288
Ability Options Ltd	1,338,728
Aboriginal Disability Network Incorporated	242,350
Accessible Living Options Incorporated	434,573
Accommodation Network Pty Ltd	99,292
Aces Inc	70,111
Achieve Australia Limited	293,520
Acquired Brain Injury Services NSW Incorporated	27,621
Action for People With Disability Inc	248,344
Adssi Limited	689,065
Advocacy Law Alliance Incorporated	562,836
Aftercare	10,780
Age Concern Albury Wodonga Inc	410,100
Alzheimer's Australia NSW	94,992
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	366,072
Arbias Limited	1,006,706
Armidale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	50,000
Aspire Support Services Ltd	1,236,532
Association of Blind Citizens of NSW Inc	58,126
Association of Children's Welfare Agencies Inc	2,074,841
Australian Foundation for Disability (AFFORD)	1,245,943
Australian Unity Home Care Service Pty Ltd	1,746,228
Autism Advisory and Support Service Inc	493,633
Autism Behavioural Intervention Association of NSW Limited	2,766,209
Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect)	6,969,527
Awabakal Ltd	15,788
Ballina District Community Services Assoc Inc	52,752
Bankstown Community Resource Group Inc	87,101
Bankstown Handicapped Children's Centre Association Inc	88,559
Baptistcare NSW & ACT	299,074
Barnardos Australia	50,000
Bathurst Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	456,061
Bathurst Information and Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	66,507
Bathurst Seymour Centre Inc	79,707
Bega Valley Home Modification and Maintenance Project Inc	96,894
Bega Valley Meals on Wheels Co-operative Ltd	29,622
Beresfield & District Community Care Inc	1,820
BEST Employment Ltd	65,022
Better Hearing Australia NSW State Council Inc	140,172
Beverley Park Kids Incorporated	82,289
Biala Services Incorporated	84,069
Biripi Aboriginal Corporation Medical Centre	65,000
Diripi / Nortgina Oorporation Modical Contro	*Grant amount rounded to nearest dollar

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Booroongen Djugun Aboriginal Corporation	527,257
Brain Injury Association of NSW Inc	603,740
Break Thru People Solutions	2,961,504
Broken Hill & District Hearing Resource Centre	94,746
Bucketts Way Neighbourhood Group Inc	6,626
Bungree Aboriginal Association Inc	170,287
Byron Shire Early Intervention Association Inc	211,119
Byron Shire Respite Service Inc	14,554
Care Connect Ltd	864,429
Carers NSW Inc	87,890
CareSouth	763,703
Careways Community Inc	10,408
CareWest Ltd	1,972,413
Caringa Enterprises Ltd	22,310
Casino Neighbourhood Centre Inc	458,168
Castle Personnel Services Ltd	714,223
Catherine Sullivan Centre	294,078
Catholic Family Welfare Services	262,939
Catholic Healthcare Ltd	2,224,572
CatholicCare	2,752,675
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	220,300
Centacare - Port Macquarie	1,160,456
Central Coast Alternative Care Group Ltd	145,657
Central Coast Disability Network Inc	177,699
Central Coast Post School Options Inc	212,111
Cerebral Palsy Alliance	16,271,003
Challenge Community Services	403,335
Citizen Advocacy Western Sydney Inc	248,753
Civic Disability Services Limited	92,790
Clarence Valley Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	89,495
Clubs NSW	100,000
Coast Community Connections Limited	698,063
Coffs Harbour Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	43,203
Coffs Harbour Support Services Inc	51,709
Combined Pensioners & Superannuants Association of NSW Incorporated	355,518
Community Care (Northern Beaches) Limited	859,626
Community Care Options Inc	262,044
Community Care Services - Central Coast	53,506
Community Connections Australia	250,000
Community Gateway Incorporated	1,617,098
Community Links Wollondilly Incorporated	115,151
Connect Child and Family Services Inc	360,992
Cooma Challenge Ltd	226,663
Council of Social Service of NSW	295,074
Council On the Ageing NSW Inc	316,179
Cowra Special Needs Services Inc	414,308

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Cranes Community Support Programs Pty Ltd	550,719
Creating Links (NSW) Limited	146,255
Creativity Incorporated	46,999
Currajong Disability Services Incorporated	124,238
DARE Disability Support	97,449
Disability Advocacy and Information Service - Albury	210,356
Disability and Aged Information Service Inc	232,423
Disability Information Advocacy Service Incorp	233,906
Disability Services Australia Limited	3,371,794
Disability South West Limited	232,524
Diverse Community Care	2,007,703
Dolleina Pty Limited	8,948
Down Syndrome Association of NSW Inc	96,783
Dubbo Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	59,874
Dungog & District Neighbourcare Inc	16,875
Early Childhood Intervention Australia (NSW Chapter) Inc	1,272,981
Early Education (EarlyEd) Incorporated	2,120,777
Early Links Inclusion Support Service Inc	708,238
Elouera Association Inc	16,603
EMPOWERability Incorporated	462,396
Endeavour Industries Ltd	309,696
Enterprise & Training Company Limited	43,891
Epilepsy Association	136,279
Essential Employment and Training Limited	1,441,326
Ethnic Communities Council of Newcastle and Hunter Region Inc	4,848
Ethnic Community Services Co-Operative Ltd	1,431,960
Eurella Community Services Inc	145,181
Eurobodalla Meals On Wheels Co-Operative Ltd	3,070
Family Resource & Network Support Inc	502,514
Far West HACC Services Inc	5,212
Fighting Chance Australia Limited	70,154
First Peoples Disability Network (Australia) Limited	1,000,000
Firstchance Incorporated	1,934,928
Flexible Living Ltd	324,500
Fusion Australia Ltd	376,519
Gilgai Aboriginal Centre Inc	197,381
Glenray Industries Ltd	299,113
Goulburn & District Children's Services Assoc	378,643
Great Lakes Community Resources Inc	15,000
Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia Consolidated Trust Greek Welfare Centre NSW	36,635
Greenacres Disability Services	872,139
Griffith Post School Options Inc	393,588
Growing Potential Limited	968,714
Gunnedah Family and Children's Services Incorporated	85,920
Gunning District Community Health Service	22,092
HammondCare	353,201

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Handital - NSW Inc	103,576
Hastings District Respite Care Inc	187,476
Hastings Early Intervention Inc	402,973
Hastings Home Modification and Maintenance Service Inc	58,728
Hawkesbury Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	245,783
Headstart Acquired Brain Injury Service Incorporated	7,979
Hills Outreach Service	53,249
Horizon Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	380,638
House with No Steps	2,823,347
Hunter Carers for Intellectual Disability	18,521
Hunter Prelude Early Intervention Centre Inc	1,373,668
Hunter Primary Care Ltd	1,581,752
IDEAS - Information on Disability & Education Awareness Services Inc	2,496,011
Illaroo Cooperative Aboriginal Corporation	53,105
Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation - Warrigal Employment	415,869
Inala	22,036
Independent Living Centre NSW	870,748
Inner West Neighbour Aid Incorporated	25,895
Institute for Family Advocacy & Leadership Development	1,042,396
Integratedliving Australia Ltd	298,344
Intellectual Disability Rights Service Inc	1,174,805
Interaction Disability Services Ltd	2,048,997
Interchange Illawarra Inc	414,961
Interchange Shoalhaven Inc	315,742
Interchange Wingecarribee Inc	478,171
Intereach Limited	1,234,607
Inverell Disability Services Inc	372,383
IT. SO. WELItalian Social Welfare Organisation of Wollongong	46,438
Job Centre Australia Limited, T/A First Contact Human Resources	2,917,510
Joblink Plus Limited	71,361
Jobsupport	3,395,963
Jubilee Community Services Incorporated	18,571
Jumbunna Community Pre-School & Early Intervention Centre Inc	369,428
Junee Community Centre Inc	15,888
Kalianna Enterprises Inc, Marro Training and Community Access Services	76,769
Kari Aboriginal Resource Inc	156,342
Katoomba Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	24,342
Kempsey Early Intervention Program Inc	199,551
Kids Korner Combined Occasional Care Centre Inc	48,144
Kincare Community Services Ltd	21,898
Koorana Child & Family Services Inc	2,159,090
KU Children's Services	1,241,618
Kurrajong-Waratah	2,239,603
Kurranulla Aboriginal Corporation	73,133
Kurri Kurri Community Services Limited	87,626
Kyogle District Care Connections Incorporated	37,041

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Lambing Flat Enterprises Ltd	314,380
Lane Cove & North Side Community Services	34,592
Lapstone Pre-School Kindergarten Association Inc	683,006
Leapfrog Ability Incorporated	1,537,995
Life Without Barriers	1,936,434
Lifebridge Australia Ltd	948,755
Lifeskills Plus Inc	70,350
Lifestart Co-Operative Ltd	9,838,770
Lifestyle Solutions (Aust) Ltd	588,826
Lithgow Uniting Church	116,139
Local Government NSW	454,545
Macarthur Disability Services Ltd	1,619,809
Macarthur District Temporary Family Care Inc	179,809
Macarthur Diversity Services Initiative Ltd	73,331
Mackillop Rural Community Services Ltd	453,845
Macleay Options Inc	120,195
Mai-Wel Ltd	577,349
Manning & Great Lakes Early Intervention Inc	640,155
Manning Support Services Inc	66,499
Marathon Health Ltd	633,380
Marayong Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	58,708
Mater Dei Ltd	316,093
Mercy Connect Limited	118,653
Mercy Services	755,358
Mid Coast Communities Incorporated	172,906
Mid Richmond Neighbourhood Centre Inc	34,543
Minimbah Challenge Inc	44,088
Mission Australia	3,351,568
Monaro Early Intervention Service Inc	331,498
Moree Aged & Disability Services Inc	15,108
Moree Pre-School Inc	121,135
Motor Neurone Disease Association of NSW Inc	117,799
Multicultural Communities Council of Illawarra Incorporated	111,932
Multicultural Disability Advocacy Association of NSW	2,020,740
Multiple Sclerosis Limited (MSL)	2,566,536
Multitask Human Resource Foundation Limited	140,062
Murray Human Services Inc	10,928
Muscular Dystrophy Association of NSW	232,319
Myrtle Cottage Group Inc	61,413
NADO Inc	170,047
Nambucca Valley Children's Group Inc	147,508
National Disability Services Limited	2,023,907
Neami Limited	50,000
New England HACC Development Inc	1,000,000
New Horizons Enterprises Ltd	522,834
NewIDAFE Inc	22,036

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Newcastle Temporary Care Ltd	142,732
Ngunnawal Aboriginal Corporation	121,217
Ningana Enterprises Inc	12,546
Noah's Ark Centre of Shoalhaven Inc	2,299,935
North West Disability Services Inc	43,891
Northern Beaches Interchange Inc	23,299
Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	411,652
Northside Enterprise Inc	181,436
Nova Employment & Training Program Incorporated	4,368,876
Novacare Community Services Limited	12,875
Novita Children Services	271,702
NSW Business Chamber Limited	100,000
NSW Council for Intellectual Disability	3,899,474
Older Women's Network New South Wales Inc	106,625
On Track Community Programs Limited	277,068
On-Focus Inc	77,036
On-Q Human Resources Ltd	471,342
Open Arms Care Incorporated	192,916
Orana Early Childhood Intervention & Education Project Inc	458,259
Orange and District Early Education Program Inc	819,579
Our Lady of Consolation Aged Care Services	202,820
Ourcare Services Limited	125,759
Parents of Deaf Children Incorporated	119,222
PATH Inc	643,569
Peckys Limited	12,865
Pedal Early Childhood Intervention Service Incorporated	237,026
Penrith Disabilities Resource Centre Inc	262,468
People With Disability Australia Incorporated	760,677
Physical Disability Council of NSW Inc	1,271,290
Playability Incorporated	276,714
Plumtree Children's Services Inc	2,064,005
Queanbeyan Children's Special Needs Group Inc	355,265
R&R Disability Services Inc	164,001
Radio for the Print Handicapped of NSW Co-op Ltd	136,364
Rainbow Children's Centre Inc	186,677
RED (Realising Every Dream) Inc	559,151
Response Services Incorporated	171,591
Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	23,490
Rockdale Community Services Inc	44,229
Royal Institute for Deaf & Blind Children	5,471,532
Royal Rehab	123,032
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	4,672,737
Save the Children Australia	484,160
SDN Child and Family Services Pty Ltd	6,257,335
Sector Connect Inc	64,913
Silverlea Early Childhood Services Inc	230,548

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
South Coast Home Modification and Maintenance Service Limited	819,793
Southern Cross Care Services Pty Limited	227
Southlakes Carers Inc	18,300
Special Needs Support Group Inc	446,044
Spinal Cord Injuries Australia Limited	883,183
Sport NSW	100,000
Springwood Children's Centre Inc	54,139
St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	718,245
Stroke Recovery Association Inc	84,464
Summerland Early Intervention Programme	236,955
Sunnyfield	1,180,302
Sunnyhaven Ltd	65,349
Sunraysia Residential Services Inc	43,185
Sutherland Shire Home Modification & Maintenance Service Inc	11,714
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	2,180,684
Sydney Region Aboriginal Corporation	194,270
Sydwest Multicultural Services Limited	151,241
Sylvanvale Foundation	139,390
Technical Aid to the Disabled	338,025
The Aged-Care Rights Service Inc	60,876
The Ascent Group Australia Limited	31,344
The Benevolent Society	2,069,174
The Deaf Society of New South Wales	651,224
The Disability Trust	1,946,062
The Flagstaff Group Ltd	194,573
The forsight Foundation for the Deaf/Blind	34,699
The Housing Connection Limited	226,197
The Junction Works Limited	2,085,542
The KidzWish Foundation	290,177
The Leisure Company Integrated Recreation Inc	92,776
The Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home	139,187
The Northcott Society	15,788,154
The Paraplegic & Quadriplegic Association OF NSW - T/A Paraquad-NSW	252,728
The Shepherd Centre - for Deaf Children	1,281,842
The Toy Box Centre Inc T/A Bridges FOR Learning	604,800
Transcare Hunter Limited	3,159
Tri Community Exchange Inc	45,455
Tulgeen Group	30,367
Tweed River Home Modification and Maintenance Association Inc	39,547
Tweed Valley Early Childhood Intervention Service Inc	996,935
Twofold Aboriginal Corporation	8,383
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	3,686,560
Valley Industries Limited	167,552
Valmar Support Services Ltd	648,596
VERTO Ltd	110,362
Vision Australia Limited	1,726,547

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Waratah Respite Centre (Mid North Coast) Inc	11,371
Wee Waa Community Care Service Inc	13,705
Wellington Multi Service Centre Incorporated	22,552
Wesley Community Services Limited	141,760
Westhaven Association	45,239
Windgap Foundation Ltd	313,148
Women's Activities & Self Help House - The WASH House	130,077
Yarran Early Intervention Centre	1,588,945
Yawarra Aboriginal Corporation	5,802
youthconnections.com.au	598,367

## Social housing assistance and tenancy support

This service group covers housing assistance for people on low incomes or who are unable to access or maintain appropriate housing. This includes managing tenancies in public, community and Aboriginal Housing Office properties. It also includes providing private rental market assistance as an alternative to social housing and to assist people to transition out of social housing.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Affordable Community Housing Limited	9,516,593
Argyle Community Housing Ltd	3,393,779
Australian Red Cross Society	100,903
Barwon Aboriginal Corporation	636
Bonnie Support Services Ltd	8,088
Bridge Housing Limited	12,515,592
Central Coast Emergency Accommodation Services Ltd	10,000
Community Housing Limited	2,094,078
Compass Housing Services Co Ltd	3,549,289
Cooma Challenge Ltd	703
Ecclesia Housing Limited	247,800
Far West Community Legal Centre Incorporated	2,545
Homes North Community Housing Company Ltd	1,392,055
Homes Out West	521,721
House with No Steps	36,694
Housing Plus	1,098,416
Hume Community Housing Association Co Ltd	3,678,350
IDO Illawarra Disability Options	250
Illawarra Forum Inc	164,411
Intereach Limited	164,411
Link Housing Ltd	6,952,790
Lithgow Community Housing Incorporated	121,800
Lithgow Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	13,636
Metro Community Housing Co-Operative Ltd	5,317,312
Muslim Women Association Linking Hearts Multicultural Family Service	4,996
Narrabri Community Tenancy Scheme Inc	223,545
Nepean Community and Neighbourhood Services	100,903
On Track Community Programs Limited	14,583
Pacific Link Housing Limited	3,088,997
Parkes Forbes Community Housing Inc	166,950
Parramatta Mission	1,657,044
Port Stephens Family Support Service Inc	10,444
Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	155,017
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	169,544
Sapphire Coast Tenancy Scheme Inc	254,100
Southern Cross Community Housing Limited	1,126,746
St George Community Housing Limited	8,491,896
Supported Accommodation and Homelessness Services Illawarra Shoalhaven (SAHSSI) Inc	8,112
The Illawarra Community Housing Trust Ltd	2,822,491
The North Coast Community Housing Company Ltd	1,521,652
The Richmond Fellowship of NSW	8,272

\*Grant amount rounded to nearest dollar

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
The Trustee for the Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	1,223
The Twenty Ten Association Inc	261,953
Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Wilcannia-Forbes	164,411
UCA Parramatta Nepean Presbytery	100,903
Warrawong Residents forum Inc	100,903
Wentworth Community Housing Ltd	6,186,824
Wesley Community Services Limited	548
Women's Housing Company Ltd	2,554,508

## Statutory child protection

This service group responds to reports of children at risk of significant harm (ROSH). It involves assessing and investigating reports of child abuse and neglect, and intervening, where appropriate, to ensure the safety, welfare and wellbeing of children at risk of significant harm.

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Barnardos Australia	1,060,247
Bathurst Family Support Service Inc	197,738
Bulgarr Ngaru Medical Aboriginal Corporation	863,050
Bungree Aboriginal Association Inc	863,050
Burrun Dalai Aboriginal Corporation Inc	777,156
Campbelltown Family Support Service Inc	82,850
CatholicCare	629,691
CatholicCare Social Services - Diocese of Parramatta	161,250
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	446,815
Churches of Christ Community Care (NSW)	158,896
Eurobodalla Family Support Service Inc	315,494
Family Services Illawarra Incorporated	748,886
Family Support Network Inc	247,740
Family Support Newcastle Inc	525,972
Far South Coast Family Support Service Inc	244,175
Horizons Central Coast Family Services Inc	597,178
Illawarra Aboriginal Corporation	543,250
Intereach Limited	347,685
Mission Australia	852,054
Muloobinba Aboriginal Corporation	401,032
Pius X Aboriginal Corporation	543,250
Riverina Medical & Dental Aboriginal Corporation	863,050
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	231,739
Sutherland Shire Family Services Inc	74,869
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	314,909
Tamworth Family Support Service Inc	376,643
The Benevolent Society	80,287
The Canopy Inc.	474,039
The Family Centre Inc	527,791
United Way Australia	150,000
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	1,787,874

## Supported accommodation for people with disability

This service group provides suitable accommodation and opportunities for personal growth and development for people with disability who have ongoing intensive support needs. This includes group home accommodation, individual accommodation support and a range of other accommodation options.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Ability Options Ltd	11,385,644
Accessible Living Options Incorporated	73,884
Accommodation Network Pty Ltd	10,113,315
Achieve Australia Limited	16,905,799
Acquired Brain Injury Services NSW Incorporated	818,674
ACSN Inc	836,839
ADS Care Pty Ltd	70,150
Affordable Community Housing Limited	31,927
Aftercare	3,329,155
Alcyone Care Pty Ltd	8,694
All About Caring Australia Pty Ltd	72,591
Allambi Care Limited	3,311,027
Allcare Nursing Services Pty Limited	2,706
Alliance Health Services Group Pty Limited	38,502
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	211,139
Anowah Community Living Inc	2,232,584
Arbias Limited	75,725
Aspire Support Services Ltd	1,592,043
Assisted Community Living Limited	1,625,325
Australian Foundation for Disability (AFFORD)	2,435,565
Australian Home Care Services Pty Ltd	976,003
Australian Unity Home Care Service Pty Ltd	468,458
Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect)	133,274
Ballina District Community Services Assoc Inc	416,486
Bankstown Handicapped Children's Centre Association Inc	5,087,657
Barnardos Australia	88,837
Behha Enterprises Inc	553,098
Blackheath Area Neighbourhood Centre Inc	449,713
Booroongen Djugun Aboriginal Corporation	64,304
Break Thru People Solutions	148,788
Breona Residential Services Inc	893,033
Bucketts Way Neighbourhood Group Inc	42,657
Care Connect Ltd	2,847
Care1 Pty Ltd	95,546
Carers NSW Inc	48,760
CareSouth	2,158,318
Carewest Ltd	5,761,055
Caringa Enterprises Ltd	6,648,138
Casino Neighbourhood Centre Inc	20,985
CASPA - Child & Adolescent Specialist Programs & Accommodation	127,691
Cass Care Limited	1,099,833
Castle Personnel Services Ltd	48,321

\*Grant amount rounded to nearest dollar

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Catholic Cathedral Parish of St Carthages Lismore - Catholic Care of the Aged	33,110
Catholic Family Welfare Services	66,868
Catholic Healthcare Ltd	120,142
CatholicCare	4,902,251
CatholicCare Social Services - Hunter Manning	425,181
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	1,337,248
Centacare - Port Macquarie	2,399,965
Centacare New England North West	524,128
Central Coast Alternative Care Group Ltd	150,236
Central Coast Disability Network Inc	348,726
Central Coast Living Options Inc	1,294,861
Central Coast Post School Options Inc	232,467
Cerebral Palsy Alliance	21,571,353
Challenge Community Services	5,787,241
Challenge Foundation Goulburn Inc	558,618
Civic Disability Services Limited	12,527,810
Coast Community Connections Limited	205,431
Coffs Harbour Support Services Inc	5,098,076
Community and Specialist Support Inc	1,001,438
Community Care Options Inc	714,887
Community Connections Australia	2,320,305
Community Gateway Incorporated	91,490
Community Living & Respite Services Inc	445,039
Community Restorative Centre Inc	3,526,072
ConnectAbility Australia Incorporated	11,306
Connections Plus Australia Incorporated	192,993
Cooma Challenge Ltd	606,058
Cowra Special Needs Services Inc	278,665
Cram Foundation	5,818,613
Cranes Community Support Programs Pty Ltd	1,108,200
Creativity Incorporated	426,006
Currajong Disability Services Incorporated	1,009,181
Dadirri Inc	2,419,030
DARE Disability Support	4,435,628
Disability Services Australia Limited	27,121,953
Disability Services Port Stephens Incorporated	27,030
Diverse Community Care	38,351
Dolleina Pty Limited	244,314
Dundaloo Foundation Ltd	4,607,998
Each	51,085
Endeavour Industries Ltd	1,156,955
ESP Healthcare	56,677
Essential Employment and Training Limited	75,992
Estia Foundation of Australia	1,710,949
Eurella Community Services Inc	447,698
Fairhaven Services Ltd	1,431,204

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Family Link Care & Support Service Incorporated	1,273,208
Family Resource & Network Support Inc	1,762,748
Finding Yellow Ltd	593,410
First Aid and Safety Training Macarthur Pty Ltd (Macarthur Respite Care MRC)	125,656
Flintwood Disability Services Ltd	2,275,043
FOCAS Shoalhaven Inc	168,479
FSG Australia	1,231,895
Glenray Industries Ltd	3,921,712
Global Disability & Health Care Services Pty Limited	512,968
Good Directions Pty Ltd	437,843
Greenacres Disability Services	93,580
Greystanes Disability Services	7,075,331
Griffith Post School Options Inc	53,732
Gunning District Community Health Service	139,474
Hastings District Respite Care Inc	43,422
Hastings Headway Inc	376,384
Headstart Acquired Brain Injury Service Incorporated	543,677
HealthCall Pty Ltd	73,004
House with No Steps	53,994,144
Hunter Carers for Intellectual Disability	562,212
Inala	7,767,937
Independence Ulladulla Inc	307,634
Independent Community Living Australia Limited	2,595,569
Individual Ability Supports Incorporated	1,727,448
Integratedliving Australia Ltd	537,592
Interaction Disability Services Ltd	7,888,851
Interactive Community Care Pty Ltd	693,904
Interchange Bathurst Inc	2,168,523
Interchange Illawarra Inc	50,711
Interchange Shoalhaven Inc	2,722
Interchange Wingecarribee Inc	195,808
Inverell Disability Services Inc	321,533
Javas Care Pty Ltd	44,630
Jennings Lodge	670,366
Jewish Care	2,733,910
Just Better Care Hawkesbury Nepean Pty Ltd	42,609
Just Better Care Pty Ltd	218,144
Kindi Capers Pty Ltd	40,932
Kirinari Community Services Ltd	8,325,971
Kurrajong-Waratah	6,458,141
Lambing Flat Enterprises Ltd	1,249,285
Lana and Terry Beyond Care Pty Ltd	174,873
L'Arche Sydney Inc	1,356,273
Leapfrog Ability Incorporated	576,917
Life Without Barriers	28,969,841
Lifebridge Australia Ltd	773,763

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Lifeskills Plus Inc	268,216
Lifestyle Solutions (Aust) Ltd	31,235,583
Lithgow Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,356,658
Lithgow Uniting Church	237,147
Living My Way Brokers Ltd	79,747
Lovely Care Pty Ltd	556,511
Macarthur Disability Services Ltd	1,271,358
Mackillop Rural Community Services Ltd	180,281
Macleay Options Inc	1,042,048
Magenta Community Services Pty Ltd	101,294
Mai-Wel Ltd	2,988,494
Manning Valley Respite Care Service Inc	154,816
Mater Dei Ltd	451,705
McCall Gardens Community Ltd	10,182,642
Mercy Connect Limited	10,256,883
Mission Australia	12,446
Mudgee Disability Support Service Inc	936,874
Multicultural Home Respite Inc	28,624
Multiple Sclerosis Limited (MSL)	3,154,169
Multitask Human Resource Foundation Limited	8,507,771
Murray Human Services Inc	25,826
My Home Living Care Pty Limited	8,591
N.I.L.C. Inc	548,085
Nado Inc	613,939
Nambucca Valley Disability Services Inc	1,855,737
Nardy House Inc	1,251,240
Narrabri Community Tenancy Scheme Inc	541,902
Neami Limited	43,893
New Haven Farm Home Ltd	1,608,448
New Horizons Enterprises Ltd	25,806,179
Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	108,258
Ningana Enterprises Inc	2,077,310
North West Disability Services Inc	161,797
Northern Beaches Interchange Inc	43,758
Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	3,735
On Track Community Programs Limited	7,238,825
On-Focus Inc	1,896,786
Para Co-Operative Limited	353,053
Pathways To Leadership	685,494
Peckys Limited	256,945
Presbyterian Social Services	87,178
Quality Health Care Pty Ltd	8,920,055
R&R Disability Services Inc	427,333
RED (Realising Every Dream) Inc	638,382
Regional Youth Support Services Inc	573,420
Response Services Incorporated	380,081

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
RichmondPRA	3,408,291
Royal Institute for Deaf & Blind Children	212,416
Royal Rehab	14,169,319
Rozelle Neighbourhood Centre Inc	193,071
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	12,604,298
Seton Villa	2,846,067
Share Care Inc	1,783,703
SNAP Programs Limited	209,537
Sorento Care Limited	99,998
South Coast Women's Health and Welfare Aboriginal Corporation	36,123
Spinal Cord Injuries Australia Limited	2,177,377
St George Community Housing Limited	37,921
St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	2,222,446
Stanhope Healthcare Services Pty Ltd	69,966
Sunnyfield	29,719,960
Sunnyhaven Ltd	3,799,041
Sunraysia Residential Services Inc	5,807
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	268,033
Sylvanvale Foundation	33,061,580
The Ascent Group Australia Limited	2,553,533
The Benevolent Society	66,677
The Disability Trust	19,086,466
The forsight Foundation for the Deaf/Blind	7,823,901
The Housing Connection Limited	2,502,835
The Junction Works Limited	2,182,614
The Leisure Company Integrated Recreation Inc	144,459
The Lorna Hodgkinson Sunshine Home	20,210,904
The Northcott Society	7,515,889
The Paraplegic & Quadriplegic Association OF NSW - T/A Paraquad-NSW	3,452,501
The Trustee for Pm Unit Trust	274,683
The Uniting Church in Aust Property Trust (NSW) - Sydney South (Ella)	76,791
Thorndale Foundation Ltd	2,206,650
Tulgeen Group	3,565,600
Ulladulla Residential Services	766,486
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	5,883,664
Unlimited Options Pty Ltd	102,259
Valley Industries Limited	109,397
Valmar Support Services Ltd	5,553,747
VGan Pty Ltd	47,344
Vision Australia Limited	50,922
Warrah Society	5,064,385
Wendy's Home Care Pty Ltd	94,031
Wesley Community Services Limited	8,033,255
Westhaven Association	7,633,591
Westlakes Accommodation Service Inc	766,404
Windgap Foundation Ltd	4,324,125

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Woodville Alliance Limited	247,782

## Targeted earlier intervention for vulnerable children, young people and families

This service group supports vulnerable children, young people and their families to live better lives. It includes support services that intervene early to address family vulnerabilities and prevent escalation into or within the statutory child protection system, support services to reduce the incidence and impact of domestic violence against women and children, as well as broader services in communities.

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
107 Projects Incorporated	22,600
3Bridges Community Limited	1,173,463
Aberdeen Men's Shed Incorporated	6,000
Ability Options Ltd	75,000
Aboriginal Child, Family & Community Care State Secretariat (NSW) Inc	1,121,629
Addison Road Centre for Arts; Culture; Community & Environment Ltd	18,000
Adelong Alive Museum Inc	8,712
Adelong Men's Shed Inc	13,000
Airds Bradbury Community Centre Inc	191,376
Al Zahra Muslim Women's Association	66,347
Albion Park Youth & Community Care Inc	134,622
Albury Wodonga Volunteer Resource Bureau Inc	91,801
Albury Wodonga Youth Emergency Services Ltd	457,822
Alfalfa House Community Food Co-Operative	15,000
Allambi Care Limited	2,470,782
Allambie Heights Community Tennis Club Ltd	10,000
Allambie Heights P&C Association	17,000
Alzheimer's Australia NSW	30,190
Anglican Church Diocese of Sydney Community Building Partnership Grant Fund	465,768
Anglicare North Coast	18,304
Anglicare NSW South, NSW West and ACT	260,194
Anowah Community Living Inc	31,800
Appin Junior Rugby League Football Club	10,000
Appin Mens Shed Incorporated	10,000
Aquatic Club Lord Howe Island Incorporated	10,000
Arab Council Australia Inc	445,251
Archangel Michael & St Bishoy	50,000
Ariah Park Community Projects Incorporated	10,000
Armenian Cultural Centre Incorporated	30,000
Armenian Relief Society Regional Executive of Australia Incorporated	27,060
Armidale District Netball Association Incorporated	20,000
Armidale Family Support Service Inc	442,144
Armidale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	163,041
Arncliffe Scots Baseball Club	80,532
Association of Children's Welfare Agencies Inc	1,115,119
Asylum Seekers Centre Incorporated	35,000
Auburn Asian Welfare Centre Inc	155,886
Auburn Community Development Network	43,210
Auburn Diversity Services Inc	246,735
Auburn Youth Centre Inc	321,144
Aunties & Uncles (Illawarra) Inc	48,439

\*Grant amount rounded to nearest dollar

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Australian Afghan Hassanian Youth Association Incorporated	50,000
Australian Air League Incorporated New South Wales Boy's Group	16,753
Australian Anatolian Community Services Co-Op Ltd	137,845
Australian Chinese Buddhist Society	30,000
Australian Chinese Descendants Mutual Association	99,959
Australian Chinese Youth Sports Federation Incorporated	13,000
Australian Foundation for Disability (AFFORD)	138,346
Australian Huntington's Disease Association (NSW) Inc	5,314
Australian Lebanese Association of NSW Ltd	92,451
Australian Lebanese Christian Federation Inc	193,513
Australian National Sports Club Incorporated	40,000
Australian Red Cross Society	2,032,908
Australian South Sea Islanders (Port Jacksons) Limited	49,950
Australian South Sea Islanders United Council Incorporated	8,000
Australian Stock Horse Society	4,647
Australian Trust for Conservation Volunteers	26,000
Autism Advisory and Support Service Inc	54,260
Autism Community Network	4,131
Autism Spectrum Australia (Aspect)	23,500
Avoca Beach P&C Association	28,880
Awabakal Ltd	188,475
Balgowlah Golf Club Ltd	50,000
Balgownie Village Community Centre Inc.	10,000
Ballina District Community Services Assoc Inc	233,977
Ballina Soccer Club Incorporated	15,000
Ballina-Byron Family Centre Inc	151,190
Balmain Junior Rugby League Football Club	25,000
Bangalow Historical Society Inc	52,500
Bankstown Area Multicultural Network Inc	139,822
Bankstown City FC Incorporated	30,000
Bankstown Community Resource Group Inc	214,251
Bankstown Girls Parents and Citizens Association	30,000
Bankstown Multicultural Youth Service Inc	437,166
Bankstown Women's Health Centre Inc	90,772
Baptist Church Bega	5,000
Baptist Churches of New South Wales Property Trust	75,000
Baptistcare NSW & ACT	96,453
Bar Beach Bowling and Sporting Club Limited	5,000
Baradine and District Progress Association	30,000
Barnardos Australia	3,970,209
Barraba Pre-School Inc	12,865
Barraba Rugby League Football Club Incorporated	63,500
Barton Park Giant Trees Arboretum Incorporated	3,400
Baryulgil Fine Flower Campdraft Incorporated	15,798
Bathurst Bushrangers ARFC Incorporated	5,000
Bathurst Family Support Service Inc	216,951

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Bathurst Information and Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	198,527
Bathurst Macquarie Lions Club Inc	10,000
Bay & Basin Community Resources Inc	210,251
Bayt Zakat Charity Inc	25,000
BeConnected Community Services Incorporated	46,957
Bega District Poultry Club	8,000
Bellambi Neighbourhood Centre Inc	182,175
Bellambi Surf Life Saving Club Inc	38,000
Bellingen Neighbourhood Centre Inc	260,669
Bellingen RSL Country Club Limited	19,500
Bellinger River Pony Club Inc	20,000
Belmont Golf Club Ltd	20,000
Belmont Neighbourhood Centre Inc	111,890
Belmont Swansea United Football Club ACN 002 324 754 Ltd	35,240
Berkeley Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	188,747
Berkeley Vale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	187,188
Berrigan Sub Branch of RSL NSW	4,604
Berry Courthouse Conservation and Museum Committee Inc	12,515
Berry Show Society Incorporated	21,388
BEST Employment Ltd	24,500
Big Fat Smile Group Ltd	139,559
Big River Cutting Club Incorporated	11,799
Binalong Brahmans RLFC Inc	5,000
Biripi Aboriginal Corporation Medical Centre	338,849
Birrang Enterprise Development Co Ltd	22,076
Birrong Public School P&C Assoc	60,000
Blackheath Area Neighbourhood Centre Inc	174,798
Blacktown Area Community Centres Incorporated	685,886
Blacktown Youth Service Association Inc	254,417
Blaxland Ridge Rural Fire Brigade	24,750
Blayney Golf Club Ltd	10,000
Bligh Park Community Services Inc	216,482
Blue Gum Hills Mens Shed	35,000
Blue Mountains Aboriginal Culture & Resource Centre Inc.	257,492
Blue Mountains Family Support Service Inc	539,855
Blue Mountains Women's Health and Resource Centre Incorporated	120,296
Boambee East Community Centre Incorporated	68,815
Boat Harbour Recreation Club Inc	26,516
Bondi Beach Cottage Inc	229,764
Bong Bong Picnic Race Club Ltd	15,000
Bonnie Support Services Ltd	46,500
Bonny Hills Progress Association	9,020
Boomalli Aboriginal Artists Co-Operative Ltd	13,320
Boronia Multicultural Services Inc	132,846
Botany Family & Children's Centre Inc	380,227
Bowen Residents Action Group	2,490

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Bradbury Ambavale Soccer Club Incorporated	33,764
Branxton District Netall Club	20,000
Branxton Greta Community Business Chamber Incorporated	30,000
Branxton-Greta Men's Shed	3,795
Break the Cycle Glenquarie Inc	9,530
Break Thru People Solutions	46,008
Brewarrina Business Cooperative Ltd	530,315
Briars At Greenlees Limited	20,000
Bridges Incorporated	124,763
Bridging the Gap Sydney West Inc	205,026
Broken Hill Regional Events Centre Reserve Trust	39,067
Broken Hill Speedboat Club	12,500
Broulee Surfers Surf Lifesaving Clubinc	30,000
Brushgrove Cowper Community and Sports Association	1,568
Bucketts Way Neighbourhood Group Inc	104,732
Bulahdelah and District Historical Society Inc	6,000
Bulahdelah Chamber of Commerce and Tourism	3,000
Bullaburra Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade	3,680
Bundarra Pre-School Kindergarten Association Inc	21,765
Bungonia & District Historical Society Inc	2,450
Bunjum Aboriginal Co-Operative Ltd	87,748
Burmese Christian Church	70,000
Burragorang District Soccer Club Inc.	20,000
Burrun Dalai Aboriginal Corporation Inc	96,876
Burwood Community Welfare Services Inc	326,854
Butucarbin Aboriginal Corporation	280,139
Buyinbin Aboriginal Corporation	91,437
Byron Youth Service Inc	152,930
Cabarita Beach Pony Club Inc	20,000
Caffreys Flat Community Hall Inc	11,000
Camden Community Connections Inc	296,369
Camden Cricket Club	10,000
Camden District Care Incorporated	2,550
Camden Haven Historical Society Incorporated	6,900
Camden Haven Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated	18,685
Camden R.S.L. Club Limited	15,000
Camden Rugby League Football Club	9,000
Camden Soccer Club Incorporated	18,950
Camp Breakaway Inc	22,590
Campbell Page Limited	619,853
Campbelltown Family Support Service Inc	1,064,954
Campbelltown Harlequin Rugby Club Incorporated	20,000
Campbelltown UWS Collegians Athletics Club Incorporated	10,000
Campbelltown Warriors Junior Rugby League Football Club	130,000
Cancer Patients Assistance Society of New South Wales	23,800
Canterbury Bankstown Tennis Association Inc	32,643

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Canterbury City Community Centre Inc	164,954
Canterbury Community Child Care Centre	15,000
Canterbury Earlwood Caring Association Ltd	205,926
Cardiff Boolaroo District Cricket Club Inc	30,000
Care & Concern Ministries Incorporated	39,000
CareSouth	3,036,979
Careways Community Inc	324,006
Carewest Inc	154,256
Cargo Rugby League Football Club Inc	25,000
Carinda Rugby Union Incorp	2,723
Caringbah Redbacks Football Club Inc	10,645
Carrie's Place Domestic Violence and Homelessness Services Incorporated	415,280
Casino Community Men's Shed Incorporated	12,000
Casino Neighbourhood Centre Inc	1,076,251
CASPA - Child & Adolescent Specialist Programs & Accommodation	213,784
Cassia Community Centre/Holroyd Community Development Assoc Inc	260,142
Catalina Players Inc	5,840
Catherine Hill Bay Surf Life Saving Club Inc	97,500
Catholic Education office Diocese of Parramatta	109,350
Catholic Parish of Epping and Carlingford	18,200
Catholic Parish of Our Lady of Fatima Peakhurst	25,000
Catholic Parish of St Aloysius the Oak	10,000
Catholic Parish of St Joseph Moorebank	11,118
Catholic Parish of St Joseph Oatley	10,000
Catholic Parish of St Margaret Mary Merrylands	50,000
Catholic Parish of St Mary Immaculate Mother of God Bellingen - St Marys Primary Bellingen	22,000
Catholic Parish of St Mary Queen of Heaven Georges Hall	50,000
Catholic Parish of St Michael Baukham Hills	33,223
Catholic Parish of St Patrick Mortlake	20,000
Catholic Parish of St Vincent De Paul Ashfield	34,000
CatholicCare	2,222,993
CatholicCare Social Services - Diocese of Parramatta	699,656
CatholicCare Social Services - Hunter Manning	1,021,391
CatholicCare, Diocese of Broken Bay	1,266,665
Caves Beach Surf Life Saving Club Inc	19,970
Centacare Managers Inc	112,133
Central Coast Baseball Association Inc	15,000
Central Coast Family Support Service Inc	685,789
Central Coast Living Options Inc	15,000
Central Coast Multicultural Children's Resource Centre Inc	65,926
Central West Family Support Group Inc	509,395
Central West Womens Health Centre Inc	102,385
Cerebral Palsy Alliance	20,000
Cessnock City Hornets Football Club Incorporated	50,000
Cessnock Family Support Service Inc	237,017
Cessnock Tennis Club Inc	13,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Charmhaven Tennis Centre Inc	30,000
Cherrybrook Rural Fire Brigade	98,000
Chester Hill Neighbourhood Centre Inc	542,834
Child Abuse Prevention Service (Sydney) Inc	207,314
Chinese Australian Services Society Limited	36,123
Christ Church Gladesville Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	17,407
Christian Community Aid Service Inc	329,137
Christian Outreach Centre	36,721
Churches of Christ Community Care (NSW)	420,430
Churches of Christ In NSW	31,350
City of Canada Bay Men's Shed Incorporated	4,900
City of Liverpool Meals On Wheels Inc	10,444
City of Wollongong Aerial Patrol Inc	18,000
City of Wollongong Brass Band Inc.	20,000
Clarence Community Transport Incorporated	20,130
Clarence Town & District Historical Museum Association Inc	8,000
Clovelly Bowling & Recreation Club Ltd	12,740
CO AS IT Italian Association of Assistance	97,129
Coa Sydney Incorporated	15,000
Coal Point Progress Association Inc	19,993
Coast Community Connections Limited	242,747
Coastwide Child & Family Services Inc	132,904
Coffs Harbour & District Sporting Car Club Inc	10,028
Coffs Harbour Employment Support Services Ltd	67,500
Coffs Harbour Regional Conservatorium Limited	86,450
Coffs Harbour Rugby League Football Club Limited	100,000
Coffs Harbour Showground & Public Recreation Trust Inc	17,004
Collaroy Plateau Community Kindergarten	5,000
Combined Pensioners and Superannuants of New South Wales Inc	1,220
Committee for Wagga Incorporated	40,000
Community Activities Lake Macquarie Inc	375,761
Community Compass Inc	98,712
Community Junction Incorporated	829,128
Community Links Wollondilly Incorporated	802,633
Community Management Advisory Project Inc.	137,594
Community Resource Network (CRN) Inc	319,593
Community Workshed Incorporation	4,765
Computer Pals Blacktown Inc	18,288
Concord & Ryde Sailing Club Inc	40,000
Concord Golf Club Ltd	40,000
Concord RSL & Community Club Limited	30,000
Condobolin & District Historical Society Inc	4,325
Connect Child and Family Services Inc	582,571
ConnectAbility Australia Incorporated	275,379
Connells Point Rovers Football Club	18,500
Coolaburoo Neighbourhood Centre Inc	280,873

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Coonamble Aero Club Incorporated	140,225
Coonamble Neighbourhood Centre Inc	44,060
Cootamundra Turf Club	15,000
Copmanhurst Campdraft Club Inc	5,000
Coptic Orthodox Church St Mark	30,000
Core Community Services Limited	1,279,267
Corporate Trustees of the Diocese	9,504
Corrimal Rugby League Football Club	19,000
Council of Social Service of NSW	1,465,338
Counterpoint Community Services Inc	164,337
Country Rugby League of NSW Inc	172,145
Country Womens Association of NSW	98,925
Cowra Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	374,534
Cowra Special Needs Services Inc	15,000
Cowra Women's Netball Association Inc	15,000
Cranebrook Little Athletics	15,000
Cranes Community Support Programs Pty Ltd	494,757
Create Foundation Inc	346,751
Creating Links (NSW) Limited	946,542
Creativity and Community Wellness Centre Incorporated	14,933
Crescent Head Country Club Ltd	15,797
Cringila Children House Incorporated	6,550
Cringila Community Co-Operative	89,990
Cringila Lions Soccer Club Inc	30,000
Cronulla Junior Australian Football	19,620
Crookwell Neighbourhood Centre Inc	142,172
Crossroads Community Care Centre Inc	154,420
Cudal & District Men's Shed Inc	5,294
Cudal Campdrafting Association Inc	30,000
Cudgen Headland Junior Rugby	39,000
Culburra Beach Progress Assoc Inc	50,000
Culcairn Early Childhood Centre	40,000
Cullunghutti Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Inc	1,045,626
Cundletown & Lower Manning Historic	13,636
David G Stead Memorial Wild Life	9,428
Davistown Progress Assoc Inc	6,500
Dee Why Surf Life Saving Club	10,000
Deepwater Jockey Club	7,372
Delegate Country Club Ltd	35,125
Delhuntie Park Youth Care & Life Style Centre Inc	15,000
Delungra Memorial Bowling & Recreation	5,505
Deniliquin Rams Football & Netball	35,000
Denman & District Development Association Inc	86,310
Denman Childrens Centre Association	20,361
Denman Pony Club	5,000
Detour House Inc.	12,895

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Disability South West Limited	70,769
Domestic Violence NSW Inc	361,930
Dorrigo Chamber of Commerce Inc	6,711
Dorrigo Highlanders Football Club Inc	25,000
Douglas Vale Conservation Group Inc	11,022
Drug Arm Australasia	361,125
Drummoyne Community Centre Inc	94,294
Dubbo Field & Game Assoc Inc	15,000
Dubbo Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	161,326
Dubbo Show Society Inc	10,000
Dudley-Redhead Junior Rugby League Football Club Incorporated	24,000
Dundas Area Neighbourhood Centre	179,728
Dunedoo Lions Club Incorporated	10,623
Dungog A & H Association Inc	4,000
Dungog Shire Community Centre	219,418
Dungowan and District Rugby League Football Club	43,760
Durri Aboriginal Corporation Medical Service	72,252
Early Education (EarlyEd) Incorporated	139,372
East Coast Cutting Horse Association	20,000
Eastlake Youth Centre Inc	223,923
Eastlakes Family Support Service Inc	630,735
Eastwood Croquet Club Inc	2,500
Easy Care Gardening Inc	10,000
Edgeworth Memorial Neighbourhood Centre Inc	261,480
Edsacc Croquet Club Inc	7,350
Elermore Vale Men's Shed	35,000
Emmanuel Care Inc	6,095
Engadine Church of Christ Pre School Kindergarten	4,559
Engadine Community Services Inc	61,773
Engadine Eagles Soccer Club Inc	15,000
Epping Church of Christ Inc	16,000
ERAC Australia Ltd	11,087
Ettalong Baptist Church	3,552
Eugowra Promotion and Progress Association Incorporated	6,939
Eurobodalla Family Support Service Inc	244,262
Fairfield Community Resource Centre	1,151,284
Fairfield Liverpool Cricket Association Incorporated	27,183
Fairfield Parent Support Centre Inc	469,262
Family InSight Inc	823,202
Family Resource & Network Support Inc	40,000
Family Services Illawarra Incorporated	969,758
Family Support Network Inc	534,149
Family Support Newcastle Inc	722,890
Family Worker Training & Development Program	667,234
Far North Coast Baseball Association Incorporated	30,000
Far South Coast Family Support Service Inc	237,633

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Far West Community Legal Centre Incorporated	216,875
Filipino Australian Society of the Hunter Valley Inc	10,110
Filipino Community Co-operative Ltd	12,000
Financial Counselling Hunter Valley Project Inc	80,059
Foodbank NSW Ltd	3,443,187
Forbes Amateur Swimming Club Incorporated	5,000
Forbes Basketball Association Incorporated	3,949
Forbes Croquet Club Inc	3,361
Forbes Pony Club Inc	10,000
Forbes Rugby League Football Club	10,000
Forbes Wiradjuri Dreaming Centre Indigenous Corporation	10,000
Forster Croquet Club Inc	5,000
Forster Neighbourhood Centre Inc	224,299
Forster Tuncurry Lions Club Inc	7,000
Forster Tuncurry Little Athletics Club	12,000
Fort Scratchley Historical Society Inc	6,800
Friendly Inn Village Gardens Incorporated	6,397
Friends of Currawong Inc	28,000
Friends of Freshwater Inc	29,001
Friends of the James Theatre Incorporated	7,000
Fusion Australia Ltd	1,139,662
Gamumbi Early Childhood Education Centre Incorporated	11,500
Garden Suburb Junior Soccer Club Inc	13,500
Gateway Health	117,749
Georges River Softball Association	7,500
Geurie Racecourse and Recreation Reserve Trust	20,000
Girl Guides Association NSW	263,131
Glebe Youth Service Inc	275,049
Glen Innes & District Community Centre Inc	66,104
Glen Innes & District Historical Society	25,000
Glen Innes Family & Youth Support Service Inc	129,059
Glenbrook Blaxland Cricket Club Incorporated	13,000
Glenmore Park Football Club Inc	50,000
Glenreagh Mountain Railway Incorporated	13,500
Glossodia Community Information Centre	111,413
Gloucester Basketball Association Inc	3,000
Gloucester Country Club Ltd	15,248
Gloucester Pre-School Inc	50,311
Gloucester Rifle Club Incorporated	2,000
Gloucester Soccer Club Inc	8,000
Gloucester Thunderbolts Swimming Club	12,845
Good Shepherd Australia New Zealand	740,080
Gooloogong Log Cabin Incorporated	25,000
Gosford City Community & Information Service	57,148
Gosford Race Club Limited	34,195
Goulburn Agricultural Pastoral & Horticultural Society Incorporated	6,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Goulburn Club	7,150
Goulburn Family Support Service Inc	238,350
Goulburn Strikers Football Club	2,450
Goulburn Table Tennis Association	2,450
Graceades Community Cottage Inc	196,341
Grafton Aero Club Inc	21,144
Grafton Junior Rugby League Club	26,991
Granville Multicultural Community Centre Inc	683,317
Great Eastland Archers Incorporated	2,904
Great Lakes Area FM Community Radio Association Incorporated	6,000
Great Lakes Community Resources Inc	224,685
Great Lakes Historical Co-Operative Society Ltd	4,000
Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia Consolidated Trust Greek Welfare Centre NSW	30,000
Greek Orthodox Community of Illawarra Saint Nektarios	15,000
Greek Orthodox Parish of St George Rose Bay	30,000
Green Point Community Centre Inc	84,262
Green Point On Wallis Lake Community Association Incorporated	3,000
Greenacre Area Community Centre Inc	289,701
Greenacres Disability Services	10,000
Gresford Park Trust	2,651
Griffith Aboriginal Medical Service	53,963
Griffith Meals on Wheels Inc	15,000
Griffith Neighbourhood House Community Centre Inc	88,080
Grong Grong Progress Association	10,000
Growing Potential Limited	1,042,542
Gulgong Historical Society Inc	619
Gulgong RSL Sub-Branch	6,200
Gummyaney Aboriginal Corp	228,803
Gundagai Historical Museum Incorporated	12,000
Gundagai Neighbourhood Centre Inc	32,523
Gunnedah Family and Children's Services Incorporated	32,670
Gunnedah Family Support Inc	242,864
Guyra Neighbourhood Centre Inc	92,162
Guyra Show Society Ltd	18,000
Gymea Community Aid & Information Service Incorporated	5,100
HAARG	15,000
Hamilton Child Care Centre Inc.	10,036
HammondCare	31,122
Hannam Vale Hall Society Incorporated	8,351
Harb Charity Association of Tannourine Inc	22,000
Harris Park Community Centre Inc	116,106
Hastings District Flying Club Inc	5,240
Hastings District Respite Care Inc	15,000
Hastings Gateway Limited	30,000
Hawkesbury Area Women & Kids Services Collective Inc	260,805
Hawkesbury Community Outreach Services Inc	256,305

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Hawkesbury Community Services Inc	76,167
Hawkesbury District Tennis Assoc Inc	5,390
Hawks Nest Tea Gardens Progress Association	15,500
Heart Support- Australia Limited	10,000
Heathdene Community Services Inc	32,670
Helensburgh Community Centre Inc	98,917
Helensburgh Cricket Club Inc.	16,500
Hellenic Lyceum Club	22,000
Hellenic Orthodox Parish and Community of Blacktown Districts Limited	56,547
Highlands Community Centres Inc	311,669
Hillsong CityCare Ltd	150,489
Hinchinbrook Hornet J R L F C	31,185
Hippocrates Australian Greek Aged Persons Association	21,344
His House Incorporated	27,000
Holdsworth Community Ltd	63,652
Holroyd Parramatta Blacktown AFC	50,000
Holroyd Youth Service Inc	189,909
Holroyd/Parramatta Mobile Minders Inc	94,914
Holy Family Parish - Mount Druitt	117,327
Homenetmen Ararat Association	10,000
Home-Start National Inc	732,006
Home-Start Western Area Inc	118,645
Hope Bathurst Incorporated	5,000
Hope Mission Centre	33,000
Horizon theatre Company Ltd	19,000
Horizons Central Coast Family Services Inc	732,838
Horn of Africa Relief and Development Agency of Australia	13,500
Hornsby Cathedral Parish	16,590
Hornsby Shire Historical Society Inc	6,194
Housing Plus	48,750
Howe Park Tennis Club	8,000
Hunter Simba FC	60,000
Hunter Surf Life Saving Inc	19,500
Hunter Volunteer Centre Inc	8,882
Hunters Hill Ryde Community Services Incorporated	54,116
Illawarra Aboriginal Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	85,985
Illawarra Area Child Care Ltd	93,200
Illawarra Drug Awareness Group Ltd	9,000
Illawarra Forum Inc	184,163
Illawarra Koori Men's Support Group	80,878
Illawarra Light Railway Museum Society Ltd	30,000
Illawarra Multicultural Services Inc	387,154
Immigrant Women's Speakout Association of NSW Inc	134,021
Inala	20,000
Indian Seniors Group Hornsby Incorporated	14,000
Information and Cultural Exchange Inc	110,977

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Inner South West Community Development Organisation	227,862
Inner Sydney Regional Council for Social Development Incorporated	154,960
Inspire Community Services Incorporated	60,000
Integricare	581,735
Intereach Limited	1,080,727
Inverell Churches Retirement Community	4,500
Inverell Disability Services Inc	32,000
Inverell Pioneer Village Reserve Trust	20,000
Islamic Womens Welfare Association	33,050
IT. SO. WELItalian Social Welfare Organisation of Wollongong	40,000
Italian Welfare Organisation Inc	63,286
Jerilderie Golf Club Ltd	30,000
Jewish House Limited	25,000
Johns River Community Hall & Recreation Reserve Trust	15,000
Joy Cummings Centre (R170023) Reserve Trust	19,036
Jubilee Community Services Incorporated	60,218
Jumbunna Community Pre-School & Early Intervention Centre Inc	585,141
Junaya Family Development Services	748,388
Junee Community Centre Inc	75,812
Justice Connect	43,000
Kandos Museum Incorporated	13,006
Karabi Community & Development Services Inc	572,579
Kari Aboriginal Resource Inc	956,116
Kariong Neighbourhood Centre Inc	92,155
Karitane	663,155
Karuah & District Golf Club Ltd	10,450
Katoomba Junior Rugby League Club	27,000
Katoomba Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	291,662
Kempsey Family Support Service Inc	777,491
Kempsey Neighbourhood Centre Inc	120,071
Kendall Rugby League Football Club Inc	20,000
Kentlyn Rural Bushfire Brigade	29,000
Killarney Vale Australian Football Club Inc	30,000
Kimbriki Progress & Recreation Association	2,000
Kincumber & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	106,257
Kincumber Rotary Club	25,473
Kincumber-Avoca Cricket	13,853
Kings Cross Community Centre Inc	53,265
Kingsford-Maroubra Hebrew Congregation	47,749
Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre Inc	42,009
Kogarah Community Services Inc	186,131
Kogarah Waratah Soccer Football Club	20,000
Kooloora & Soldiers Settlement Community Centre Inc	146,491
Koorana Child & Family Services Inc	539,697
Kootingal and District Pony Club Inc	35,595
Korean Society of Sydney Australia	27,225

Name of recipient organisation	<b>Total</b> (\$ GST exclusive)*
Krambach Golf Club Ltd	10,000
KU Children's Services	493,031
Kulai Pre-School Aboriginal Corporation	21,271
Ku-ring-gai Neighbourhood Centre Inc	4,419
Kurri Kurri Community Services Limited	323,867
Kurri Kurri Tennis Club Incorporated	27,000
Kyogle and District Historical Society Incorporated	60,000
Kyogle Family Support Service Inc	245,912
Kyogle Together Incorporated	134,431
La Perouse Local Aboriginal Land Council	20,000
Lady Game Community Kindergarten Inc	2,845
Lake George Men Shed Inc	8,966
Lake Macquarie Rowing Club Inc	39,000
Lake Macquarie Sustainable Neighbourhood Alliance (Inc)	8,750
Lakeside Netball Association Inc	60,000
Lambton Bowling Club Co-Operative Limited	45,000
Lansdowne Hall Reserve Trust	2,250
Laurieton Mens Shed Inc	4,099
Laurieton Swimming Club Incorporated	2,899
Lavington/Springdale Heights Community Centre Inc	98,216
Learning Links	108,139
Leichhardt Rowing Club Ltd	26,838
Life Education NSW Limited	129,886
Life Resources Centre Inc	13,870
Life Without Barriers	12,466
Lifegate Community Church	20,000
Lifeline - Broken Hill Inc	49,784
Lifeline Central West Inc	6,503
Lifeline Northern Beaches Inc	32,670
Lifetime Connect Inc	83,392
Lightning Ridge Neighbourhood Centre Inc	29,633
Linden Place Inc	105,915
Lindfield Killara Catholic Parish	15,000
Linking Communities Network Ltd	112,392
Link-Up (NSW) Aboriginal Corporation	47,271
Lions Club of Bulahdelah Inc	16,000
Lions Club of Mudgee Inc	2,400
Lions Club of Pambula-Merimbula Incorporated	20,000
Lions Club of Taree Inc	8,000
Lions Club of Toukley Inc	12,000
Lismore Neighbourhood Centre Inc	206,755
Lismore Target Rifle Club Incorporated	5,000
Lismore Thistles Soccer Club	10,000
Lithgow City Band Incorporated	4,500
Lithgow City Rangers Soccer Club Incorporated	26,000
Lithgow Golf Club Ltd	15,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Lithgow Information & Neighbourhood Centre Inc	319,531
Lithgow Tidy Towns	15,000
Little Bay Coast Centre for Seniors Inc	7,594
Little By Little Inc	20,762
Liverpool Migrant Resource Centre Inc	214,463
Liverpool Neighbourhood Connections Incorporated	801,069
Liverpool Volunteer Resource Centre Inc	35,468
Liverpool Women's Resource Centre Inc	251,198
Local Community Services Association	363,005
Local Health Medical Trust	53,001
Long Reef Golf Club Ltd	197,000
Lower Mountains Neighbourhood Centre Inc	201,569
Luke Priddis Foundation	20,000
Luminosity Youth Incorporated	1,000
Maari Ma Health Aboriginal Corporation	295,662
Macarthur Arabic Australian Welfare Centre Inc	64,967
Macarthur District Temporary Family Care Inc	303,773
Macarthur Diversity Services Initiative Ltd	393,532
Macedonian Orthodox Community of Queanbeyan & Districts Inc	75,000
Macedonian Welfare Association of NSW Inc	113,578
Mackillop Family Services Ltd	96,054
Mackillop Rural Community Services Ltd	319,429
Maclean Community Preschool Inc	34,133
Macquarie Legal Centre Inc	49,401
Macquarie Shores Swimming Club Inc	4,096
Maitland Family Support Scheme Inc	298,936
Maitland Hockey Turf Association Incorporated	7,000
Maitland Neighbourhood Centre Inc	227,308
Maitland Repertory theatre Incorporated	48,000
Maitland Tenambit BMX Club Inc	63,676
Majellan Bowling Club Ltd	12,280
Mallee Family Care Inc	284,529
Manly Community Centre Inc	225,810
Manly Warringah Basketball Association Limited	105,081
Manly Warringah Gymnastics Club	10,000
Manly Warringah Women's Resource Centre Ltd	228,610
Manly West P&C Association	20,000
Manning River Agricultural and Horticultural Society Taree Inc	18,000
Manning River Sailing Club	8,000
Manning Support Services Inc	505,397
Manning Valley Neighbourhood Services Inc	116,353
Marist Youth Care Ltd	78,246
Marlee Hall and Progress Association Incorporated	11,500
Maronite Catholic Family & Social Apostolate	49,730
Maronite Catholic Parish of Our Lady of Lebanon Harris Park	40,000
Maroubra Rsl Memorial Bowling Club Co Op Ltd	20,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Marrickville Youth Resource Centre Inc	298,772
Maryland Care and Early Education Centre Incorporated	17,650
Matcham Public Hall Incorporated	6,949
Mater Dei Ltd	20,000
Mathoura Football Netball Club Inc	26,000
Meals On Wheels Mid North Coast Limited	40,000
Medowie Football Club Incorporated	15,000
Meeting House Inc	39,324
Melkite Catholic Eparchy Corporation	77,750
Men & Family Centre Inc	107,091
Menindee Regional Tourist Association Incorporated	13,720
Merana Aboriginal Community Association for the Hawkesbury	93,290
Merewether Bowling Club Ltd	5,000
Merewether Golf Club Limited	10,000
Merimbula Area Chamber of Commerce & Tourism	60,111
Merriganowry Progress Association	10,000
Merriwa Tennis Club Inc	5,000
Metro Assist Incorporated	1,362,067
Mid Coast Communities Incorporated	407,211
Mid Mountains Neighbourhood Centre Inc	139,802
Mid Richmond Neighbourhood Centre Inc	3,219,104
Middle Harbour Amateur Sailing Club	8,000
Milton Ulladulla Rugby League Football Club Inc	25,300
Mindaribba Local Aboriginal Land Council	213,576
Mission Australia	11,016,379
Mitchell Conservatorium Inc	6,017
Mitchells Island P&C Assoc	3,000
Miyay Birray Youth Service Inc	395,038
Molong Advancement Group Incorporated	10,000
Monaro Early Intervention Service Inc	26,150
Monaro Family Support Service Inc	200,845
Mondrook Public Hall Association	2,000
Mooral Creek Hall and Progress Assoc Incorporated	10,500
Moorebank Baseball Softball Club Inc	32,944
Moorebank Liverpool District Hockey	35,000
Moorland Recreation Reserve Trust	16,200
Moorland Soccer Club	7,000
Moree Family Support Inc	712,734
Morisset & Toronto Meals On Wheels Incorporated	2,662
Morisset Lake Macquarie Agriculture Assoc Inc	5,944
Morpett Men's Shed	75,000
Morriset & District Children's Centre Co-Operative Limited	29,700
Morundah Bush Entertainment Committee Inc	5,000
Moruya and District Historical Society Incorporated	4,618
Moruya Surf Life Saving Club Inc	30,000
Mosman Rowers Limited	30,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Moulamein District War Memorial Swimming Pool Trust	7,255
Mount Druitt Ethnic Communities Agency Inc	82,914
Mount Pritchard & District Community Club Ltd	8,000
Mount Sugarloaf Croquet Club	7,420
Mountains Community Resource Network Inc	149,010
Mountains Outreach Community Service Inc	219,768
Mountains Youth Services Team Inc	1,017,648
Mt Druitt & Area Community Legal Centre Incorporated	15,000
Mt Druitt Town Rangers Soccer Club.	106,750
Mt Kuring Gai Rural Fire Brigade	21,500
MTC Australia	196,478
Mudgee Miniature Railway Co-Operative Society Ltd	5,000
Mudgin-Gal Aboriginal Corporation	92,108
Mullumbimby & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	240,612
Muloobinba Aboriginal Corporation	1,392,348
Multicultural Communities Council of Illawarra Incorporated	121,943
Multicultural Neighbourhood Centre Inc	138,807
Murdi Paaki Regional Enterprise Corp Ltd	260,733
Murdi Paaki Regional Rugby League Council Incorporated	47,150
Murramarang Men's Shed Inc	40,000
Murray Magpies Football & Netball Club Inc & New City Cricket Club Incorporated	60,000
Murringo Community Association Inc	10,350
Murrumbateman Progress Association	22,000
Murwillumbah Community Centre Inc	75,573
Murwillumbah Community Men's Shed Inc	8,000
Murwillumbah Cricket Club Incorporated	5,000
Murwillumbah Rugby League Football Club Limited	10,000
Murwillumbah Showground Trust	20,000
Muswellbrook & District Junior Rugby League Club	20,000
N.S.W. Indo-China Chinese Association Incorporated	33,000
Nambucca Valley Children's Group Inc	614,320
Nambucca Valley Youth Services Inc.	89,600
Narellan Junior Rugby League Football Club Incorporated	14,500
Narellan Rangers Soccer Club Inc	50,000
Narrabeen Beach Surf Lifesaving Club Inc Commercial Activities Division	12,000
Narrabeen Community Kindergarten Incorporated	10,000
Narrabri & District Community Aid Service Inc	399,672
Narrabri Showground Trust	34,575
Narrabri West Development Committee	25,000
Narromine Community Skills Project	37,500
National Rugby League Limited	50,000
National Trust of Australia (NSW)	31,900
Nelson Bay Croquet Club Incorporated	5,000
Nepean Community and Neighbourhood Services	1,241,233
Nepean District Tennis Assn Inc	50,000
Nepean Football Association Inc	18,675

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Nepean Men's Shed Incorporated	34,141
Nepean Volunteer Services Inc	58,889
Neville Showground and Recreation Reserve Trust	18,008
New Lambton Junior Soccer Club	20,000
New School of Arts Neighbourhood House Inc	175,432
Newcastle Athletic Field Management Incorporated	23,250
Newcastle Business Improvement Association Inc.	20,000
Newcastle Maritime Museum Society Incorporated	10,753
Newcastle Muslim Association Incorp	34,949
Newcastle Olympic Soccer Football	8,590
Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Incorporated	254,897
Ngaimpe Aboriginal Corporation.	15,000
Ngallingnee Jarjum Tabulam & District Community Preschool Inc	393,108
Nimbin Neighbourhood & Information Centre Inc	75,847
Noah's Ark Centre of Shoalhaven Inc	63,603
NORTEC Employment and Training Limited	14,618
North Bondi RSL Sub-Branch of Australia	25,000
North Dalton Park Regional Sports Centre Inc	12,000
North Entrance Surf Life Saving Club	13,750
North Epping Rangers Sports Club In	14,000
North Kiama Neighbourhood Centre Inc	101,089
North Richmond Community Centre Inc	219,678
North Ryde Community Aid & Information Centre Inc	23,923
Northern Beaches Community Services Ltd	334,352
Northern Beaches Indoor Sports Centre	20,000
Northern Beaches Interchange Inc	30,000
Northern Beaches Montessori Association	10,000
Northern Illawarra Community Connections Inc	83,885
Northern Rivers Social Development Council Ltd	425,324
Northern Settlement Services Ltd	434,724
Northern Storm Football and Sports Club Inc	6,000
Northern Suburbs Football Association Incorporated	6,800
Northside Broadcasting Co-Operative Limited	10,518
Novacare Community Services Limited	25,000
Nowra Family Support Service Inc	596,832
Nowra Youth Services Inc	81,850
NSW Family Services Inc	557,350
NSW Federation of Housing Associations Inc	35,120
NSW Outback Division of General Practice Ltd	125,041
NSW Spanish & Latin American Association for Social Assistance Inc	91,037
NSW Vietnamese Elderly Friendship Assoc Inc	21,104
Nundle District Lions Club Incorporated	23,620
Nungera Co-Operative Society Ltd	76,226
Oberon Childrens Centre Inc	10,295
Oberon United Football Club	1,222
Odyssey House McGrath Foundation	199,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Old Bonalbo Soldiers Memorial Hall	20,000
Ooranga Family Mobile Resource Unit Assoc Inc	28,092
Orana NSW Inc	258,622
Orange & District Soccer Association	5,000
Orange Family Support Service Inc	170,882
Orange Golf Club Ltd	10,000
Our Community Place Inc	115,424
Our Community Project Incorporated	117,227
Ourimbah United Football Club	22,000
Outer Liverpool Community Services Inc	298,579
Ozzie Care Services Incorporated	43,285
PACS Inc	103,003
Padstow Community Care	7,000
Panania Assembly of Brethren	20,000
Panania RSL Youthclub Inc	10,000
Parkes & District Neighbourhood & Community Information Centre Inc	428,298
Parkes Memorial Hill Rejuvenation Incorporated	10,000
Parramatta Holroyd Family Support Inc	934,656
Parramatta Mission	49,291
Pathfinders Ltd	348,663
Pathways Community Care Inc	39,702
Peak Hill Showground Trust	12,299
Pearl Beach Progress Association Inc	25,000
Penrith City Archers Incorporated	19,500
Penrith Rugby Club Inc	30,600
Penrith Women's Health Centre	210,514
Peppercorn Services Inc.	4,215
Perthville Development Group Inc.	3,000
Petersham Bowling Club Ltd	16,089
PHFM Peak Hill	2,500
Phoenix House Youth Services Inc	234,300
Picton Ahel Soc Inc Picton Show Society	4,450
Picton-Thirlmere-Bargo Rsl Sub-Branch	3,300
Pius X Aboriginal Corporation	24,771
Playability Incorporated	86,174
Playgroup NSW Inc	225,856
Plumtree Children's Services Inc	6,247
Polish Association of Cabramatta Inc	5,450
Polish Association of Newcastle Inc	5,060
Port Kembla Baptist Church	7,405
Port Kembla Sailing Club Co-Operative Limited	13,000
Port Kembla Youth Project Inc	48,445
Port Macquarie Art & Craft Centre Inc	9,091
Port Macquarie Hastings Band Inc	3,296
Port Macquarie Hastings Bridge Association	24,000
Port Macquarie Hastings Domestic & Family Violence Specialist Service Inc	370,689

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Port Macquarie Historical Society Inc	11,000
Port Macquarie Hospital Lodge Association Inc	20,000
Port Macquarie Little Athletics Centre Inc	5,000
Port Macquarie Neighbourhood Centre Inc	160,774
Port Stephens Church of Christ	5,000
Port Stephens Family and Neighbourhood Services Incorporated	550,768
Port Stephens Historical Society Incorporated	10,600
Portland Bowling Club Co-Op Limited	13,000
Portland District Motor Sports Club Incorporated	10,000
Portland Golf Club Ltd	14,554
Pottsville and District Men's Shed	37,500
Pottsville Beach Neighbourhood Centre Inc	30,656
Powerhouse Youth theatre Inc	70,000
Pratten Park Community Sports and Bowling Club Limited	24,579
Presbyterian Church Beecroft	8,500
Presbyterian Church of Australia In the State of New South Wales Parish of Mittagong	25,000
Project Youth Inc	168,461
Pt Bowling & Community Club Ltd	28,800
Putney Rangers Sports Club	25,000
Putty Community Association Inc	2,000
Queanbeyan Children's Special Needs Group Inc	57,048
Queanbeyan Multilingual Centre Inc	85,715
Queanbeyan Rugby Union Football Club Incorporated	37,000
Raiders Rugby Incorporated	50,000
Rally for Recovery	20,000
Randwick Golf Club Ltd	30,000
Raymond Terrace Athletics Centre Inc	24,046
RED (Realising Every Dream) Inc	13,372
Redhead Surf Life Saving Club	16,750
Regional Youth Support Services Inc	545,168
Rekindling the Spirit Limited	127,270
Relationships Australia (NSW) Limited	1,516,539
Resourceful Australian Indian Network Inc	20,000
Returned Services League of Australia City of Lismore Sub Branch	6,937
Richmond Community Services Inc	306,785
Richmond Players Inc	3,655
Richmond River Gun Club Incorporated	8,000
Riding for the Disabled (NSW) Nepean Centre	40,865
Riverina Medical & Dental Aboriginal Corporation	110,931
Riversmart Australia Limited	29,100
Riverstone Neighbourhood Centre & Community Aid Service Inc	236,770
Riverwood Community Centre Ltd	637,960
Rockdale Community Services Inc	96,289
Rockdale Ilinden Soccer Club Inc	15,306
Ronald McDonald House Tamworth	15,000
Rosebank Child Sexual Abuse Service Inc	207,103

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Rosie's Place Inc	407,541
Rotary Club of Blackheath Incorporated	23,027
Rotary Club of Blayney Incorporated	10,000
Rotary Club of Cobar Inc	15,455
Rotary Club of Concord	33,790
Rotary Club of Kiama	50,000
Rotary Club of Manly Incorporated	15,000
Rotary Club of Newcastle Enterprise Inc	21,406
Rotary Club of Port Macquarie Sunrise	25,159
Rotary Club of Wagga Kooringal Inc	25,000
Rouse Hill Sports Club Incorporated	20,000
Rozelle Neighbourhood Centre Inc	97,408
Rugby Union Cricket Club Inc	4,500
Ruse Football Club Incorporated	15,000
Russell Vale Golf & Social Club Ltd	10,000
Rydalmere East Parents and Citizens Association	84,256
Ryde Family Support Service Inc	519,201
Ryde Multicultural Centre Incorporated	4,500
Samaritans Foundation Diocese of Newcastle	3,930,247
San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Inc	300,829
Sawtell Croquet Club Inc	10,000
Sawtell-Toormina Little Athletics Centre Inc	10,000
Schizophrenia Fellowship of NSW Inc	30,800
Scone Neighbourhood Resource Centre Inc	71,599
Scotts Head Sports Field Committee of Management and Promotion Incorporated	44,000
Scout Association of Australia NSW Branch	423,165
SDN Child and Family Services Pty Ltd	6,927,057
Seaforth Bowling Club Ltd	97,640
Sector Connect Inc	220,331
Shalvey Community Centre Inc	129,551
Shannon House Special Services Centre Inc	21,560
Shell Cove F.C Incorporated	45,000
Shellharbour Aboriginal Community Youth Association Inc	67,581
Shell Harbour Junior Football Club Incorporated	65,870
Shine for Kids Co-Op Ltd	120,721
Shoalhaven Heads Golf Club Ltd	35,000
Shoalhaven Little Athletics Centre Inc	50,000
Shoalhaven Neighbourhood Services Inc	156,257
Shoalhaven Rural Fire Service Fire Control	80,000
Shoalhaven Youth Accommodation Company Ltd	116,854
Shopfront theatre for Young People Co-Op Ltd	118,048
Singleton District Cricket Assoc Incorporated	8,000
Singleton Family Support Scheme Inc	239,027
Singleton Historical Society and Museum Inc	5,000
Singleton Neighbourhood Centre Inc	104,227
Singleton Rugby Club Ltd	10,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Snugglepot Day Care Centre Inc	1,680
SOL liawarra Cultural Arts	7,000
South Coast Medical Service Aboriginal Corporation	231,871
South Coast Portuguese Association Ltd	49,468
South Coast Women's Health and Welfare Aboriginal Corporation	268,157
South East Women and Children's Services Inc	215,776
South Eastern Community Connect Inc	572,353
South Sydney Community Aid Co-Operative Ltd	183,723
South West Child Adolescent & Family Services Association (CAFS) Inc	757,951
South West Multicultural & Community Centre Inc	96,904
South West Rocks Netball Club	34,650
South West Sydney Legal Centre Inc	719,243
Southern Districts Rugby Club Limited	25,000
Southern Districts Soccer Football Association Incorporated	15,035
Southern Highlands Botanic Gardens Limited	5,000
Southern Women's Group Inc	79,461
Southern Youth and Family Services Association Inc	486,074
Southlake Community Services Inc	219,175
Spanish & Latin American Community Organisation Inc	129,946
Special Needs Support Group Inc	10,000
Spinal Cord Injuries Australia Limited	25,000
Springwood Neighbourhood Centre Co-Operative Ltd	184,907
Springwood United Football Club Inc	30,000
Sri Durgadevi Devasthanam-Sydney Inc	14,500
Sri Guru Singh Sabah Sydney the Sikh Association of Sydney Inc	15,000
St Agnes Parish Port Macquarie	15,000
St Anthony's Family Care	10,000
St Francis Social Services	540,855
St George Australian Football Club Incorporated	40,000
St George Community Housing Limited	25,000
St George Family Support Services Inc	411,352
St George Football Club Ltd	37,172
St George Randwick Hockey Club Incorporated	80,000
St Ives Rugby Union Club Inc	11,616
St James Anglican Church	5,000
St John Ambulance Australia (N.S.W.)	1,100
St John of God Health Care Inc	5,000
St Marys Area Community Development Project Inc	186,128
St Marys District Baseball Club Inc	18,000
St Peter & Paul Antiochian Orthodox Church	45,029
St Vincent de Paul Society NSW	351,005
Stingrays RLFC	37,280
Strathfield One Stop Child Care Service Incorporated	15,000
Stroke and Disability Information Hunter Incorporated	2,970
Stuart Town Advancement Association	12,981
Sugar Valley Neighbourhood Advancement Group	167,713

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Summer Hill P & C Association	28,879
Summerland Point Progress Association Incorporated	5,727
Sunnyfield	88,896
Surf Life Saving Central Coast Inc	45,430
Surf Life Saving Far North Coast Branch Inc	60,739
Surf Life Saving Illawarra Incorporated	30,000
Surry Hills Neighbourhood Centre Inc	147,306
Sussex Inlet River Dragons Inc	9,000
Sutherland Ben (Business Education Network) Incorporated	224,772
Sutherland Shire Family Services Inc	830,929
Swansea & District Community Mens Shed	4,308
Swansea Community Cottage Inc	101,429
Swimming North Coast Incorporated	2,000
Swinson Cottage Family Centre Inc	210,149
Sydney Anglican Home Mission Society Council T/A Anglicare	1,685,027
Sydney Catholic Schools	238,456
Sydney Darling Harbour Rotary Club	7,200
Sydney Flying Squadron Ltd	10,000
Sydney Jewish Museum	21,236
Sydney Women's MLC Rowing Club	18,182
SydWest Multicultural Services Limited	359,945
Sylvania Heights Community and Youth Club Incorporated	20,125
Taldumande Youth Services Inc	9,000
Tamworth Community Men's Shed Inc	1,118
Tamworth Family Support Service Inc	1,642,366
Tamworth Gymnastics Club Incorporated	40,000
Tamworth Historical Society Incorporated	34,000
Tamworth Meals On Wheel Inc	10,790
Tamworth Town & Country Club Ltd	5,010
Taree Old Bar Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated	12,000
Taree-Volunteer Rescue Association Inc	6,500
Tathra Beach Bowling Club Ltd	20,000
Tea Garden Soccer Club Inc	15,000
Temora Community Centre Inc	144,220
Temora Junior Australian Football Association Incorporated	15,000
Temora Preschool and Out of School Hours Inc	24,713
Tenterfield Social Development Committee	318,203
Tenterfield Transport Museum	30,000
Teralba Amateur Sailing Club Inc	37,650
Terrigal Community Men's Shed	4,716
Terrigal Rugby Club Incorporated	6,248
Thankakali Aboriginal Corporation	200,602
Tharawal Aboriginal Corporation	1,911,218
The Association of Bhanin El Minieh Australian Arabic Community Welfare Centre Inc	30,000
The Australian Arabic Association of Western Sydney Incorporated	17,000
The Australian Centre for Social Innovation	339,981

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
The Australian Motorlife Museum	19,400
The Australiana Pioneer Village	5,000
The Baredman Development Assoc. Inc	5,000
The Benevolent Society	16,574,582
The Bridge Youth Service Inc	106,226
The Burdekin Association Inc	20,000
The Canopy Inc.	458,264
The Centre for Volunteering	578,725
The City of Greater Lithgow Mining Museum Incorporated	8,000
The Committee of Emmaville War Memorial Hall Fund	15,769
The Community Migrant Resource Centre	372,475
The Coomba Mens Shed Inc	15,000
The Deaf Society of New South Wales	163,347
The Deli Women & Children's Centre Inc	290,440
The Duke of Edinburgh's International Award - Australia	22,727
The Eastern Sydney Islamic Welfare Services Incorporated	15,000
The Fact Tree Youth Service	245,158
The Family Centre Inc	1,514,315
The Flagstaff Group Ltd	5,000
The General Church of the New Jerusalem In Australia Property Trust	1,800
The Girls Brigade NSW Inc	13,000
The Greek Orthodox Community of New South Wales Ltd	15,000
The Greek Orthodox Parish & Community of Belmore & District All Saints Ltd	25,000
The Greek Orthodox Parish & Community of Burwood & District Saint Nectarios Limited	63,847
The Hills Community Aid and Information Service Inc	337,516
The Infants Home Ashfield	125,587
The Junction Neighbourhood Centre Inc	753,841
The Junction Works Limited	780,391
The Lakes Surf Life Saving Club Limited	15,000
The Lebanese Moslem Association	254,768
The Legacy Club of Goulburn Inc	2,450
The Lions Club of Port Macquarie-Tacking Point Inc	15,000
The Lions Club of Tenterfield Inc	10,000
The Manning Media Co-Operative Ltd	6,000
The Mona Vale Golf Club Ltd	120,000
The Nambucca River District Agricultural Association Limited	22,000
The Newcastle Hebrew Congregation Incorporated	10,000
The Northcott Society	272,186
The Parents and Citizens Association of Holsworthy Public School	30,000
The Parks Community Network Inc	464,085
The Rail Neighbourhood Association Inc	89,260
The Rock & District Men's Shed Inc	17,633
The Rotary Club of Kariong Somersby	14,916
The Sabian Mandaean Association In Australia Limited	9,636
The Shepherd Centre - for Deaf Children	7,697
The Slim Dusty Foundation Limited	60,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
The Sri Lankan Buddhist Vihara Association of Sydney Incorporated	25,000
The Sydney Writers' Festival Limited	25,000
The Ted Noffs Foundation Inc	314,965
The Toukley & District Senior Citizens Club Inc	7,404
The Trustee for Black Hill Uniting Church	6,800
The Trustee for Dirnaseer Public Hall Trust	10,000
The Trustee for East Maitland War Memorial & Rest Park Reserve Trust	13,056
The Trustee for Marra Creek Recreation Reserve Trust	3,500
The Trustee for Raise Foundation	167,360
The Trustee for Save the Children Australia Trust	551,487
The Trustee for the Salvation Army (NSW) Property Trust	262,422
The Tumbarumba Bowling Club Ltd	9,000
The Twenty Ten Association Inc	90,073
The United Hospital Auxiliaries of NSW Inc	154,000
The Uniting Church In Australia Killara Uniting Church	23,000
The Uniting Church In Australia Property Trust (NSW)	775,057
The Uniting Church In Australia Property Trust (NSW) T/A Jannawi Family Centre	525,523
The Woolgoolga Shed Inc	18,349
Thirroul Junior Soccer Club Inc.	35,000
Thirroul Neighbourhood Centre Inc	66,913
Tibooburra Village Committee Incorporated	30,000
Tirkandi Inaburra Cultural & Development Centre Inc	1,991,044
Tobwabba Aboriginal Medical Service Inc	90,812
Tocumwal Lions Community Hostel Limited	20,000
Tomakin Sports and Social Club Limited	50,000
Tomaree Neighbourhood Centre Inc	130,425
Toukley Neighbourhood Centre	126,217
Toukley Sailing Club Incorporated	10,000
Touriandi Limited	13,000
Tribal Warrior Association Incorporated	100,000
Tripoli and Mena Association Limited	102,930
Trustees for the Wollongong Diocese Catholic School System	40,000
Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Bathurst - Trading As Centacare Bathurst	268,409
Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Broken Bay	45,000
Trustees of the Roman Catholic Church for the Diocese of Wilcannia-forbes	749,957
Trustees Roman Catholic Church Diocese of Lismore	153,015
Tuggerah Lake R1003002 Reserve Trust (Pioneer Dairy)	27,720
Tullera Community Hall Incorporated no Y17180 27	5,000
Tumbarumba Australia Rules Football	4,000
Tumbarumba Womens Bowling Club	7,500
Tumut & District Neighbourhood Centre Inc	62,044
Tumut Aero Club Incorporated	56,331
Tuross Head Tennis Club Inc	15,000
Tweed Heads Community Men's Shed Incorporated	32,584
Tweed Valley Women's Service Inc	72,698

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Tweed Valley Woodcraft Association Incorporated	10,000
Twin Towns Services Club Ltd	25,650
UCA - Caringbah Craft Activity Centre for Disabled	8,000
UCA - Forestville Beacon Hill Uniting Church	5,000
UCA - Windsor Congregation	19,132
UCA Bankstown District Congregation	30,000
UCA Kenthurst Congregation	10,898
UCA Leaura Uniting Church	27,539
UCA Life Line Macarthur	24,225
UCA Picton Congregation	2,700
Uki Village and Districts Residents Association	5,000
Ulladulla & District Community Resources Centre Inc	139,855
Ulladulla Men's Shed Incorporated	30,861
Ulmarra Pool Preservation Association Incorporated	18,300
Unanderra/Figtree Area Residents Association Inc	128,070
United Christian Youth Incorporated	4,000
Uniting (NSW.ACT)	15,564,734
Uniting Care Northmead	105,227
Uniting Church Australia Jannali	14,256
Uniting Church In Australia Baulkham Hills Congregation	35,750
Uniting Church In Australia Camden	10,000
Uniting Church In Australia Quirindi	4,000
Upper Hunter Community Services Inc	618,742
Upper Hunter Youth Services Inc	395,303
Upper Lansdowne Memorial Hall Committee Incorporated	4,760
Uralba Carcoar Inc	10,000
Uralla Neighbourhood Centre Inc	105,991
Uralla Showground Trust Board	7,300
Urbenville Progress Association Incorporated	10,000
Urunga Football Club Incorporated	30,000
Urunga Neighbourhood Centre Inc	158,747
Valentine Eleebana Junior Cricket Club Inc	25,000
Veritas House Inc	222,977
Vietnamese Association of Wollongong	127,108
Vietnamese Australian Welfare Association	109,985
Vietnamese Community In Australia - NSW Chapter Incorporated	50,000
Vision Australia Limited	4,849,275
Volunteer Marine Rescue NSW	601
Volunteering Central Coast Inc	133,715
Volunteering Coffs Harbour Inc	159,795
Wagga and District Pony Club Inc	9,000
Wagga Wagga Country Club Ltd	21,000
Wagga Wagga Family Support Service Inc	274,067
Walcha and District Historical Society Incorporated	27,947
Walcha District Tennis Association Inc	24,000
Walla Mulla Family & Community Support Ltd	276,329

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Wallacia Rural Fire Brigade	19,500
Wallsend Bowling Club Co-Op Limited	22,755
Wandiyali ATSI Inc	993,034
Wangi Men's Shed Inc	14,667
Wangi RSL Amateur Sailing Club Ltd	9,230
Warilla Barrack Point Surf Life Saving Club Inc	48,000
Warilla Neighbourhood Centre Inc	144,436
Warlga Ngurra Women's and Children's Refuge Inc	102,205
Warradale Little Athletics Club Inc	4,818
Warragamba-Silverdale Neighbourhood Centre Inc	208,025
Warrawong Residents forum Inc	107,537
Warrina Domestic and Family Violence Specialist Services Co-Operative Limited	48,750
Warroo District Memorial Hall	4,378
Water Board Bowling Club Co-Op Ltd	35,000
Wauchope Show Society Ltd	11,641
Wauchope Soccer Club Inc	6,000
Wauchope Tennis Club	32,375
Waverley Action for Youth Services	284,331
Weave Youth and Community Services	843,556
Weldon Children's Services	58,960
Wellington Information & Neighbourhood Services Inc	231,828
Wellington Junior Soccer Club Incorporated	15,000
Wesley Community Services Limited	16,130,138
West Pennant Hills Public School P&C Association Inc	24,000
Western Information & Neighbourhood Centres	9,067
Western Sydney Community Centre Incorporated	168,495
Western Sydney Community forum Inc	442,394
Westir Ltd	422,414
Westlakes District Netball Association Inc	28,220
Westlakes Youth Action Committee	49,869
Weston Amateur Soccer Club Inc	30,000
Weston Workers Club Cricket Club	19,000
Westside Community Centre Inc	78,908
Westside Tennis Club Inc	40,000
Westwords Ltd	18,500
Wherrol Flat Hall Incorporated	12,000
Whoosh Care Incorporated	6,260
Winanga-Li Aboriginal Child and Family Centre Incorporated	1,117,946
Wingecarribee Family Support Service Inc	326,956
Wingecarribee Food Services Co-Operative Ltd	3,000
Wingham Men's Shed Incorporated	2,000
Wingham Show Society Incorporated	4,900
Winmalee Neighbourhood Centre Inc	168,968
Wisemans Ferry Community Men's Shed	40,000
Witmore Enterprises Incorporated	10,000
Wollongong Conservatorium of Music Limited	15,000

Name of recipient organisation	Total (\$ GST exclusive)*
Wollongong District Cricket Club	5,000
Wollongong Emergency Family Housing Inc	4,350
Wollongong Olympic Sports & Social Ltd	5,000
Wollongong West Street Centre Inc	279,272
Wollongong Women's Information Service Inc	348,601
Wollongong Yacht Club	10,000
Women's Activities & Self Help House - the WASH House	803,583
Women's Alcohol & Drug Advisory	38,916
Women's Community Shelters Ltd	15,000
Wonnarua Nation Aboriginal Corporation	50,000
Woodbine Neighbourhood Centre Inc	73,960
Woodburn Evans Head Golf Club Ltd	34,000
Woodrising Neighbourhood Centre Inc	228,100
Woodville Alliance Limited	775,484
Woolgoolga Neighbourhood Centre Inc	71,939
Woomera Aboriginal Corporation Albury	70,429
Woonona Pony Club Inc	8,000
Workers Educational Association - Hunter	13,000
Wyoming Community Centre Inc	124,269
Wyong District Tennis Association Incorporated	40,000
Wyong Neighbourhood Centre Inc	428,463
Wyrallah Hall Association Inc	2,600
Yarrahapinni Community House Inc	39,223
Yass Early Childhood Centre Assn Inc	35,000
Yass Valley Community Drug Action Team Incorporated	5,000
Yass Youth Association Inc	61,433
Yenda Memorial Hall Youth Association	57,500
Yenu Allowah Aboriginal Corporation	915,549
Yeoval & District Men's Shed Incorporated	11,000
Yetman Hall and Progress Association	6,060
Young Historical Society Incorporated	5,000
Young Men's Christian Association of Sydney	192,510
Young Neighbourhood Centre Inc	345,673
Young Pre-School Kindergarten Inc	27,990
Youth Action & Policy Association	650,780
Youth for Christ Australia Inc Central Coast Region	178,838
youthconnections.com.au	53,257
YWCA NSW	774,742
YWCA of Broken Hill Inc	25,751



